# 2019/2020 Fixtures Book







Michael McClure.... Terminator Central 4~30 Echodale Place, Stoke Nelson Ph +64 (0) 21 665 672 Michael @TerminatorMallets.co.nz www.TerminatorMallets.co.nz

Terminator<sup>®</sup>









Coming to a lawn near you

# Easy Set

The *Quadway*<sup>®</sup> **Dibber** makes the precision holes in your lawn. It is cut from solid tensile steel AND designed to take the hammering with a big maul or sledge-hammer.

# Easy adjust

Quadway<sup>®</sup> legs are off-centre in the Crowns and Carrots. In one minute you can change From club size to competition size by rotating the legs. Re-tighten the cap screw/s and drop the hoop back into

the SAME HOLES !!!

# Easy care

Quadway<sup>®</sup> legs and Crowns are stainless steel. Zero maintenance. The Carrots are solid tensile steel

for strength (and to save my accountant having a heart attack). Carrots are zinc plated and the carrot tops are paint sealed.

Forget about sand blasting and Powder coating the legs every 2 years. .....





Quadway<sup>®</sup> SABOT

Supports the legs and 40mm of steel in the top protects the crown.



280 Tod Road, RD 2 Otane, Hawkes Bay 4277

Freephone 0800 MALLET Tel : 027 566 2690 Mobile: 021 637 945 george@woodmallets.com





Wood Mallets Ltd has become the largest manufacturer of club level croquet mallets in the world and has earned a reputation for superb craftsmanship, well priced equipment and great service.

Our croquet mallets are made to the highest possible standards using the best materials by craftsmen who are proud of their workmanship.

For all your croquet requirements or even just advice on equipment, please call me on 0800 MALLET or visit our web site **WWW.WOOdmallets.com** 

Mallet Bags \$48 + GST

Championship balls \$445 + GST

Championship approved hoops \$370 + GST

Front cover: GCTT Team, 2019 Golf Croquet Trans-Tasman Team Winners Left to right: Helen Reeves, George Coulter, Duncan Dixon, Edmund Fordyce, Felix Webby (Captain), Dallas Cooke, Ellie Ross, Sonya Sedgwick and Phillip Drew (Manager).

Yearbook layout: John Yarrall



# 2019/2020 YEARBOOK No. 97

Published by, and copyright 2019 Croquet New Zealand Level 5, Davis Langdon House, 49 Boulcott Street, Wellington PO Box 11259, Wellington 6142, New Zealand Ph: (04) 916 0258, Email: croquet@croquet.org.nz

# ATTENTION

All CNZ Associations, CNZ Life Members and CNZ Executive Members

> Notice is hereby given of the New Zealand Croquet Council Inc.

# ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

to be held at The Brentwood Hotel Kemp Street, Kilbirnie WELLINGTON

Saturday 5<sup>th</sup> and Sunday 6<sup>th</sup> October 2019 commencing at 10:00am

# **AWARDS DINNER**

Saturday 6<sup>th</sup> October in Brentwood Hotel at 7pm Price \$55

Associations please note: Croquet New Zealand will make the following awards at the Dinner:

<u>Club Participation Award</u> (highest overall percentage) <u>Presidents Trophy</u> (highest percentage of new members) <u>Huon Pine Bowl</u> (highest total number of new members) <u>Baker Trophy</u> (most improved AC player) <u>Most Improved Trophy</u> (most improved GC player) <u>Player of the Year</u> (as judged jointly by the AC and GC Selection Panels) <u>Volunteer of the Year</u> (judged by the Executive) <u>Contribution to Croquet Award</u> (judged by the Executive)

All awards are decided by the Executive

# Contents

CNZ Coaching 2019–20	4
CNZ Club Participation Award 2019-20	
CNZ Awards 2019-20	6
Upcoming International Championships	
Officers of Croquet New Zealand	
Tournament Calendar 2019/2020	9
Tournament advertisements	
Croquet New Zealand Tournaments	
Regional Tournaments	42
Association and Club Tournaments	
Croquet New Zealand Code of Conduct	
The Affiliated Associations: Officers and Clubs	
Equipment Sold by Croquet New Zealand	
Publications Sold by Croquet New Zealand	

Croquet New Zealand	Tournaments		Inside back	< cover
---------------------	-------------	--	-------------	---------



# CNZ Coaching 2019–20 Intro-AC, Bronze, Silver & Gold sessions

The CNZ Intro-AC, Bronze, Silver and Gold coaching sessions support player development and individual achievement of CNZ Merit Awards. Merit Award information is available at: http://croquet.org.nz/merit-awards

Intro-AC, Bronze, Silver and Gold coaching sessions are open to all CNZ affiliated players and are free to attend.

### Intro-AC:

A 1-day coaching session for players that are 'new to croquet' or are interested in learning what the traditional game of Association Croquet is and how it is played. Intro-AC is an ideal lead-in to Bronze level sessions.

Content: Game overview and concepts, introductory strategies for AC, single ball and croquet stroke techniques.

### Bronze:

A 1-day coaching session to assist players' achievement of a CNZ Bronze Merit Award; Completion of a break of 10 hoops or more with or without bisques in a tournament game that is won.

Content: Break play, Handicap play – effective use of bisques, technical and tactical, stroke technique.

### Silver:

A 1-day coaching session to assist players' achievement of a CNZ Silver Merit Award; Completion of a break of 12 hoops or more without bisques in a tournament game that is won.

Content: Break play consistency, starting breaks, openings and leaves, lifts, goal setting, technical and tactical, stroke technique.

### Gold:

A 1-day coaching session to assist players' achievement of a CNZ Gold Merit Award; Completion of a triple peel in a tournament game that is won.

Content: Peeling shot selection and technique, TP break hygiene, goal setting & practice, technical and tactical

Associations should contact CNZ to enquire about or schedule merit award sessions: admin@croquet.org.nz.



# **CNZ Club Participation Award 2019–20** All award entries and nominations are due 31<sup>st</sup> July 2020

The CNZ Club Participation Award promotes club Membership participation in activities that contribute to the CNZ statement "*More people playing better Croquet more often*" Your club members' participation in these activities will help develop a healthy and vibrant club environment.

This award and the associated prizes will be presented at each CNZ Annual General Meeting to the club that attains the highest membership participation percentages across five categories. The categories are:



Participation Category	Category Weighting	
ARTHUR ROSS MEMORIAL Club competitions	20% of your Club Score (100% of members = 20 points)	
DON REYLAND STARS Club competitions	20% of your Club Score (100% of members = 20 points)	
CNZ MERIT AWARDS20% of your Club Scoreachieved by club members (June – June)(100% of members = 20 pc		
<b>CNZ QUALIFICATIONS</b> (Referee, Umpire, Coach) Currently held by club members	20% of your Club Score (100% of members = 20 points)	
CNZ SECONDARY SCHOOLS CHAMPS	1 team 5% points	
Number of doubles teams from your club that	2 teams 10% points	
participate in your regional	3 teams 15% points	
secondary school's competition (or national finals if no regional event was held)	4 or more teams 20% points	



# **CNZ** Awards 2019-20

## All award entries and nominations are due 31st July 2020

### **PRESIDENTS TROPHY**

Highest club membership percentage increase 2019–20 Season (to June 2020)

2018 Winner: Otorohanga Croquet Club (Waikato-King Country)

### **HUON PINE BOWL**

Highest club membership total increase 2019–20 Season (to June 2020)

2018 Winner: Putaruru Croquet Club (Waikato-King Country)

### **BAKER TROPHY**

Most improved Association Croquet player

2018 Winner: Stefan Horrer (Wairarapa)

### MOST IMPROVED GOLF CROQUET

Most improved Golf Croquet player

2018 Winner: Eleanor Ross (Nelson)

### **CNZ PLAYER OF THE YEAR**

Association Croquet or Golf Croquet nominations accepted

2017 Winner: Paddy Chapman (West Coast)

### **CNZ VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR**

Association nominations accepted.

2018 Winner: Brian Boutel (Wellington)

## **CNZ CONTRIBUTION TO CROQUET AWARD**

Association nominations accepted

2018 Winner: Lynley Browne (Otago)

NOMINATION AND ENTRY FORMS ARE DISTRIBUTED TO ALL ASSOCIATIONS AT THE BEGINNING OF THE SEASON. THEY CAN ALSO BE FOUND ON THE CNZ WEBSITE. PLEASE COMPLETE AND RETURN YOUR FORMS TO croquet@croquet.org.nz BEFORE THE END OF JULY.

# **Upcoming International Championships**

### WCF U21 Golf Croquet World Championships

Nottingham, England, 20-24 July 2019.

### **Golf Croquet World Championships Qualifier**

Guildford & Godalming Croquet Club, England, 22-25 July 2019

### WCF Golf Croquet World Championship

Sussex, England, 27 July -4 August 2019

### WCF Golf Croquet World Teams Championship Tier 1

Nelson, New Zealand, 6–12 January 2020

### WCF Association Croquet World Championship

Victoria, Australia, 15-23 February 2020



# **Officers of Croquet New Zealand**

# President

Dr D. Annie Henry, 31 Walters Bluff, Nelson 7010 Ph: 022397 9303 Email: annienz2017@outlook.com

# **Vice Presidents**

Phyllis Young,

Email: phyllisyoung4638@gmail.com

# Councillors

George Coulter,Email: george10234@gmail.comAaron Westerby,Email: awesterby@yahoo.com

# **National Office**

Executive Director: Jake Inwood Sport Development Officer: Greg Bryant Level 5, Davis Langdon House 49 Boulcott Street, Wellington 6011 PO Box 11259, Wellington 6142, New Zealand Ph: (04) 916 0258

Auditor: Staples Rodway, Wellington

Email: croquet@croquet.org.nz Email: admin@croquet.org.nz Website: www.croquet.org.nz

## **CNZ Life Members**

 
 1997
 Mr Roger Murfitt, 44 Nottingham Avenue, Christchurch 8025
 Ph: (03) 322 7231

 2000
 Mr John Prince MNZM, 27a Nelson Street, Waipukurau 4200
 Ph: (06) 858 6571

 2000
 Dr Graeme Roberts, 27B Karu Crescent, Waikanae 5036
 Ph: (04) 293 6864

 2012
 Mr Gordon Smith, PO Box 20316, Bishopdale, Christchurch 8543
 Ph: (03) 359 9225

AC	Association Cr	oquet Bold	CNZ Official Tournaments		
GC	Golf Croquet		CNZ Invitation Events		
	con croquet	_	Weekend Tournament (including ho	lidayw	vookond
		•			reekenu
		Tier	See Appendix 4, Tournament Regula	ations	
Code	Start	Host	Tournament	Tier	Page
GC	Sat 7 Sep	• Canterbury CA	National Secondary Schools		13
GC	Sun 15 Sep	<ul> <li>United CC</li> </ul>	United Spring GC Tournament		63
GC	Sat 21 Sep	• C. Waikato-King Country	Annual GC Tournament Singles		92
GC	Sun 22 Sep	• C. Waikato-King Country	Annual GC Tournament Doubles		92
GC	Sat 28 Sep	<ul> <li>Croquet Auckland</li> </ul>	Senior Handicap Singles		50
AC	Sat 28 Sep	United CC	United Spring AC Tournament		63
AC	Sat 28 Sep	• Te Awamutu CC	AC Championship Singles		93
GC	Sun 29 Sep	<ul> <li>Croquet Auckland</li> </ul>	Junior Handicap Singles		50
GC	Sat 5 Oct	Waikanae CC	Ford/Mazda Open Dbles & Singles		97
AC	Sat 5 Oct	<ul> <li>Marton CC</li> </ul>	Open Championship Singles		68
AC	Mon 7 Oct	Morrinsville CC	Annual tournament		89
GC	Fri 11 Oct	Morrinsville CC	GC Annual Tournament		90
GC	Sat 12 Oct	<ul> <li>Rose Gardens CC</li> </ul>	Honda Cars Spring GC Tournament		70
AC	Sat 12 Oct	Wellington CA	Men's & Woman's Open Singles		94
GC	Thu 17 Oct	C. Waikato-King Country	CNZ North Island GC Champs	1	15
GC	Thu 17 Oct	Canterbury CA	CNZ South Island GC Champs	1	16
GC	Fri 25 Oct	Croquet Taranaki	Annual Tournament		85
AC	Sat 26 Oct	Epsom-Remuera CC	CNZ AC Club Championship		17
AC	Sat 26 Oct	Wanganui-Marton CCs	Annual Tournament		68
GC	Sat 26 Oct	Marewa CC	GC Annual Tournament		66
AC	Sat 26 Oct	<ul> <li>Canterbury CA</li> </ul>	AC Handicap Singles		60
GC	Sat 26 Oct	<ul> <li>Croquet Nelson</li> </ul>	GC Handicap Tournament		75
AC	Sat 26 Oct	South Canterbury CA	Handicap Tournament		81
GC	Sat 26 Oct	• C. Waikato-King Country	•		92
AC	Fri 1 Nov	Croquet Auckland	AC Open Doubles		49
GC	Sat 2 Nov	• C. Hawkes Bay	CNZ Women's GC Tournament	2	18
٩C	Sat 2 Nov	<ul> <li>Croquet Auckland</li> </ul>	Open Championship Singles		49
GC	Sat 2 Nov	<ul> <li>South Canterbury CA</li> </ul>	GC Handicap Doubles		82
AC/GC	Wed 6 Nov	C. Counties-Manukau	NZ Veterans' Champs – Northern		47
GC	Thu 7 Nov	Wellington CA	GC Handicap Singles		96
AC	Sat 9 Nov	<ul> <li>Canterbury CA</li> </ul>	AC Open Singles		61
AC	Sat 9 Nov	Croquet Taranaki	Annual Tournament		86
AC	Wed 13 Nov	South Canterbury CA	CNZ South Island AC Championship	1	19
AC/GC	Wed 13 Nov	C. Manawatu-Wanganui	NZ Veterans' Champs – Central		42
AC	Thu 14 Nov	C. Waikato-King Country	AC Championship Singles		91
GC	Sat 16 Nov	<ul> <li>Croquet Auckland</li> </ul>	Graded Championship Singles		51
	Sat 16 Nov	Whakatane CC	Weekend Golf Croquet Tournament		58
GC	291 10 1000				

9

Code	Start	Host	Tournament	Tier	Page
AC	Sat 16 Nov	<ul> <li>Waikanae CC</li> </ul>	Anniversary AC Open Singles		97
GC	Sat 16 Nov	<ul> <li>West Coast CA</li> </ul>	GC Open Doubles and Singles		100
AC	Wed 20 Nov	Bay of Plenty CA	CNZ North Island AC Champs	1	21
AC	Sat 23 Nov	<ul> <li>Wellington CA</li> </ul>	Lower North Island AC Teams		43
AC	Sat 23 Nov	<ul> <li>Croquet Marlborough</li> </ul>	Veterans' AC Tournament		72
GC	Sat 23 Nov	<ul> <li>Otago CA</li> </ul>	Annual GC Tournament		78
GC	Sat 23 Nov	<ul> <li>South Canterbury CA</li> </ul>	GC Doubles Tournament		82
GC	Sun 24 Nov	<ul> <li>Canterbury CA</li> </ul>	GC Handicap Doubles Tournament		62
GC	Sat 30 Nov	Croquet Auckland	CNZ Golf Croquet Nationals	1	23
GC	Sat 30 Nov	<ul> <li>Waimarie Hutt ValleyCC</li> </ul>	Golf Croquet Open Singles		99
AC	Mon 2 Dec	Whakatane CC	New World Hams AC Tournament		58
GC	Fri 6 Dec	Counties-Manukau CA	CNZ 3+ GC Championship	2	25
GC	Sat 7 Dec	• Orewa CC	Annual Golf Croquet Tournament		53
AC	Sat 14 Dec	<ul> <li>C. Counties-Manukau</li> </ul>	Northern Premier Silver Badge		46
AC	Thu 26 Dec	Wellington CA	Open Championship Singles		94
AC	Sat 4 Jan	<ul> <li>Canterbury CA</li> </ul>	AC Grades Singles		60
GC	Mon 6 Jan	Croquet Nelson	2020 World's GC Teams Event		
AC	Sat 11 Jan	Orewa CC	Annual AC Tournament		53
AC	Sat 11 Jan	Rose Gardens CC	Triton Hearing Tournament		69
AC/GC	Sat 11 Jan	Croquet Southland	Annual Tournament		84
AC	Fri 17 Jan	Pukekohe CC	Annual AC Tournament		65
AC	Sat 18 Jan	Wellington CA	CNZ Open Championships	1	26
GC	Sat 18 Jan	<ul> <li>South Canterbury CA</li> </ul>	Golf Croquet Singles Grade Champs		82
AC	Thu 23 Jan	South Canterbury CA	Annual Tournament		81
GC	Sat 25 Jan	<ul> <li>Croquet Taranaki</li> </ul>	Lower North Island GC Teams		43
GC	Sat 25 Jan	<ul> <li>C Waikato-King Country</li> </ul>	Upper North Island GC Teams		44
AC	Sat 25 Jan	<ul> <li>C. Auckland</li> </ul>	Upper North Island AC Teams		45
GC	Sat 25 Jan	<ul> <li>Croquet Marlborough</li> </ul>	Golf Croquet Doubles Event		73
AC	Sat 25 Jan	<ul> <li>Waikanae CC</li> </ul>	4+ Championship		98
AC	Thu 30 Jan	Croquet South Taranaki	Annual Tournament		83
GC	Sat 1 Feb	Counties-Manukau CA	GC Annual Tournament		64
GC	Sat 1 Feb	<ul> <li>Croquet Nelson</li> </ul>	GC Grade Championship		76
AC	Sat 1 Feb	Wellington CA	Annual Doubles & Singles		95
AC	Wed 5 Feb	C. Manawatu-Wanganui	CNZ Men's and Women's Champs	1	28
GC	Thu 6 Feb	<ul> <li>Epsom Remuera CC</li> </ul>	GC Graded Championship Singles		52
GC	Thu 6 Feb	Canterbury CA	GC Grade Championships		62
GC	Sat 8 Feb	<ul> <li>Wanganui CC</li> </ul>	Annual GC Tournament		71
AC	Sat 8 Feb	Croquet Marlborough	Annual AC Tournament		73
GC	Fri 14 Feb	Mount Maunganui CC	Annual Golf Croquet Tournament		56
AC	Sat 15 Feb	<ul> <li>Croquet Auckland</li> </ul>	Handicap Singles 0+		49
AC	Sat 15 Feb	Otago CA	Annual AC Tournament		79
GC	Sat 15 Feb	<ul> <li>South Canterbury CA</li> </ul>	GC Handicap Singles		82
GC	Sat 15 Feb	Waikanae CC	GC Health Tournament		98
AC	Mon 17 Feb	Thames Valley CA	Annual Tournament		87
AC	Thu 20 Feb	Wakatipu CC	Annual Tournament		80
AC	Fri 21 Feb	C Manawatu-Wanganui 🛦	CNZ Women's Invitation	2	29
GC	Sat 22 Feb	Pukekohe CC	Annual GC Tournament		65

Code	Start	Host	Tournament	Tier	Page
GC	Sun 23 Feb	<ul> <li>Canterbury CA</li> </ul>	GC Handicap Singles Tournament		62
AC	Mon 24 Feb	Canterbury CA	Agnes Dick		60
AC	Fri 28 Feb	Otago CA	CNZ Arthur Ross Memorial	2	30
GC	Sat 29 Feb	Whakatane CC	Autumn GC weekend tournament		59
GC	Sat 29 Feb	<ul> <li>Rose Gardens CC</li> </ul>	Autumn GC Tournament		70
GC	Tue 3 Mar	C. South Canterbury	NZ Veterans' Champs GC – Southern		48
AC	Thu 5 Mar	C. South Canterbury	NZ Veterans' Champs AC – Southern		48
GC	Fri 6 Mar	Bay of Plenty CA	Annual GC Tournament		54
AC	Sat 7 Mar	<ul> <li>Croquet Auckland</li> </ul>	Auckland Men's & Women's Open		50
GC	Sat 7 Mar	Croquet South Taranaki	Golf Tournament		83
AC	Sat 7 Mar	West Coast CA	AC Singles Open and Handicap		100
AC	Mon 9 Mar	Wellington CA	Veterans' Handicap Singles		96
AC	Mon 9 Mar	Croquet Mt Maunganui	CMM Annual Tournament-AC		57
GC	Fri 13 Mar	Croquet Hawkes Bay	Annual GC Tournament		67
GC	Sat 14 Mar	C Manawatu-Wanganui	CNZ Don Reyland Stars	2	31
GC	Sat 14 Mar	<ul> <li>Croquet Marlborough</li> </ul>	Golf Croquet Handicap Event		74
GC	Mon 16 Mar	Thames Valley CA	Annual Tournament		88
AC	Wed 18 Mar	Wellington CA	Miss Edwina Thompson Invitation	2	33
AC	Wed 18 Mar	Wellington CA	Roger Murfitt Invitation	2	34
AC	Thu 19 Mar	Wellington CA	The CA Silver Tray Invitation	1	32
AC	Fri 20 Mar	Otago CA	Mrs RA Clarke Copper Tray	2	35
AC	Fri 20 Mar	Croquet Auckland	The CA Gold Cup Invitation	2	36
AC	Sat 21 Mar	<ul> <li>Wanganui CC</li> </ul>	Championship Singles Tournament		71
AC	Sat 21 Mar	Croquet Nelson	Annual Tournament		77
AC	Sat 21 Mar	<ul> <li>Croquet Nelson</li> </ul>	Annual Men's & Women's		77
AC	Sat 28 Mar	<ul> <li>Waimarie CC</li> </ul>	AC Open Singles		99
GC	Fri 3 Apr	Croquet Nelson	Yvonne Yeates GC Invitation	1	37
GC	Fri 3 Apr	Croquet Nelson	Duncan Dixon GC Invitation	2	38
GC	Fri 3 Apr	Croquet Nelson	Geoff Young GC Invitation	2	39
GC	Fri 3 Apr	C. Taranaki 🔺	Gordon Smith GC Invitation	2	40
GC	Sat 4 Apr	<ul> <li>Croquet Auckland</li> </ul>	Handicap Doubles		51
AC	Wed 8 Apr	Bay of Plenty CA	Annual AC Tournament		55
GC	Fri 10 Apr	C. Hawkes Bay	Under 21 Golf Croquet	1	41
AC	Sat 11 Apr	<ul> <li>Epsom Remuera CC</li> </ul>	Easter AC Handicap Singles		52
GC	Sun 12 Apr	Mount Maunganui CC	Reid and Hamilton Level Singles		56
AC	Sat 2 May	Mount Maunganui CC	Handicap Doubles		57
GC	Sun 10 May	Mount Maunganui CC	Handicap Doubles, Level Doubles		56
AC	Sat 13 Jun	Mount Maunganui CC	Level Doubles am, H/C Doubles pm		57
GC	Sun 14 Jun	Mount Maunganui CC	Level Doubles		56
AC	Sat 11 Jul	Mount Maunganui CC	Level Doubles am, H/C Doubles pm		57
GC	Sun 12 Jul	Mount Maunganui CC	Level Singles		56
GC	Sun 9 Aug	Mount Maunganui CC	Handicap Doubles, own partner		57
AC	Sat 8 Aug	Mount Maunganui CC	Level Doubles am, H/C Doubles pm		57

Tournament Calendar

Page

# **Tournament advertisements**

	•
Croquet New Zealand Tournaments	13
Regional Tournaments	42
Association & Club Tournaments	49
Auckland	49
Bay of Plenty	54
Canterbury	60
Counties-Manukau	64
Hawkes Bay	66
Manawatu-Wanganui	68
Marlborough	72
Nelson	75
Northland	
Otago	78
South Canterbury	81
South Taranaki	83
Southland	84
Taranaki	85
Thames Valley	87
Waikato King Country	91
Wairarapa	
Wellington	94
West Coast	100

# **Croquet New Zealand Tournaments**

### Croquet New Zealand presents

# The National Secondary Schools Golf Croquet Championship Held by Croquet Canterbury

Saturday 7<sup>th</sup> and Sunday 8<sup>th</sup> September 2019 at 8:30am

- Manager:Jenny Clarke, 9 Sanctuary Gardens, Shirley, Christchurch 8052Ph: (03) 385 5957Email: physjcw@gmail.com
- Headquarters: United Croquet Club, Ph: 028 414 5730 North Hagley Park, Riccarton Avenue, Christchurch
  - **Catering:** Any club house fee, up to \$5 per day, will be charged to all competing players for only the days present.
    - **Entries:** Regional qualifying teams must be entered into the national championship event with Croquet NZ by 31<sup>st</sup> May 2019 Wild card entries will be declared from 14<sup>h</sup> June 2019
  - **Entry Fees:** \$40 per team competing at the National Championship. Payable to Croquet New Zealand by 30 June, A/C 38-9017-0399434-00. Reference your region name and "SSC" with your deposit.

#### 2018 – 2019 Winners: Josie Tallents & Logan McCorkindale (Ashburton College)

#### 2018 – 2019 Plate Winners: Nathan Bullen & Fabian Tippett (Kapiti College)

- 1. This Championship is a Smoke, Drug and Alcohol-free event.
- 2. This is a Golf Croquet Doubles event.
- All entrants must meet NZSSSC entry criteria when representing their school or region. All players must be enrolled at the Secondary School they represent and wear their school's sports uniform.
- 4. All entrants, at all stages of this event, agree to the CNZ Player Code of Conduct published in the CNZ Yearbook.
- 5. Regions may run qualifying tournaments to determine their regional school team, or teams that will come forward to this National Championship event.
- 6. If a regional qualifying event is held, that region may initially enter up to four teams in the National Championship event. If a regional qualifying event is not held, that Region may initially enter up to two teams in the National Championship event. Regions are defined by the catchment area of each NZ Regional Sports Trust or croquet association boundaries as appropriate.

- 7. Secondary schools may enter one or more doubles teams from their school, each team consisting of one doubles pair. Schools must enter with their host Croquet Association Secretary or their Regional Sports Trust before any closing date set by the regional Croquet Association for the purpose of regional playoffs. Regional playoffs will be scheduled and run by the regional Croquet Association between Summer Sports Week and the end of Term 1. National qualifying teams must be entered with Croquet NZ by 31 May 2019.
- 8. Returning semi-finalists and above may qualify for the next National Secondary Schools Golf Croquet Championship as of right.
- 9. Wild Cards: Regions may apply to enter additional teams. Applications must be forwarded to the Executive Director of Croquet NZ along with regional playoff results (if any). The Executive Director will have the discretion to accept additional teams if space is available.
- 10. All qualifying games will be thirteen (13) point games with a minimum time limit of 50 minutes (if any).
- 11. The method of play will be based on providing a full tournament's play for competitors. Players will be notified of the method to be used before the tournament commences.
- 12. The winning Pair will be awarded the National Secondary Schools trophy.
- 13. Hoop dimensions will be  $3^{11}/_{16}$  inches.
- 14. Competitors will be advised of tournament details and arrangements via email prior to the event. Please provide CNZ with emails with entries.
- 15. Quadway hoops will be used.



### Croquet New Zealand presents

# CNZ North Island Golf Croquet Championships

## To be held by Croquet Waikato-King Country Thursday 17<sup>th</sup> to Sunday 20<sup>th</sup> October 2019 at 8:30am Tier 1 Event

Manager:	Geoff Young, 81 Stirling Drive, Morrinsville 3300	
	Phone: (07) 889 1322	Mob: 021 111 4579
	Email: geoffyoung@xnet.c	co.nz
Referee:	Bryan Lesley,	
	Ph: (07) 883 7426	Email: blesley29@gmail.com
Headquarters:	Matamata Croquet Club,	
	Pohlen Park, 47 Smith St,	Matamata
Catering:	Any club house fee, up to \$5 per day, will be charged to all	
	competing players only for	the days present.
Entries:	Singles:	
	Doubles: Accepted in order they are received. 8 pairs maximum Entries close Wednesday 2 <sup>nd</sup> October 2019	
	Register online at www.cr	
Entry Fees:	\$35 per person for singles	

#### Events

- Open Singles: To be played Saturday and Sunday. 2018–2019 Winner – Felix Webby 2018–2019 Plate Winner – Geoff Young
- Open Doubles: To be played Thursday and Friday.
   2018–2019 Winners John Christie & Nelson Morrow
   2018–2019 Plate Winners not played

- 1. Time limits may apply.
- 2. Method of play in singles will be blocks, followed by knockout. Consolation event will be for players not in the knockout.
- 3. Trophies for events 1 and 2 donated by North Island Croquet Clubs.
- 4. Nominal hoop dimensions will be set to the widest axis of any ball to be used on the lawn plus  $1/_{32}^{nd}$  of an inch with an upwards tolerance of zero and a downward tolerance of  $1/_{64}^{th}$  of an inch.
- 5. Quadway hoops will be used.

# The CNZ South Island Golf Croquet Championships

## Held by Croquet Canterbury From Thursday 17<sup>th</sup> to Sunday 20<sup>th</sup> October 2019 at 8:30am Tier 1 Event

- Manager:
   Tony O'Donnell, 5 Banff Place, Avonhead, Christchurch 8042

   Ph: (03) 358 6422
   Email: evonne\_tony@hotmail.com
- Referee: Tony O'Donnell
- Headquarters: United Croquet Club, Ph: 028 414 5730 North Hagley Park, Riccarton Avenue, Christchurch
  - **Catering:** Any club house fee, up to \$5 per day, will be charged to all competing players only for the days present. Lunches BYO.
    - Entries: Entries close Wednesday 2<sup>nd</sup> October 2019 Register online at www.croquet.org.nz, or
  - Entry Fees: \$35 per person per event for singles. \$25 each for doubles.

#### **Events**

- 1. **Open Singles**: To be played Saturday and Sunday. 2018–2019 Winner – Logan McCorkindale 2018–2019 Plate Winner – Sue Bowater
- Open Doubles: To be played Thursday and Friday.
   2018–2019 Winners Dennis Bulloch and Jace Hobbs
   2018–2019 Plate Winners Not played

- 1. Time limits may apply.
- 2. Method of play in singles will be blocks, followed by knockout. Consolation event will be for players not in the knockout.
- 3. Trophies for events 1 and 2 were donated by the Timaru Croquet Club.
- 4. Nominal hoop dimensions will be set to the widest axis of any ball to be used on the lawn plus  $1/_{32}^{nd}$  of an inch with an upwards tolerance of zero and a downward tolerance of  $1/_{64}^{th}$  of an inch.
- 5. Quadway hoops will be used.

# Croquet New Zealand presents CNZ AC Club Championship

## Held by the Epsom Remuera Croquet Club Saturday 26<sup>th</sup> October to Monday 28<sup>th</sup> October from 9am

Manager:	Aaron Westerby, 705/86 T Ph: 021 034 7596	he Strand, Parnell, Auckland 1010 Email: awesterby@yahoo.com
Referee:	Jenny Clarke, 9 Sanctuary Ph: (03) 385 5957	Gardens, Christchurch 9052 Email: physjcw@gmail.com
Headquarters:	Epsom Remuera Croquet Club, 259 Gillies Avenue Ph: 021 062 3734	
Catering:	Any club house fee, up to a competing players only for	\$5 per day, will be charged to all the days present.

CNZ has invited four of our strongest AC Clubs: Epsom Remuera, United, Wellington & Whakatane to contest a club championship in the context of a player development event to support CNZ's high performance objectives for AC. To assist fulfilment of these objectives, CNZ has secured the option to allocate a limited number of places on each club team to players not affiliated to these four clubs.

- 1. A club team will consist of 6 players.
- 2. The event will be an all-play-all test series using a seeded draw.
- 3. A test match will consist of 9 single games of doubles (Bo9). Doubles pairings cannot be changed during a test match.
- 4. The winning team will be the team with the highest number of test matches won. In the event of tie this will be resolved using highest net games. In the event two or more teams are still tied, a draw will be declared.
- 5. A time limit of not less than 2.5 hrs will set by the manager on a round by round basis according to the event's schedule.
- 6. On a game-by-game basis, by player agreement, a game may be played using 'alternate stroke' rules.
- 7. Double banking may be required.
- 8. Quadway hoops will be used.
- Hoops will be set to the widest axis of any ball to be used on the lawn plus <sup>1</sup>/<sub>32</sub><sup>nd</sup> of an inch with an upwards tolerance of zero and a downward tolerance of <sup>1</sup>/<sub>64</sub><sup>th</sup> of an inch.

# CNZ Women's GC Tournament Held by Croquet Hawke's Bay

Saturday 2<sup>nd</sup> and Sunday 3<sup>rd</sup> November 2019 at 8:30 am. Report at 8:15 am

Manager:	Sheila Hurst, 22 Russell Robertson Drive, Havelock North 4130Ph: (06) 877 1351Email: cohurst@hotmail.co.uk	
Headquarters:	Heretaunga Croquet Club, Ph: (06) 877 3103 341 Napier Road, Havelock North	
Referee:	Ray Burrell Ph: (06) 877 1663	
Catering:	Any club house fee, up to \$5 per day, will be charged to all competing players only for the days present.	
Entries:	Entries close <b>Thursday 17<sup>th</sup> October 2019</b> Register online at <b>www.croquet.org.nz</b>	
Entry Fee:	Open singles: \$35	

#### **Events**

 Open Singles: Open to all 2018–2019 Winner – Eleanor Ross 2018–2019 3+ Winner – Joan Cook

#### Conditions

- The method of play will be determined once entries have been received. This decision will be based on providing a full Tournament's play for competitors. Players will be notified at the start of the tournament which method of play is being used.
- 2. An award will be given to the 3+ winner.
- 3. Nominal hoop dimensions will be set to the largest ball plus 1/16<sup>th</sup>" with an upwards and downwards tolerance of 1/32<sup>nd</sup>".
- 4. Quadway hoops will be used.

### \*\*There will be coaching for Women's GC 9:30am to noon on the Monday 4<sup>th</sup> November 2019 by Dallas Cooke.

Please watch for further information on the Croquet NZ website\*\*

This year a woman croquet player generously gave \$1,000 prize money for this tournament. The prize money donated is to encourage women GC players to compete.

## Croquet New Zealand presents

## CNZ 84<sup>th</sup> South Island AC Championships Held by the South Canterbury Croquet Association Wednesday 13<sup>th</sup> to Sunday 17<sup>th</sup> November 2019 at 8:30am Tier 1 Event

Manager:	Raylene Phillips, 12 Conn Ph: (03) 308 3092	or Place, Ashburton 7700 Email: raycol@xtra.co.nz
Referee:	Barbara Field Ph: (03) 9098 1756	Email: barbarafield67@gmail.com
Headquarters:	Waireka Croquet Club, Philip Street, Ashburton	
Catering:	Any club house fee, up to players only for the days p	\$5 per day, will be charged to all competing present.
Entries:	Entries close <b>Wednesday 30<sup>th</sup> October 2019</b> Register online at www.croquet.org.nz	
Entry Fees:	Open Singles: \$50. Includes free entry for event 1(a). Event 1(a) but not event 1: \$40. Doubles each player: \$25. Events 3 and 4: \$45 Late entries may be accepted on application to the manager.	

#### Events:

 South Island Open Championship: Open to all. Play will commence with single game block play leading to a seeded knockout draw. Challenge Trophy presented by Mr R W McCreath.
 2018–2019 Winner – Greg Bryant

1(a) **South Island Open Plate**: Format to be decided upon providing competitors with a full playing schedule. **2018–2019 Winner – Felix Webby** 

 South Island Championship Doubles: Method of play will be determined once entries are received. Challenge Trophies – two salvers presented by Mr and Mrs W H Kirk.

2018–2019 Winners – Felix Webby and Josh Freeth

- 3. South Island Singles 0–3.5: Open to players of handicap Scratch to 3.5 bisques. Players in the Open Championship will not be eligible. Method of play to be blocks followed by a knockout. 2018–2019 Winner – Ian C. Campbell
- South Island Singles 4+: Open to players whose handicaps are 4 bisques and over. Players who are competitors in the Open Championship will not be eligible. Method of play to be determined once entries are received. Challenge Trophy presented by Mrs Lesley Wilson. 2018–2019 Winner – Leo van Oosten

- 1. Entries may be limited to the top 32 entrants for Events 1 & 1(a) and, if necessary, 12 for Event 3 and 4. Time limits may be imposed.
- 2. Event 2 will be played on Wednesday 13<sup>th</sup> and Thursday 14<sup>th</sup> November 2019.
- 3. Events 1, 1(a), 3 and 4 will commence at 8:30am, Friday 15<sup>th</sup> November 2019.
- 4. Nominal hoop dimensions will be set to the widest axis of any ball to be used on the lawn plus  $1_{32}^{nd}$  of an inch with an upwards tolerance of zero and a downward tolerance of  $1_{64}^{th}$  of an inch.
- 5. Quadway hoops will be used.

# Croquet New Zealand presents

# CNZ 96<sup>th</sup> North Island AC Championships Held by Bay of Plenty Association

Wednesday 20<sup>th</sup> to Sunday 24<sup>th</sup> November 2019 at 8:30am Tier 1 Event

Manager: Geoff Young, 81 Stirling Drive, Morrinsville 3300 Ph: (07) 889 1322 Mob: 021 111 4579 Email: geoffyoung@xnet.co.nz

Referee: TBA

HeadquartersCroquet Mount Maunganui, Ph: (07) 574 1998:45 Kawaka Street, Mt Maunganui 3116

**Catering:** Any club house fee, up to \$5 per day, will be charged to all competing players only for the days present.

- Entries: Entries close Tuesday, 5<sup>th</sup> November 2019 Register online at www.croquet.org.nz
- Entry Fees: Open Singles: \$50. Includes free entry for event 1(a) Event 1(a) but not event 1: \$40. Doubles each player: \$35. Event 3 & 4: \$45. Late entries may be accepted on application to the manager.

### Events:

- North Island Open Championship: Open to all. Play will commence with single game block play leading to a seeded knockout draw. Challenge Trophy presented by Residents of Palmerston North. 2018–2019 Winner – Andre Murray & Steve Jones
- 1(a) North Island Open Plate: Format to be decided upon providing competitors with a full playing schedule. 2018–2019 Winner Liz McLay
- North Island Championship Doubles: Method of play to be determined once all entries are received. Challenge Trophies – Cups presented by Mr J. A. Nash, MP and the Croquet Hawke's Bay.
   2018–2019 Winners – Not played
- North Island Singles 0 to 3.5: Open to players of handicap Scratch to 3.5 bisques. Players in the Open Championship will not be eligible. Method of play will be blocks followed by knock out. Challenge Trophy presented by Mrs D Currin. 2018–2019 Winner – Not played
- North Island Singles 4+: Open to players whose handicaps are 4 bisques and over. Players in the Open Championship will not be eligible. Method of play to be determined once entries are received. Challenge Cup, Hawken Cup. 2018–2019 Winner – Robert McLay June Aitken Memorial Runner Up Trophy. 2018–2019 Runner Up – Baubre Murray

- 1. Entries may be limited to the top 24 entrants for Events 1 & 1(a) and, if necessary, 12 for Event 3 and 4. Time limits may be imposed.
- 2. Event 2 will be played on Wednesday 20<sup>th</sup> and Thursday 21<sup>st</sup> November 2019.
- 3. Events 1, 1(a) and 3 will commence at 8:30am, Friday 22<sup>nd</sup> November 2019.
- 4. Event 4 will commence at 8:30 am, Friday, 22<sup>nd</sup> November 2019.
- 5. Nominal hoop dimensions will be set to the widest axis of any ball to be used on the lawn plus  $1_{32}^{nd}$  of an inch with an upwards tolerance of zero and a downward tolerance of  $1_{64}^{th}$  of an inch.
- 6. Quadway hoops will be used.

## Croquet New Zealand presents CNZ National Golf Croquet Tournament Held by Croquet Auckland

### Saturday 30<sup>th</sup> November to Saturday 7<sup>th</sup> December 2019 at 8:30am Tier 1 Event

Manager:	Nelson Morrow,	Ph: 021 107 7787 Email: nelson_morrow@btinternet.com
Assistant Manager:	Anne Mortimer,	Email: anne@morts.co.nz
Referee:	ТВА	
Headquarters:	Epsom/Remuera Croquet Club, 259 Gillies Avenue, Auckland 1023	
Other Venues:	Carlton Croquet Club and Pakuranga Croquet Club	
Catering:	Any club house fee, up to \$5 per day, will be charged to all competing players only for the days present. Lunches BYO.	
Entries:	Allocation of the top-ranked 32 players for singles and 40 for doubles will take place on <b>Saturday 19<sup>th</sup> October</b> . If event is not full on this date further entries will be accepted in order of date	

received. Closing date Friday, 15th November 2019

Register online at www.croquet.org.nz, or

Entry Fees: Singles: \$85.00. Doubles: \$40 each.

#### Events

- New Zealand Golf Croquet Open Singles: Open to all. Trophy presented by Mr S & Mrs C Piercy.
   2018–2019 Winner – Edmund Fordyce
   2018–2019 Plate Winner – Mike Crashley
- New Zealand Golf Croquet Open Doubles: Open to all. Croquet New Zealand Trophy.
   2018–2019 Winners – Josh Freeth & Hamish McIntosh
   2018–2019 Plate Winners – Edmund Fordyce & George Coulter

- 1. Nominal hoop dimensions for Open events will be set at the widest axis of any ball to be used on the lawn plus  $1/32^{nd}$  of an inch, with an upwards tolerance of zero and a downward tolerance of  $1/64^{th}$  of an inch.
- Entries will be limited to top-ranked 32 players for singles and 40 for doubles (as per CNZ Regulations). Any player entered by Oct 19<sup>th</sup> and was not in the top 32 will be notified that s/he will be placed on a reserve list. If you do not want to be on the reserve list, please inform the manager immediately.
- 3. Method of play will be decided after entries have been received. This decision will be based on providing a full tournament's play for competitors. Players will be notified at the start of the tournament which method of play is being used.
- 4. Tournament will commence with doubles played Saturday, Sunday and Monday.
- 5. Singles will be played on Tuesday through Saturday.
- 6. \*\*The seeding for the Open Singles Knockout will be by the Player Choice method.
- 7. Quadway hoops will be used.

# Croquet New Zealand presents CNZ 3+ Golf Croquet Championship

Held by the Counties Manukau Association

Friday 6<sup>th</sup> December to Sunday 8<sup>th</sup> December 2019 at 8:30am Tier 2 Event

- Manager: Greg Bryant, 63 Wakefield Street, Westport 7825 Ph: 027 481 8152 Email: gregbryant@xtra.co.nz
- Referee: TBA
- Headquarters: Howick Croquet Club, Millhouse Reserve, 67 Millhouse Drive, Howick
  - **Catering:** Any club house fee, up to \$5 per day, will be charged to all competing players only for the days present. Lunches BYO.
    - Entries: Closing date Friday, 15<sup>th</sup> November 2019 Register online at www.croquet.org.nz, or
  - Entry Fees: Singles: \$50.00. Register online at www.croquet.org.nz

#### **Events**

 New Zealand Golf Croquet 3+ Singles (President's Encouragement Salver): Open to all GC Handicaps of 3 and above on 15<sup>th</sup> November 2019 2018 – 2019 Winner - Paul Kaiser

#### Conditions:

- 1. The method of play will be determined once entries have been received based on a full tournament's play for all participants.
- 2. Nominal hoop dimensions for Open events will be set at the widest axis of any ball to be used on the lawn plus  $1/_{32}$ <sup>nd</sup> of an inch, with an upwards tolerance of zero and a downward tolerance of  $1/_{64}$ <sup>th</sup> of an inch.
- 3. Quadway hoops will be used.

The CNZ Youth Squad will convene at the Howick Croquet Club Thursday 5<sup>th</sup> December from 8.30am

# Croquet New Zealand Presents **CNZ New Zealand Open Championships** Held by the Wellington Croquet Association Saturday 18<sup>th</sup> to Sunday 26<sup>th</sup> January 2020 at 8:30am Tier 1 Event

Manager:	Tom Berryman, 48 Te Pene Avenue, Titahi Bay, Porirua 5022Ph: (04) 236 8877Email: tom.berryman@xtra.co.nz	
Assistant Manager:	Dick Smith, PO Box 15337, Miramar, Wellington 6243 Ph: 027 379 6955 Email: dicksmith547@gmail.com	
Referee:	ТВА	
Headquarters:	Kelburn Croquet Club, Kelburn Park, Salamanca Road, Kelburn, Wellington. Ph (04) 472 9885	
	Wellington Croquet Club Ph: (04) 389 7071 Alexander Road, Newtown, Wellington	
	Petone Central Croquet Club, Ph: (04) 5683513 26 Tennyson Street, Petone, Lower Hutt (if needed)	
Entries:	Entries close <b>Thursday, December 19<sup>th</sup> 2019</b> Register online at www.croquet.org.nz	
Entry Fees:	Event 1: \$105 includes entry to event 1(a), Event 2: \$40	
Draw:	Tournament Manager.	
Catering:	Any club house fee, up to \$5 per day, will be charged to all competing players only for the days present.	

### Events

- New Zealand Open Championship: Open to all. Play will commence with seeded Block play. Depending on entries, the intention is to have 32 players qualify for the Open Singles Knockout. Each match will be played as best-of-three games, except that the manager may choose to play best-of-five matches from the quarter finals onwards. Challenge Cup presented by J.W. Lill and the Rene Watkins Gold Medal to be held for one year. 2018–2019 Winner – Greg Bryant Runner-up will receive the John Prince Trophy presented by A.D.J. Heenan, OBE. 2018–2019 – Josh Freeth
- 1(a) **Bronze Medal:** For players eliminated from the knockout before the Quarter finals. 2018-2019 Winner Dennis Bulloch
- 1(b) Heenan Plate: All players entered in event 1 who do not qualify for the Open Singles Knockout are eligible to enter the Heenan Plate. Trophy presented by A.D.J. Heenan, OBE. 2018–2019 Winner – John Christie

### **Events (continued)**

- New Zealand Championship Doubles: Open to all. Play will commence with seeded blocks. Those qualifying from the blocks will proceed into post-section play. Shields presented by Messrs E.G. Rawnsley and N.H. MacFarlane.
   2018–2019 Winners – Chris Clarke and Jenny Clarke
- 2(a) Doubles Plate: Open to pairs in event 2 that have not qualified for the main doubles knockout. Single-game knockout format. Entry is optional.
   2018–19 Winners Toby Garrison and Kaleb Small
- All players with a New Zealand handicap of 0 or higher will be automatically considered for the Charles Jones Memorial Encouragement Salver. The Salver will be awarded to the player with the best record in the handicap range as determined by the Tournament Management Committee. Trophy presented by Alison McMillan. 2018–19 Winner - Logan McCorkindale

- 1. Advanced Play.
- 2. Hoops will be set to the widest axis of any ball to be used on the lawn plus  $1/_{32}$ " with an upwards tolerance of zero and a downward tolerance of  $1/_{64}$ <sup>th</sup> of an inch
- 3. As many entries will be accepted as possible with entries limited only if the number of players per available lawn is exceeded.
- 4. The Doubles will be played on Saturday, Sunday and Monday. The Singles will commence on Tuesday.
- 5. Information on the playing schedule and other issues will be posted on Croquet Scores after entries have closed. The Manager will provide players with an outline of the method after entries close.
- 6. Players Choice method of seeding will be used to seed the singles knockout.
- 7. Quadway hoops will be used.

# CNZ New Zealand Men's and Women's Championships

## Held by Croquet Manawatu-Wanganui Wednesday 5<sup>th</sup> to Sunday 9<sup>th</sup> February 2020 at 8:30am Tier 1 Event

Manager:	Michael Hardman, 400 All Ph: (06) 353 5980	bert Street, Palmerston North 4410 Email: mjhardman43@icloud.com
Referee:	Vince Neall Ph: (06) 356 9836	Email: vandaneall@inspire.net.nz
Headquarters:	Rangatira Croquet Club (6 Lawns), McPhee Street, Dannevirke	
Catering:	Any club house fee, up to \$5 per day, will be charged to all competing players only for the days present.	
Entries:	Entries close <b>Tuesday, 28 January 2020</b> Register online at www.croquet.org.nz	
Entry Fees:	Events 1 & 2: \$50 each. Event 3: \$25 each	

### Events

- 1. **New Zealand Women's Championship**: Challenge Trophy presented by Mrs G. Murray-Aynsley. **2018–19 Winner Nina Mayard Husson**
- New Zealand Men's Championship: The "Captain F. L. Hartnell" Memorial Challenge Trophy presented by the Taranaki Association.
   2018–2019 Winner – Dennis Bulloch and John Christie
- 3. New Zealand Championship Mixed Doubles: Trophies presented by W.R. and D.J. Bulloch. 2018–2019 Winners Steve Jones and Alison Robinson

### Conditions:

- 1. Advanced Play (Championship).
- 2. Time limits may apply.
- 3. Doubles (event 3) will be played Wednesday and Thursday. Singles (events 1 and 2) will be played Friday to Sunday.
- 4. In order to complete the tournament in time available, entries may have to be limited. Each Singles event is limited to 12 players, provided that this may be increased if the other event receives fewer than 12 entries.
- Method of play in all events will be decided after entries have been received. This decision will be based on providing a full tournament's play for competitors. Players will be notified at the start of the tournament which method is being used.
- Nominal hoop dimensions will be set to the widest axis of any ball to be used on the lawn plus <sup>1</sup>/<sub>32<sup>nd</sup></sub> of an inch with an upwards tolerance of zero and a downward tolerance of <sup>1</sup>/<sub>64<sup>th</sup></sub> of an inch.



Quadway hoops will be used.

# **CNZ Women's Invitation Event** Held by Croquet Manawatu-Wanganui Friday 21<sup>st</sup> to Sunday 23<sup>rd</sup> February 2020 at 8:30am

Manager:	Murray McNae, 6 McIlwaine Ph: (06) 327 7230	Place, Marton 4170 Email: mmcnae@xtra.co.nz
Referee:	ТВА	
Headquarters:	Marton Croquet Club, Tutaenui Road, Marton	
Catering:	Any club house fee, up to \$5 per day, will be charged to all competing players only for the days present.	
Entry Fee:	\$30. Payable on selection.	

The winner will hold the Mrs HC Willis Silver Salver for one year. **2018–2019 Winner – Carissa Price** 

- 1. Advanced Singles Play (Championship).
- 2. Selection by invitation of up to ten players.
- 3. The format will be a single round robin
- 4. Time limit three hours. Regulation 8 will apply.
- 5. Nominal hoop dimensions will be set to the largest ball plus <sup>1</sup>/<sub>16</sub><sup>th</sup>" with an upwards and downwards tolerance of <sup>1</sup>/<sub>32</sub><sup>nd</sup>".
- 6. A badge will be presented to a first-time winner and badges to first-time competitors.
- 7. Quadway hoops will be used.

# CNZ Arthur Ross Memorial Event Handicap Singles Final

### Held by the Otago Croquet Association from Friday 28<sup>th</sup> February to Sunday 1<sup>st</sup> March 2020 Opening at 8:30am

Manager:	Ngaire McKenzie, 51 Stirlir Ph: (03) 454-7875	ng Street, Dunedin 9013 Email: ngairemck@xtra.co.nz
Referee:	Nairn Smith, 65 Walton Pa Ph: (03) 488 3993	rk Ave, Fairfield, Dunedin 9018 Email: nairnandkathy@xtra.co.nz
Headquarters:	Leith Croquet Club, Ph: c/- 027 352 2737 9 Quentin Ave, Dunedin	
Catering:	Any club house fee, up to \$5 per day, will be charged to all competing players only for the days present.	
Entries:	Entries should reach Croquet New Zealand by Thursday 13 <sup>th</sup> February 2020	
Entry Fee:	\$30. Clubs and Association association lead-up events	n may charge an entry fee for club and

The Winner will receive the Arthur Ross Memorial Event Trophy, donated by the Ross Family and A. D. J. Heenan OBE, which will remain the property of NZCC. **2018 – 19 Winner – Robbie Spooner, Runner-up - Carey Johnstone** 

- 1. The method of play will be determined once entries have been received, based on trying to get a full tournament's play for all participants.
- 2. Please note that Associations are responsible for submitting the entry fee.
- 3. Double banking as required.
- 4. Players and their Associations will be responsible for all their own travel, accommodation arrangements and incidental costs.
- 5. Nominal hoop dimensions will be set at the largest ball plus  $1/16^{th}$  of an inch with an upward and downward tolerance of  $1/_{32}^{nd}$  inch.
- 6. Quadway hoops will be used.

# Croquet New Zealand presents CNZ Don Reyland Stars Tournament

## Held by Croquet Manawatu-Wanganui on Saturday 14<sup>th</sup> and Sunday 15<sup>th</sup> March 2020 at 8:30am

Manager:	Michael Hardman, 400 Albert Street, Palmerston North 4410 Ph: (06) 353 5980 Email: mjhardman43@icloud.com		
Referee:	Vince Neall Ph: (06) 356 9836	Email: vandaneall@inspire.net.nz	
Headquarters:	Rose Gardens Croquet Club, Victoria Esplanade, Palmerston North		
Catering:	A clubhouse fee of up to \$5 per day may be charged to all players.		
Entries:	Details of the Association Finalist to be sent to the Executive Director by <b>Thursday 27<sup>th</sup> February 2020</b>		
Entry Fees:	\$20 for the final. Clubs and for club and association lea	l Association may charge an entry fee ad-up events.	

The Gold Star 2018 – 19 Winner – Hamish McIntosh

The Silver Star 2018 – 19 Winner – Robbie Spooner

- 1. All matches will be handicap singles games.
- 2. Time limits may apply.
- 3. This is the national final played under the auspices of the Tournament Regulations. Associations are responsible for submitting the entry fee.
- 4. Method of play will be decided after entries have been received. This decision will be based on providing a full Tournament's play for competitors. Players will be notified at the start of the tournament which method of play is being used.
- 5. Nominal hoop dimensions will be set at the largest ball plus  $1/_{16}$ <sup>th</sup> of an inch with an upward and downward tolerance of  $1/_{32}$ <sup>nd</sup> inch.
- 6. Quadway hoops will be used.

# The CNZ Croquet Association Silver Tray Open Invitation

### Held by the Wellington Croquet Association Thursday, 19<sup>th</sup> to Sunday 22<sup>nd</sup> March 2020 at 8:30am Tier 1 Event

- Manager:
   Paul Skinley, 12 Normanby Street, Newtown, Wellington 6021

   Ph: (04) 389 9815
   Email: paul.skinley344@gmail.com
- Referee: TBA
- Headquarters: Wellington Municipal Croquet Club, Ph: (04) 389 7071 Alexander Road, Newtown, Wellington
  - **Catering:** Any club house fee, up to \$5 per day, will be charged to all competing players only for the days present.
  - Entry Fee: \$40. Payable on selection.

The winner will hold The Croquet Association Silver Tray for one year. **2018–2019 Winner – Greg Bryant** 

- 1. Advanced Singles Play (Championship).
- 2. Selection by invitation of the best 8 available players.
- 3. Double round robin. Single games.
- 4. Nominal hoop dimensions will be set at the widest axis of any ball to be used on the lawn plus  $1/_{32}^{nd}$  of an inch with an upwards tolerance of zero and a downward tolerance of  $1/_{64}^{th}$  of an inch.
- 5. A badge will be presented to a first-time winner and badges to first-time competitors in any CNZ Invitation.
- 6. Double-banking may be required.
- 7. Quadway hoops will be used.

### Croquet New Zealand presents

## The CNZ Miss Edwina Thompson Silver Tray Open Invitation

## Held by the Wellington Croquet Association from Wednesday 18<sup>th</sup> to Sunday 22<sup>nd</sup> March 2020 at 8:30am

Manager:	Francie Vagg Ph: (04) 297 2698, 021 0276 5898 Email: francie.vagg@hotmail.com
Referee:	ТВА
Headquarters:	Waikanae Croquet Club, Ph: 021 087 6874 Park Avenue, Waikanae
Catering:	Any club house fee, up to \$5 per day, will be charged to all competing players only for the days present.
Entry Fee:	\$50. Payable on selection.

The winner will hold the Miss Edwina Thompson Silver Tray for one year. **2018–2019 Winner – John Christie** 

- 1. Advanced Singles Play (Championship).
- 2. Selection by invitation of 8 players.
- 3. Double round robin. Single games. No time limit.
- 4. Nominal hoop dimensions will be set to the largest ball plus 1/16<sup>th</sup> " with an upwards and downwards tolerance of <sup>1</sup>/<sub>32</sub><sup>nd</sup>".
- 5. A badge will be presented to a first-time winner and badges to first-time competitors in any CNZ Invitation.
- 6. Games may be double banked.
- 7. Quadway hoops will be used.
- 8. Players will be automatically promoted to the Silver Tray Open Invitation if needed.

### Croquet New Zealand presents

## The CNZ Roger Murfitt Trophy Open Invitation

Held by the Wellington Croquet Association from Wednesday 18<sup>th</sup> to Sunday 22<sup>nd</sup> March 2020 at 8:30am

Manager:	Bruce Manuge, 7 Willis Grove, Wainuiomata, Lower Hutt 5014 Ph: (04) 564 4682 Email: bruce.manuge@xtra.co.nz	
Referee:	ТВА	
Headquarters:	Petone Central Croquet Club, Ph: (04) 5683513 26 Tennyson Street, Petone, Lower Hutt	
Catering:	Any club house fee, up to \$5 per day, will be charged to all competing players only for the days present.	
Entry Fee:	\$50. Payable on selection.	

The winner will hold the Roger Murfitt Trophy for one year. **2018–2019 Winner – Not played** 

- 1. Advanced Singles Play (Championship).
- 2. Selection by invitation of 8 players.
- 3. Double round robin. Single games. Three-hour, Regulation 8 time limit.
- 4. Games may be double banked.
- 5. Nominal hoop dimensions will be set to the largest ball plus  $1/16^{\text{th}}$  " with an upwards and downwards tolerance of  $1/32^{\text{nd}}$ ".
- 6. A badge will be presented to a first-time winner and badges to first-time competitors in any CNZ Invitation.
- 7. Quadway hoops will be used.
- 8. Player will automatically be promoted to the Miss Edwina Thompson, if needed

## Croquet New Zealand presents

## The CNZ Mrs R. A. Clarke Copper Tray Invitation

Held by Otago Croquet Association Friday 20<sup>th</sup> to Sunday 22<sup>nd</sup> March 2020 at 8:30am

0 to 3.5 Handicaps

Manager:	Ngaire McKenzie, 51 Stirlin Ph: (03) 454 3936	ng St, Dunedin 9013 Email: ngairemck@xtra.co.nz
Referee:		ırk Ave, Fairfield, Dunedin 9018 Email: ngairemck@xtra.co.nz
Headquarters:	Punga Croquet Club, Ph: c/- 027 352 2737 Cnr Lawson and Ross Streets, Dunedin	
Catering:	Any club house fee, up to \$5 per day, will be charged to all competing players only for the days present.	
Entry Fee:	\$30. Payable on selection.	

The winner will hold the Copper Tray, presented by Mrs R.A. Clarke, Gisborne for one year. **2018–2019 Winner – Doug van Belle** 

- 1. Advanced Singles Play (Championship).
- 2. Selection by invitation of up to ten players at the selectors' discretion.
- 3. Single round robin, single games
- 4. Time limit 2<sup>1</sup>/<sub>2</sub> hours, Regulation 8 will apply.
- 5. Games may be double banked.
- 6. A badge will be presented to a first-time winner and badges to first-time competitors.
- 7. Nominal hoop dimensions will be set to the largest ball plus  $1/16^{\text{th}"}$  with an upwards and downwards tolerance of  $1/32^{\text{nd}"}$ .
- 8. Quadway hoops will be used.

## Croquet New Zealand presents The CNZ Croquet Association Gold Cup Invitation Held by the Croquet Auckland

Friday 20<sup>th</sup> to Sunday 22<sup>nd</sup> March 2020 at 8:30am

4 to 9 Handicaps

Manager:	Anne Mortimer Ph: (09) 478 9956, 021 134 6313 Email: anne@morts.co.nz	
Referee:	Jim Wardle Ph: 022 649 6646 Email: pukekojim@gmail.com	
Headquarters:	Takapuna Croquet Club 8 Auburn Street, Takapuna, Auckland 0622	
Catering:	Any club house fee, up to \$5 per day, will be charged to all competing players only for the days present	
Entry Fee:	\$30. Payable on selection.	

The winner will hold the Gold Cup presented by The Croquet Association, for one year. **2018–2019 Winner – Robbie Spooner** 

- 1. Advanced Singles Play (Championship).
- 2. Selection by invitation of up to 10 players at the selector's discretion.
- 3. Single round robin of single games
- 4. Time limit 2<sup>1</sup>/<sub>2</sub> hours, Regulation 8 will apply.
- 5. Games may be double banked.
- 6. A badge will be presented to a first-time winner and badges to first-time competitors.
- 7. Nominal hoop dimensions will be set to the largest ball plus 1/16<sup>th</sup>" with an upwards and downwards tolerance of <sup>1</sup>/<sub>32</sub><sup>nd</sup>".
- 8. Quadway hoops will be used.

### Croquet New Zealand presents

## The CNZ Yvonne Yeates Golf Croquet Invitation

## Held by Croquet Nelson Friday 3<sup>rd</sup> to Sunday 5<sup>th</sup> April 2020 at 8:30am Tier 1 Event

Manager:	Player managed	
Referee:	Manly Bowater Ph: (03) 548 7971	Email: manlyandsuebo@kinect.co.nz
Headquarters:	Nelson Hinemoa Croquet Club, Ph: (03) 548 3977 Cnr Haven Road and Halifax Street	
Catering:	Any club house fee, up to \$5 per day, will be charged to all competing players only for the days present.	
Entry Fee:	\$30. Payable on selection.	

The winner will hold the President's Trophy presented by Mrs Y Yeates, for one year. **2018–2019 Winner – Josh Freeth** 

- 1. Selection by invitation of 10 players.
- 2. The method of play will be best-of-three matches, single round robin.
- 3. A badge will be presented to a first-time winner and badges to first-time competitors in the event.
- 4. Nominal hoop dimensions will be set to the widest axis of any ball to be used on the lawn plus  $1/_{32}^{nd}$  of an inch with an upwards tolerance of zero and a downward tolerance of  $1/_{64}^{th}$  of an inch.
- 5. Double banking if necessary.
- 6. Quadway hoops will be used.

### Croquet New Zealand presents

## The CNZ Duncan Dixon Golf Croquet Invitation Held by Croquet Nelson

## Friday 3<sup>rd</sup> to Sunday 5<sup>th</sup> April 2020 at 8:30am

Manager:	Player managed	
Referee:	Manly Bowater Ph: (03) 548 7971	Email: manlyandsuebo@kinect.co.nz
Headquarters:	Nelson Hinemoa Croquet Club, Ph: (03) 548 3977 Cnr Haven Road and Halifax Street	
Catering:	Any club house fee, up to \$5 per day, will be charged to all competing players only for the days present.	
Entry Fee:	\$30. Payable on selection.	

Winner will hold the Duncan Dixon Trophy presented by Duncan Dixon, for one year. **2018–2019 Winner – Angus Coulter** 

- 1. Selection by invitation of 10 players.
- 2. The method of play will be best-of-three matches, Single round Robin
- 3. A badge will be presented to a first-time winner and badges to first-time competitors in the event.
- 4. Nominal hoop dimensions will be set to the widest axis of any ball to be used on the lawn plus  $1/_{32}^{nd}$  of an inch with an upwards tolerance of zero and a downward tolerance of  $1/_{64}^{th}$  of an inch.
- 5. Games may be double banked.
- 6. Quadway hoops will be used.
- 7. Players will be automatically promoted to the Yvonne Yeates Invitation, if needed.

## Croquet New Zealand presents

## The CNZ Geoff Young Golf Croquet Invitation Held by Croquet Nelson Friday 3<sup>rd</sup> to Sunday 5<sup>th</sup> April 2020 at 8:30am

Manager:	Lance Barker, 30 Farnhan Ph: (03) 544 3107	n Drive Richmond 7020 Email: lance.barker@xtra.co.nz
Referee:	Manly Bowater Ph: (03) 548 7971	Email: manlyandsuebo@kinect.co.nz
Headquarters:	Richmond Croquet Club, 348 Queen Street, Richmond	
Catering:	Any club house fee, up to \$5 per day, will be charged to all competing players only for the days present.	
Entry Fee:	\$30. Payable on selection.	

Winner will hold the Geoff Young Trophy presented by Geoff Young, for one year. **2018–2019 Winner – Seddon Polglase** 

- 1. Selection by invitation of up to 10 players.
- 2. The method of play will be best-of-three matches, single round Robin
- 3. A badge will be presented to a first-time winner and badges to first time competitors in the event.
- 4. Nominal hoop dimensions will be set at the largest ball plus  $1/_{32}$ <sup>nd</sup> of an inch with an upwards tolerance of zero and a downward tolerance of  $1/_{64}$ <sup>th</sup> of an inch.
- 5. Games may be double banked.
- 6. Quadway hoops will be used.
- 7. Players will be automatically promoted to the Duncan Dixon Invitation, if needed

### Croquet New Zealand presents

## The CNZ Gordon Smith Golf Croquet Invitation

Held by Croquet Taranaki Friday 3<sup>rd</sup> to Sunday 5<sup>th</sup> April 2020 at 8:30am

4+ Handicaps

Manager:	Bruce Carter, 54 Wallace Ph: (06) 758 8732	Place, New Plymouth Email: carterbg1@gmail.com
Referee:	Noeline Posselt Ph: (06) 753 306 Email: nonpo@xtra.co.nz	
Headquarters:	West End Croquet Club, Ph: : 022 627 3698 101 Cutfield Rd, Westown, NewPlymouth	
Catering:	Any club house fee, up to \$5 per day, will be charged to all competing players only for the days present.	
Entry Fee:	\$30. Payable on selection	

Winner will hold the President's Trophy presented by Gordon Smith, for one year. **2018–19 Winner – Te Kiri King** 

- 1. Selection by invitation of up to 10 players with handicaps of 4 plus.
- 2. The method of play will be best-of-3 matches in a single round robin.
- 3. A badge will be presented to a first-time winner and badges to first-time competitors in the event.
- 4. Nominal hoop dimensions will be set to the largest ball plus 1/16<sup>th</sup>" with an upwards and downwards tolerance of 1/32<sup>nd</sup>".
- 5. Quadway hoops will be used.

## Croquet New Zealand presents

## The 5<sup>th</sup> Croquet NZ U21 GC Championship Held by Croquet Hawke's Bay Friday10<sup>th</sup> to Tuesday 14<sup>th</sup> April 2020 at 8:30 am Tier 1 Event

Manager:	lan Brown		
U	Ph: (06) 875 8167	Email: iwbrown0344@gmail.com	
Referee:	Ray Burrell		
	Ph: (06) 877 1663	Email: carolyn.ray1945@gmail.com	
Headquarters	Heretaunga Croquet Club, Ph: (06) 877 3172		
:	341 Napier Road, Havelock North		
Catering:	Any club house fee, up to \$5, will be charged to all competing		
	players only for the days present.		
Entries:	Entries close Thursday 26th March 2020		
	Register online at www.croquet.org.nz		
Entry fees:	Singles: \$30		
	Doubles: each player \$15		

#### Events:

- Open Singles: Open to all CNZ-affiliated players aged under 21 as at 1<sup>st</sup> July 2019. To be played on Sunday 12<sup>th</sup> Tuesday 14<sup>th</sup> April 2020.
   2018-19 Winner Edmund Fordyce
- Plate: Open to all players who do not qualify for the knockout.
   2018-19 Winner Quinn Berry
- Open Doubles: Open to all CNZ-affiliated players aged under 21 as at 1<sup>st</sup> July 2019. To be played on 10<sup>th</sup> & 11<sup>th</sup> April 2020. The trophy presented by Dr. D. Annie Henry will be awarded.
   2018–19 Winner Kaleb Small & Christopher Spittal

- 1. The method of play will be determined once entries have been received based on a full tournament's play for all participants. There will be block play with the top qualifiers progressing to a Knockout.
- 2. Nominal hoop dimensions will be set to the widest axis of any ball to be used on the lawn plus  $1/_{32}^{nd}$  of an inch with an upwards tolerance of zero and a downward tolerance of  $1/_{64}^{th}$  of an inch.
- 3. Quadway hoops will be used.

## **Regional Tournaments**

Croquet Manawatu-Wanganui

## The 34th Veterans' Central Championship to be held at Rangatira Croquet Club

## Wednesday 13th to Sunday 17th November 2019

- Manager:Michael Hardman, 400 Albert Street, Palmerston North 4410<br/>Ph: (06) 353 5980Email: mjhardman43@icloud.com
- Referee: AC: Vince Neall Ph: (06) 356 9836 Email: vandaneall@inspire.net.nz GC: Micki Tyler. Ph: (06) 358 9555 Email: micki.tyler@xtra.co.nz
  - Venue: Rangatira Croquet Club, McPhee Street, Dannevirke
- **Catering:** A clubhouse fee of \$5 per day (which includes tea/coffee/light refreshments) will be paid by all players to the host club.
  - Entries: Should reach manager by end of Tuesday 5<sup>th</sup> November 2019 Cheques payable to Croquet Manawatu-Wanganui Incorporated or fees may be paid directly into the CM-W bank account at Westpac 03 0614 0602014 00 (include Entrant's name).
- Entry Fees: \$25 per player singles, \$15 per player doubles

#### Events

- New Zealand Veterans' Association Croquet Championship Singles: Open to all. Challenge Cup presented by Misses Weir and Goodwin. 2018–19 – Tony Stephens
- New Zealand Veterans' Association Croquet Handicap Singles: Trophy presented by Mr & Mrs J.N. Ward. 2018–19 – Shirley Rees Events 1 & 2 will be held on Wednesday & Thursday, starting at 8:30am. Players may enter for only one of Events 1 & 2
- 3. New Zealand Veterans' Association Croquet Handicap Doubles. Challenge Trays presented by Mr W.B. McNaught. **2018–19 Terry Price and Liz Marsden**.
- New Zealand Veterans' Golf Croquet Handicap Doubles. Silver Cups presented by Mrs B.P. Aldridge. 2018–19 Sue Hawken and Carol Cowley May be run in two divisions. Events 3 and 4 will be held on Friday, starting at 8:30am.
- New Zealand Veterans' Golf Croquet Championship Singles: Open to all. Challenge Cup presented by Misses Weir and Goodwin. 2019–18 – Tony Stephens
- New Zealand Veterans' Golf Croquet Handicap Singles: Open to players with a handicap of 6 or more. Silver Cup presented by the Canterbury Croquet Association. 2018–19 Beverley Berryman Events 5 & 6 will be held on Saturday and Sunday, starting at 9:00am. Players may enter for only one of Events 5 & 6.

- 1. Players must be 60 years or older at the start of the tournament and have a valid handicap for their events.
- AG. In order to complete the tournament in time entries may have to be limited. Entries will be accepted in order of receipt.

## Lower North Island Teams Events Association Croquet (David Curtis Cup)

#### Hosted by Wellington Croquet Association at Paraparaumu Croquet Club Saturday 23<sup>rd</sup> and Sunday 24<sup>th</sup> November 2019 starting at 8:30am.

- Manager:Bob McKenzie, Villa 30, 3 Georgia Grove, Paraparaumu 5032<br/>Ph: 027 445 3642Email: bamck@xtra.co.nz
  - Entries: Associations to notify the Manager by Monday 11<sup>th</sup> November 2019 whether or not they are entering a team. Names of players and entry fee to be sent to the Manager by Monday 18<sup>th</sup> November 2019.
- Entry fees: \$60 per team, payable to Wellington Croquet Association, by cheque or Internet Banking: 03 0543 0209978 00
- 1. Teams of four players (one from each division)
- Division 1: handicaps 0–3; division 2: handicaps 4–8; division 3: handicaps 9–12; division 4: handicaps 14–24.
- Eligibility for divisions will be determined by handicap at 8:00am on 1 November 2019. If necessary, a player may be selected to play in a division for a handicap lower than their own.
- 4. Format will depend on number of teams entered.

## **Golf Croquet**

#### Hosted by Croquet Taranaki at New Plymouth Croquet Club Saturday 25<sup>th</sup> and Sunday 26<sup>th</sup> January 2020 starting at 8:30am

- Manager:Peter Batchelor, 172D Pembroke Street, New Plymouth 4310<br/>Ph: (06) 753 5171Email: psbatch@gmail.com
  - Entries: Associations to notify the Manager by Monday 13<sup>th</sup> January 2020 whether or not they are entering a team. Names of players and entry fee to be sent to the Manager by Monday 20<sup>th</sup> January 2020.

Entry fees: \$60 per team, payable to Croquet Taranaki Inc.

- 1. Teams of four players (one from each division).
- 2. Division 1: handicaps 0–2; division 2: handicaps 3–5; division 3: handicaps 6–8; division 4: handicaps 9–12.
- Eligibility for divisions will be determined by handicap at 8:00am on 1 January 2020. If necessary, a player may be selected to play in a division for a handicap lower than their own.
- 4. Format will depend on number of teams entered.

For further details of either event contact your association secretary or the event coordinator, Michael Hardman, Email: mjhardman43@icloud.com

## Upper North Island Golf Croquet Teams Event

## To be hosted by Croquet Waikato-King Country from Saturday 25<sup>th</sup> to Monday 27<sup>th</sup> January 2020 Play commencing at 9:00am

## Trophy: Ron Roberts Shield

Manager:	Nigel Grondin, Email: lorrynig@gmail.com Phone: 021 02333 826 or (07) 888 6927	
Headquarters:	Matamata Croquet Club, Pohlen Park 47 Smith Street, Matamata	
Entries:	Close with the Managers on Friday 10 <sup>th</sup> January 2020. Cheques payable to Croquet Waikato-King Country Account: 03 1556 0040387 00. Cheques must accompany entry.	
Entry Fees:	\$120 per team	
Catering:	Morning and afternoon teas provided. Lunches may be ordered. Evening meal on Sunday.	

#### Events: Level Singles and Doubles:

Play in three divisions: 3 and under, 4–7, 8 and over.

- 1. Two representatives from each division from each Upper North Island association.
- 2. Handicaps: Team selections based on players' handicaps at entry closing date.
- 3. No time limits for 13-point games (first to 7).
- 4. Winning team to receive Ron Roberts Shield and certificates.

## Upper North Island Association Croquet Teams' Event

## To be held by Croquet Auckland Saturday 25<sup>th</sup> and Sunday 26<sup>th</sup> January 2020 Play commencing at 8:30am For the A & D Taylor Shield

Manager:	Anne Mortimer, Apt PA 174 Hurstmere Road, Auckland 0622 Ph: 021 134 6313 Email: themorts@orcon.net.nz	
Referee:	Jim Wardle, 24 Byron Ave Ph: (09) 489 7729	., Takapuna, Auckland, 0622 Email: pukekojim@gmail.com
Headquarters:	Takapuna Croquet Club, 8 Auburn Street, Takapuna	
Other venue:	North Shore Croquet Club, 1 Wairoa Road, Devonport	
Entries:	Entry fee: \$65 per team. Entries to Manager by Saturday 11 <sup>th</sup> January 2020 Payments to Auckland Croquet Bank Account: 123011081662300 Ref: UNITE	
Catering:	Morning & afternoon teas Evening meal available on TBA.	available. Bring lunches. I the Saturday evening – charge

#### Events

Championship Singles.

Play in 4 Divisions 0-3, 4-9, 10-16, 18-24.

- 1. One representative from each division from each Upper North Island Association or a player may play in a grade above their own.
- 2. One substitute from another association allowed per team.
- 3. American events.
- 4. Handicaps: to be played on a handicap held on the closing date for the event.
- 5.  $2\frac{1}{2}$  hr time limits for every game Reg 8.
- 6. Winning team to receive the A & D Taylor Shield and certificates.
- 7. AHS cards must be handed to Tournament Manager prior to start.
- 8. Nominal hoop dimensions will be set at 3<sup>11</sup>/<sub>16</sub> inches.

Croquet Counties-Manukau

## Northern Premier Silver Badge for Handicaps - 4 to - 0.5

## To be hosted by the Pukekohe Croquet Club 79 Harris Street, Pukekohe on Saturday 14<sup>th</sup> and Sunday 15<sup>th</sup> December 2019 at 8:30am

Manager:	Jenny Begg Ph: (09) 238 5843	Email: glencairn@maxnetl.co.nz
Referee:	Alex Begg	
Entries:	Should reach the manager by end of <b>Sunday 8<sup>th</sup> December 2019</b> Cheques payable to Counties-Manukau Croquet Association	
Entry Fees:	\$30 per person per event.	

#### Conditions:

1. Nominal hoop dimensions will be set to the widest axis of any ball to be used on the lawn plus  ${}^{1}/{}_{32}{}^{nd}$  of an inch with an upwards tolerance of zero and a downward tolerance of  ${}^{1}/{}_{64}{}^{th}$  of an inch.

#### Silver Badge: 2018–19 – Steve Clarke

**Dawson International Balls** 

#### **Croquet Counties-Manukau** The 34<sup>th</sup> Northern Veterans' Championship To be held at AC – Pukekohe Croquet Club GC – Manurewa Croquet Club Sponsor: Possum Bourne Ryman Retirement Village Ryman Healthcare Wednesday 6th to Sunday 10th November 2019 at 8:30am Manager AC: AC - Alex Begg Ph: (09) 238 584 Email: glencairn@maxnet.co.nz Manager GC: GC – Cynthia Bates Ph: 022 429 6108 Email: CBates@urbanpartners.co.nz Referee: N Newdick (GC) A Begg (AC) Handicapper: TBA Headquarters: AC – Pukekohe CC GC: Manurewa CC Singles: \$15.00 per player. Doubles: \$12.00 per player for each Entry Fees: event. Entry fees by cheque to Counties-Manukau Croquet Association or on the day

**Entries:** Entries to the manager: by Monday 4<sup>th</sup> November 2019

Catering: No clubhouse fee. Tea/coffee available. Bring lunches.

#### Events

- 1. AC Handicap Doubles: Wednesday 6<sup>th</sup> NOvember (Challenge Trays presented by Mr W B McNaught). 2018–19 Charles Ostler and Peter Le Masurier
- AC Championship Singles: Open to all players. Thursday 7<sup>th</sup> and Friday 8<sup>th</sup> November (Challenge Cup presented by Misses Weir & Goodwin).
   2018–19 – Steve Clarke
- AC Handicap Singles: Thursday 7th and Friday 8th November (Trophy presented by Mr & Mrs J N Ward ). For players with a handicap of 4 or more.
   2018–19 – Judith Moore Players may enter only one of events 2 and 3.
- GC Handicap Doubles: Saturday 9<sup>th</sup> November (Silver Cups presented by Mrs B P Aldridge). 2018–19 – Carol Piercy and Neil Constable
- 5. GC Championship Singles: Sunday 10<sup>th</sup> November (Challenge Cup presented by Misses Weir & Goodwin). Open to all players. 2018–19 John Christie
- GC Handicap Singles: Sunday 10<sup>th</sup> November. (Silver Cup presented by the Canterbury Croquet Association) For players with a handicap of 4 or more. 2018–19 Clive Taylor Players may enter event 5 or 6 but not both.

#### Conditions

- 1. Players must be 60 years of age or older at the start of the tournament and have a valid handicap. Cards must be presented.
- 2. Format for play will be decided once entries are closed.
- 3. Entries accepted in order of receipt.
- 4. Doubles banking may be necessary.
- 5. Four entries are required to hold an event



E T

## Croquet South Canterbury Veterans' GC Tournament at Aorangi Croquet Club, Timaru

### Tuesday 3rd and Wednesday 4th March 2020 at 8:30am

Manager:	Kevin McGlinchy, 19 Jellicoe Street, Timaru 7910 Ph: (03) 686 6173 Email: gkmcg@xtra.co.nz		
Headquarters:	Aorangi Croquet Club, Rose Street, Timaru		
Events:	Level singles play in grades		
Entries:	To the Manager with \$15 entry fee by 23rd February 2020		
Condition:	Players must be 60 years of age or older at the start of the tournament.		

## Veterans' AC Tournament at Waireka Croquet Club, Ashburton

### Thursday 5th and Friday 6th March 2020 at 8:30am

- Manager:Raylene Phillips, 12 Connor Place, Ashburton 7700<br/>Ph: (03) 308 3092Email: raycol@xtra.co.nzHeadquarters:Waireka Croquet Club, Philip St, Ashburton<br/>Level Singles play in grades<br/>To the Manager with \$15 entry fee by 26th February 2020
  - **Condition:** Players must be 60 years of age or older at the start of the tournament.

#### Conditions for all above tournaments

- 1. Method of play and events will be determined after entries have been received with the aim of providing a full tournament's play for competitors. Players will be notified before the start of play of the method and events being used.
- 2. Players must have a valid appropriate Croquet handicap at the date of entry to events.
- 3. In order to complete the tournament in time entries may have to be limited. Entries will be accepted in order of receipt.
- 4. Nominal hoop dimensions will be set at 3<sup>3</sup>/<sub>4</sub> inches
- 5. Play may be double banked.
- 6. Tea and Coffee is provided.

#### Dawson Balls

## Association and Club Tournaments

#### **Croquet Auckland**

## **Association Croquet Tournaments**

**Open Championship: Singles and Doubles** 

### At Carlton Croquet Club, 333 Manukau Road, Epsom at 8.30am Doubles: Friday 1<sup>st</sup> November 2019

### Singles: Saturday 2<sup>nd</sup> and Sunday 3<sup>rd</sup> November 2019

#### Manager: Nelson Morrow, 18 Kanuka Road, Sandspit, Warkworth Ph: 021 107 7787 Email: nelson\_morrow@btinternet.com

Entries: To manager. Doubles \$10.00 pp. Singles: \$25

Block play, followed by Knockout for Singles

You may enter one event or both events.

## Handicap Singles 0+

### at Orewa Croquet Club, 43 Hatton Road, Orewa, Auckland at 9am

#### Saturday 15<sup>th</sup> and Sunday 16<sup>th</sup> February 2020

- Manager:Bet Blakes, 13A Carol Leon Avenue, RD1, Kaukapakapa 0871<br/>Ph: (09) 420 4157Email: betsblake29@gmail.com
  - **Entries:** To manager by 3<sup>rd</sup> February 2020. \$15. Event will be played in groups according to handicap. (Groups will be decided once entries are received.)

#### General Conditions for above events:

Entry Payments to: A/C: 12 3011 0816623 00 Reference: (Name of event.)

- 1. A clubhouse fee of \$5.00 may be charged to all players by the host club.
- 2. Play may be double banked.
- 3. Championship events; nominal hoop dimensions will be set at  $3^{11}/_{16}$  inches.
- 4. These events are open to all associations.

## Croquet Auckland

## Auckland Men's & Women's AC Open at Epsom/Remuera Croquet Club at 9am Saturday 7<sup>th</sup> and Sunday 8<sup>th</sup> March 2020

- Manager: Maida Beetson, 5504/148 Meadowbank Road, Meadowbank, Auckland 1072 Ph: 027 493 4086 Email: maidabeetson@gmail.com
  - Entries: To manager. \$20 Limited to 8 Men and 8 Women. Top-ranked 8 received by 8<sup>th</sup> February 2020

#### General Conditions for above events:

Entry Payments to: A/C: 12 3011 0816623 00 Reference: (Name of event.)

- 1. A clubhouse fee of \$5.00 may be charged to all players by the host club.
- 2. Play may be double banked.
- 3. Championship events; nominal hoop dimensions will be set at  $3^{11}/_{16}$  inches.
- 4. These events are open to all associations.
- 5. Limited to 8 Men and 8 Women.

## **Golf Croquet Tournaments**

Senior Handicap Singles & Junior Handicap Singles at Pakuranga Croquet Club, Lloyd Elsmore Park, 451 Pakuranga Road, Auckland. at 8.30am for 9.00 start

Senior (7 and below): Saturday 28<sup>th</sup> September 2019 Junior (6 and above) Sunday 29<sup>th</sup> September 2019

Manager:John Woods, 53 Evelyn Road, Cockle Bay, Auckland 2029<br/>Ph: (09) 535 9286Email: woodtarpey@yahoo.com.auEntries:To manager by 21st September 2019. \$15 per event.

## **Croquet Auckland**

## Graded Championship Singles at Various Venues

### Saturday 16<sup>th</sup> and Sunday 17<sup>th</sup> November 2019 at 9am

Premier Grade:	At Takapuna CC, 8 Auburn Street, Takapuna, Auckland		
Manager:	Melba Scott, 8B Onepoto Road, Hauraki, Auckalnd		
Senior Grade:	Ph: 027 286 9817 Email: melbascott@xtra.co.nz At Mt. Albert CC, 50 Lloyd Ave., Mt. Albert, Auckland		
Manager:	Amanada Willis, 77 Calgary Street, Sandringham, AucklandPh: (09) 620 4836Email: willisputput@gmail.com		
Intermediate	At Pakuranga CC,Lloyd Elsmore Park, 451 Pakuranga Road,		
Grade:	Auckland		
Manager:	John Wood, 53 Evelyn Road, Cockle Bay, Auckland.		
	Ph: (09) 535 9286 Email: woodtarpey@yahoo.com.au		
Primary	At St. Heliers CC, 20 The Parade, St. Heliers, Auckland		
Grade			
Manager:	Precille Harrison, 26 Newinn Cres., East Tamaki, Auckland Ph: (09) 273 9599 Email: trecille@xtra.co.nz		
Entries:	To manager by 8 <sup>th</sup> November 2019. \$15 per event. \$20 for two days. Number of entries will determine if it is a one-day or two-day event.		

## Handicap Doubles

(combined handicap of 5 and over)

### at Pakuranga CC, Lloyd Elsmore Park, 451 Pakuranga Road, Auckland

### Saturday 4th and Sunday 5th April 2020

Manager:John Woods, 53 Evelyn Road, Cockle Bay, Auckland, 2029<br/>Ph: (09) 535 9286Email: woodtarpey@yahoo.co.auEntries:To manager by Friday 27th March 2020. \$15.

#### General Conditions for above events:

Entry Payments to: A/C: 12 3011 0816623 00. Reference: (Name of event.)

- 1. If not specified method of play will be decided once entries have been received.
- 2. A clubhouse fee of \$5.00 may be charged to all players by the host club.
- 3. Play may be double banked.
- 4. These events are open to all associations.

## Epsom Remuera Croquet Club

## Annual Tournament GC GRADED CHAMPIONSHIP SINGLES

Sponsored by Edmond Hillary Retirement Village

at Epsom Remuera Croquet Club, 259 Gillies Avenue Epsom Waitangi Day 6<sup>th</sup> February 2020 at 8:30am for 9.00am start

Manager:TBAEmail: secretary.ercc@outlook.comEntries:All entries must reach the Manager by Friday 31st January 2020Entry Fees:\$10.00 per personCatering:Tea, coffee and cold drinks available. Lunch may be ordered

#### Conditions

- 1. Double banking. Standard lawns.
- 2. Entries will be limited to a maximum of 20.
- 3. Good Prizes for Winner and Runner-up for all events.
- 4. Any change of handicap prior to closing date, MUST be advised to the Manager immediately.
- 5. Gradings will be determined after entries have been received.

## Annual Easter Tournament AC HANDICAP SINGLES

Sponsored by Edmond Hillary Retirement Village at Epsom Remuera Croquet Club, 259 Gillies Avenue Epsom Saturday 11<sup>th</sup> and Sunday 12<sup>th</sup> April 2020 at 8:30am for 9.00am

Manager:	ТВА	
	Email: secretary.ercc@outlook.com	
Handicapper:	Bruce Heasley	Email: b.heasley@xtra.co.nz
	Ph: (09) 522 2322	Mob: 027 810 5333
Entries:	All entries must reach the Manager by Wednesday 8 <sup>th</sup> April 2020	
Entry Fees:	\$20.00 per person	
Catering:	Tea, coffee and cold drinks available. Lunch may be ordered	

- 1. A time limit of 2½ hours will apply to all games. American event. Regulation 8. Double banking. Standard lawns.
- 2. Players must be prepared to play 3 games a day. Entries will be limited to a maximum of 20.
- 3. Good Prizes for Winner and Runner-up for all events.
- 4. Any change of handicap prior to closing date, MUST be advised to the Manager immediately.
- 5. Sections will be determined after entries have been received.

### Orewa Croquet Club

43 Hatton Road, Orewa Phone: (09) 426 3506

www.orewacroquet.co.nz

## 29<sup>th</sup> Annual Association Tournament

Sponsored by Maygrove Village, Orewa

Commencing at 8:30am Saturday 11th January 2020

#### Events

- 1. Association Croquet Handicap Doubles Saturday 11<sup>th</sup> and Sunday 12<sup>th</sup> January 2020
- Association Croquet Championship Singles Monday 13<sup>th</sup> and Tuesday 14<sup>th</sup> January 2020. Divisions:
  - 2.1 Open
  - 2.2 4 plus.

#### Conditions

- 1. Entry Fee: \$20.00 per person/event.
- 2. Closing Date: Monday 6th January 2020
- 3. Maximum of three x  $2\frac{1}{2}$  hour, regulation 8 games per day.
- 4. Currently checked AHS cards to be used.

## 10<sup>th</sup> Annual Golf Croquet Tournament

Sponsored by Evelyn Page Retirement Village

### Saturday 7th and Sunday 8th December 2019

#### **Events**

- 1. Golf Croquet Handicap Doubles Saturday 7th December
- 2. Golf Croquet Handicap Singles Sunday 8th December

#### Conditions

- 1. Entry Fee: \$15.00 per person/event.
- 2. Closing Date: Friday 29th November 2019
- 3. Seeded divisions in singles dependent on entries
- 4. Maximum of six x 13-point games per day.
- 5. Currently checked AHS cards to be used.

Tea and coffee available. Afternoon tea and prizegiving at conclusion of each tournament. Lunch may be ordered.

Entries for both of the above tournaments to: Pixie Jones, 5 Coquette Street, Warkworth 0910, phone 09) 425 8520 or Email: pixie.jones@xtra.co.nz

Please include name, handicap, phone number (preferably mobile) and event along with cheque or by email with direct payment to bank account ASB 12-3084-0173497-000 (with your name as reference).

### Bay of Plenty Croquet Association

## 15<sup>th</sup> Annual Tournament Golf Croquet Event at Whakatane Croquet Club

Francis Street, Whakatane

#### Cup of tea at 8am and 8:30am start on Friday 6<sup>th</sup> to Sunday 8<sup>th</sup> March 2020

Manager:	Graham Wilson		
-	Ph: (07) 312 5593	3 Email: gr	anniewilson@xtra.co.nz
Referees:	Rose Langley	Ph (07) 308 8971	Cell: 027 258 9835
	Anne Wilson		Cell: 021 296 1136
Entries:	Email to Manager with contact phone number and handicap by		
	28th February 202		
Entry Fees:	Open Singles \$20.00 per player (2 days play). Events 3 & 4		
	\$15.00 (1 days pl	ay). Doubles \$15.0	0 per player.
Catering:	Refreshments will be available and will be included in a		
	Clubhouse fee of	\$5 per player.	

#### **Events**

- 1. Handicap Doubles Division TBA
- 2. Level SinglesOpen Ranking
- 3. Level Singles4-7 handicap
- 4. Level Singles 8 and above handicap

#### Conditions

- 1. Event 1 will be held on Friday 6th March 2020
- 2. Event 2 will held on Saturday 7th and Sunday 8th March 2020
- 3. Event 3 will be played on Saturday 7th March 2020
- 4. Event 4 will be played on Sunday 8th March 2020
- 5. Method of play in all events will be decided after entries have been received.
- 6. Players will be notified at the start of the tournament which method of play is being used.
- 7. Double banking if necessary.
- 8. Entries may be limited. No event if less than four entries.
- 9. Entrants requiring a reply on any matter should request such by email.
- 10. Please make all cheques payable to BOPCA.
- 11. CNZ-affiliated players only may enter.

#### Dawson International Balls and Quadway hoops will be used

### Bay of Plenty Croquet Association

## 60<sup>th</sup> Annual Tournament B.O.P Championship Association Croquet Event at Hunter Reserve, Wharawhara Road, Katikati

### Commencing at 8:30am Wednesday 8<sup>th</sup> until Saturday 11<sup>th</sup> April 2020

- Manager: Graham Glover, 163 Park Road, Katikati Ph: (07) 5495000 Email: gdglover@kinect.co.nz
- Referee: TBA
- Entries: Entries must be sent to the Manager by Wednesday 1<sup>st</sup> April 2020
- Entry Fees: Singles \$20.00 per player; Doubles \$15.00 per player
  - **Catering:** Refreshments will be available and will be included in a Clubhouse fee of \$3.00 per player per day. Lunches may be ordered.

#### Events

- 1. Handicap Doubles Divisions TBA
- 2. Championship SinglesOpen Ranking.
- 3. Championship Singles0–3 handicap
- 4. Championship Singles4–9 handicap
- 5. Championship Singles 10–16 handicap
- 6. Championship Singles 18-24 handicap

- Doubles will commence on Wednesday 8<sup>th</sup> April 2020 with singles event to begin on Wednesday or Thursday depending on entries received.
- 2. Method of play in all events will be decided after the entries have been received. If insufficient entries in any grade, players will be given the option to enter another grade above their level.
- 3. All games will be two and a half hours. Regulation 8.
- 4. Players will be notified at the start of the tournament which method of play is being used.
- 5. Double banking if necessary.
- 6. Entries may be limited. No event if less than four entries.
- 7. Entrants requiring a reply on any matter should include an email address.
- 8. Please make all cheques payable to BOPCA.
- 9. Dawson International Balls and conventional hoops will be used.

Croquet Mount Maunganui

## CMM Craig Investment Partners Annual Golf Croquet Tournament Friday 14<sup>th</sup> to Sunday 16<sup>th</sup> February 2020

Headquarters:	Mt Green Sports Centre, 45 Kawaka Street, Mt Maunganui, Ph: (07) 574 1998
Manager:	Nev Blank, Ph: 027 454 6132, Email: croquet@clubmount.co.nz
Entries to:	To the Manager by Tuesday 11 <sup>th</sup> February 2020
Cost:	Doubles: \$15.00 per person
	Singles: \$25.00 per person
	Includes club house fee
Catering:	Refreshments available. Lunch for purchase

#### Events

- 1. Open Levels Singles
- 2. Levels Singles 4+
- 3. Handicap Doubles

#### Conditions

- 1. 13-point games
- 2. 45 minutes minimum time limit (the time limit may be extended dependant on player numbers)
- 3. Format to be decided on entries. Entries may be limited
- 4. All players must have a GC Index card
- 5. Doubles event played on 14th February
- 6. Singles events played 15th and 16th February

#### Ranking event



#### Winter Tournaments

Sunday 12 April 2020 Sunday 10 May 2020 Sunday 14 June 2020 Sunday 12 July 2020 Sunday 9 August 2020 Reid and Hamilton Level Singles 2 x Handicap Doubles, 3 x Level Doubles Level Doubles Level Singles Handicap Doubles, own partner

## Croquet Mount Maunganui

## CMM 61<sup>st</sup> Annual Tournament Association Croquet

At Croquet Mt. Maunganui, 45 Kawaka Street, Mt. Maunganui Commencing 8:30am on Monday 9<sup>th</sup> to Friday 13<sup>th</sup> March 2020

Manager:	Peter Taylor Ph: (07) 574 9232	Email: peterjacqui0@gmail.com
Referee:	ТВА	

Handicapper: TBA

**Entries:** May be emailed to the manager, containing the information required, by the official entry form, or posted on the official form to Box 5070, Mount Maunganui 3150. These should be received by Saturday 29<sup>th</sup> February 2020

- **Entry Fees:** Singles \$20.00 per player Doubles \$15.00 per player. Fees are payable on arrival and are inclusive of clubhouse fees.
  - **Catering:** Refreshments will be available. The club has an excellent restaurant attached where snack meals and lunches can be ordered.

#### Events

- 1. Ordinary Handicap Doubles
- 2. Advanced Singles (Championship)

#### Conditions

- 1. Event 1 will commence on Monday 9th March.
- 2. Method of play will be Round Robin section play, with the intention of giving every player the maximum playing time possible.
- 3. Divisions will be decided on the entries. In the event of a tie in a division, the winner will be determined by the American method.
- 4. Players need to be prepared to play three games in a day if required.
- 5. All games will be 2½ hrs with Regulation 8 applying. Games may be doublebanked if considered necessary.
- 6. In the event of fewer than four entries in an event, that event will be cancelled.
- 7. Entries may be limited.
- 8. Hoops will be set to a nominal  $3^{11}/_{16}$ " with a  $1/_{16}$ " upper tolerance.

#### Winter Tournaments

Saturday 2 May 2020	Handicap Doubles
Saturday 13 June 2020	Level Doubles am and Handicap Doubles pm
Saturday 11 July 2020	Level Doubles am and Handicap Doubles pm
Saturday 8 August 2020	Level Doubles am and Handicap Doubles pm

	Whakatane Croquet Club	
Wee	ekend Golf Croquet Tournament	
	at Francis Street, Whakatane	
Sponsored by Nicholson's Autos		
Saturday 16 <sup>th</sup> and Sunday 17 <sup>th</sup> November 2019		
C	up of tea at 8:00am and start play at 8:30am	
Manager:	Graham Wilson, Ph: (07) 312 5593	
	Email: granniewilson@xtra.co.nz	
Entries:	To the Manager by 9 <sup>th</sup> <b>November</b> 2019 with phone contact and	
	handicap please.	
Entry Fees:	\$15 per person per event	
Events:	1. Handicap Doubles – own partner	
	2. Levels Singles	
Conditions:	Doubles played Saturday and Singles played Sunday	

## New World Annual Association Croquet Tournament at Whakatane

## Monday 2<sup>nd</sup> to Friday 6<sup>th</sup> December 2019

#### 8:00am Cup of tea and 8:30am start.

Manager:	Cindy Clarke 37 Victoria Avenue, Whakatane 3120		
-	Ph: (07) 307 0639 Email: sandcclarke@hotmail.c	co.nz	
Headquarters:	Whakatane Croquet Club, Francis Street, Whakatane		
Entries:	To the Manager by 26 <sup>th</sup> November 2019		
Entry fees:	Event 1: \$15.00 per person		
	Event 2: \$20.00 per person		

#### Events

- 1. Handicp Doubles
- 2. Championship Singles

#### Conditions:

- 1. Handicap doubles: No two minus players may play together.
- 2. Divisions according to entries. This decision will be based on providing a full tournament play for all competitors.
- 3. Method of play in all events will be decided after entries have been received.
- 4. All games will be two and a half hours. Regulation 8.
- 5. Players will be notified at the start of the tournament which method of play is being used.
- 6. Double banking if necessary.
- 7. Entries may be limited. No event if less than four entries.
- Nominal hoop dimension will be set at 3<sup>11</sup>/<sub>16</sub> inches.

#### Dawson Balls

## Whakatane Croquet Club **Autumn Weekend Golf Croquet Tournament** at Francis Street, Whakatane Saturday 29<sup>th</sup> February and Sunday 1<sup>st</sup> March 2020 Cup of tea at 8:00am and start play at 8:30am

Manager:	Graham Wilson, Ph: (07) 312 5593
	Email: granniewilson@xtra.co.nz
Entries:	To the Manager by Friday 21 <sup>st</sup> February 2020 with phone contact
	and handicap please.
Entry Fees:	\$15 per person per event
Évents:	1. Level Doubles – own partner
	2. Levels Singles
Conditions:	Doubles played Saturday and Singles played Sunday
	Entries may be limited
	-

## Canterbury (NZ) Croquet Association

### CCA Tournaments generously sponsored by Ryman Healthcare

## Association Croquet Tournaments at Christchurch



## Handicap Singles Tournament Saturday 26<sup>th</sup> and Sunday 27<sup>th</sup> October 2019 at 8:30am

Manager:	Owen Evans, 4 John Campbell Crescent, Christchurch 8024		
	Ph: (03) 338 8294	Email: ogevans@xtra.co.nz	
Headquarters:	Holmes Park, English Street, Christchurch		
Entries:	To the Manager with fee	(\$25) by Wednesday 16 <sup>h</sup> October 2019	

## Association Croquet Grades Tournament Saturday 4<sup>th</sup> and Sunday 5<sup>th</sup> January 2020 at 8.30am

Managers:Rodger Lane, 185c Matsons Avenue Christchurch 8053<br/>Ph: (03) 352 8174Email: laners141@gmail.comHeadquarters:St James Croquet Club, St James Avenue, Christchurch 8053<br/>Barrington Park Croquet Club Garnett Ave Christchurch 8024<br/>To Manager with fee (\$25.00) by Saturday 21st December 2019

### Agnes Dick Tournament Monday 24<sup>th</sup> and Tuesday 25<sup>th</sup> February 2020 at 8.30am

Managers:Philippa Porter, 33A Merrin Street, Christchurch<br/>Ph: (03) 358 4393Email: nandpporter@xtra.co.nzHeadquarters:Elmwood Croquet Club, St Andrews Square, Christchurch 8052<br/>To Manager with fee (\$25.00pp) by Friday 14th February 2020<br/>Combined handicap must be 12+ with one player 10+

#### Conditions for all tournaments

- 1. Method of play and events will be determined after entries have been received with the aim of providing a full tournament's play for competitors. Players will be notified before the start of play of the method and events being used.
- 2. A clubhouse fee (which includes tea/coffee/light refreshments) is included in the entry fee.
- 3. Please include contact details of email and phone with entry.
- 4. Monetary prizes will be given.

## CCA Tournament generously sponsored by



## Association Croquet Open Singles Saturday 9<sup>th</sup> and Sunday 10<sup>th</sup> November 2019 at 8.30am

Managers:	Rodger Lane, 185c Matsons Avenue Christchurch 8053	
	Ph: (03) 352 8174 Email: laners141@gmail.com	
Headquarters:	St James Croquet Club, St James Avenue, Christchurch 8053	
Entries:	To Manager with fee (\$25) by Wednesday 30 <sup>th</sup> October 2019	

- 1. Method of play and events will be determined after entries have been received with the aim of providing a full tournament's play for competitors. Players will be notified of the format before the start of play.
- 2. A clubhouse fee (which includes tea/coffee/light refreshments) is included in the entry fee.
- 3. Please include contact details of email and phone number with entry.
- 4. Monetary Prizes will be given

**Canterbury Croquet Association** 

CCA Tournaments generously sponsored by Ryman Healthcare

## Golf Croquet Tournaments at Christchurch



### GOLF CROQUET HANDICAP DOUBLES TOURNAMENT Sunday 24<sup>th</sup> November 2019 at 8:30am

Manager:	Vilna Gough-Jones	
	Ph: 027 804 5784	Email: fendaltonparkcroquet@gmail.com

- Headquarters: Fendalton Park Croquet Club, Fendalton Park, 28 Makora Street
  - Entries: To the manager with fee (\$15.00pp) by Friday 15<sup>th</sup> November 2019

### GOLF CROQUET GRADE CHAMPIONSHIP TOURNAMENT Thursday 6<sup>th</sup> February 2020 (Waitangi Day) at 8:30am

- Manager:Chris Clarke, 9 Sanctuary Gardens, Christchurch 8052Ph: (03) 385 5957Email chrisd4clarke@hotmail.com
- Headquarters: St Martins, Gamblins Road, Christchurch
- Other venue: Cashmere Croquet Club Valley Road
  - Entries: To manager with fee (\$15.00) by Monday 27th January 2020

#### GOLF CROQUET HANDICAP SINGLES TOURNAMENT Sunday 23<sup>rd</sup> February 2020 at 8:30am

- Manager:
   Vilna Gough-Jones

   Ph: 027 804 5784
   Email: fendaltonparkcroquet@gmail.com
- Headquarters: Fendalton Park Croquet Club, Fendalton Park, 28 Makora Street
  - Entries: To Manager with fee (\$15.00) by Friday 14<sup>th</sup> February 2020

#### Conditions for all tournaments:

- 1. Method of play and events will be determined after entries have been received with the aim of providing a full tournament's play for competitors. Players will be notified before the start of play of the method and events being used.
- 2. A clubhouse fee (which includes tea/coffee/light refreshments) is included in the entry fee
- 3. Please include contact details of email and phone with entry.
- 4. Monetary Prizes will be given.

## United Croquet Club

## United Spring GC Tournament

Sunday 15th September 2019 starting 8:30am

#### Sponsored by Margaret Stoddart Retirement Village

Headquarters: United Croquet Club, North Hagley Park. Christchurch

- Manager:
   Tony O'Donnell, 5 Banff Place, Avonhead, Christchurch 8042

   Ph: (03) 358 6422
   Email: evonne\_tony@hotmail.com
  - Entries: To the Manager by Sunday 8th September 2019
    - **Cost:** \$25.00 per person Includes club house fee \$20.00 for United club members
- Catering: Refreshments available

#### Events

- 1. Open Singles. Ranking
- 2. Handicap Singles

#### Conditions

- 1. Format to be decided on entries. Entries may be limited
- 2. Prizes in both events

## United Spring AC Tournament Saturday 28<sup>th</sup> and Sunday 29<sup>th</sup> September 2019 Sponsored by Margaret Stoddart Retirement Village

Headquarters: United Croquet Club, North Hagley Park. Christchurch

- Manager:
   Chris Clarke, 9 Sanctuary Gardens, Shirley, Christchurch 8052

   Ph: (03) 385 5957
   Email: chrisd4clarke@hotmail.com
  - Entries: To the Manager by Sunday 22<sup>nd</sup> September 2019
    - Cost: \$25.00 per person Includes club house fee \$20.00 for United club members
- Catering: Refreshments available

#### Events

- 1. Open Advanced Singles. Ranking event
- 2. 2 to 24 Handicap Singles

- 1. Format to be decided on entries. Entries may be limited
- 2. Minimum of five games
- 3. 9 am start both days
- 4. Prizes in both events



Counties-Manukau Croquet Association

## Annual Golf Croquet Tournament Sponsor TBA

# Saturday 1<sup>st</sup> and Sunday 2<sup>nd</sup> February 2020 commencing at 8:30am for 9:00am start

Manager:	<b>j</b>	Street, Howick, Auckland 2014 Email: caromunro@gmail.com
Referee:	Ngaire Newdick, Villa 16, Su 7 Flat Bush School Road, Au	ımmerset Village, uckland 2016. Ph: (09) 273 6311
Headquarters:	Howick Croquet Club, 67 Millhouse Drive, Howick	
Entry Fees:	Singles: \$15.00 per player. I Entries payable on the day	Doubles: \$12.00 per player
Entries:	Entries to Manager by <b>Saturday 25<sup>th</sup> January 2020</b> . Entries may be limited (Cheques payable to Counties-Manukau Croquet Association)	
Catering:	Morning & afternoon teas av	ailable.

#### Event

- 1. Handicap Doubles: 13-point games.
- 2. Level Singles: graded groups depending on entries.

#### Conditions

- 1. Double banking.
- Doubles: Saturday 1<sup>st</sup> February. Singles: Sunday 2<sup>nd</sup> February.
- 3. AHS cards must be handed to Tournament Manager prior to start.
- 4. Nominal hoop dimensions will be set at the largest ball plus  $1/_{16}$  inch with an upward and downward tolerance of  $1/_{32}$  inch.

#### **Dawson Balls**

# Pukekohe Croquet Club Annual Tournament 2019–20

### AC: Friday 17<sup>th</sup> to Sunday 19<sup>th</sup> January 2020 GC: Saturday 22<sup>nd</sup> and Sunday 23<sup>rd</sup> February 2020 From 8:30am At 79 Harris Street, Pukekohe

Manager AC:	Alex Begg, 70 O'Connor Drive, Pukekohe 2120Ph: (09) 238 5843Email: glencairn@maxnet.co.nz	
Manager GC:	ТВА	
Entries:	AC: To Manager by Tuesday 14 <sup>th</sup> January GC: To AC Manager by Wednesday 19 <sup>th</sup> February 79 Harris St, Pukekohe 2120	
Entry Fees:	Singles: \$15.00. Doubles: \$12.00 per person.	
Catering: Billets:	Morning and afternoon teas available. Bring lunches. Some billets available	

#### Association Croquet Events – 17th–19th January 2020

- 1. AC Handicap Doubles- Friday 17th January 2020
- 2. AC Levels Singles- Sat-Sun 18th/19th January 2020

#### Golf Croquet Events – 22<sup>nd</sup>–23<sup>rd</sup> February 2020

- 1. GC Handicap Doubles Saturday 22<sup>nd</sup> February 2020
- 2. GC Levels Singles Sunday 23rd February 2020

- All Golf Croquet and Association Croquet events draw and method of play will be decided after entries have been received, to give players the maximum number of games in the time available.
- 2. Entries may be limited, and event may be cancelled if fewer than 4 entries
- 3. Double banking if necessary, for all events.
- 4. Hoop dimensions  $3^{11}/_{16}$  inches.
- 5. AHS Cards necessary.

## Princess Alexandra Retirement Village Golf Croquet Tournament

Handicap Doubles: Saturday 26th October 2019 at 8:30am

#### Level Singles - events 2 & 3: Sunday 27<sup>th</sup> to Monday 28<sup>th</sup> October 2019 at 8:30am

Manager:	Rae Pinfold
Entrie of	To Flat 1/2 Chungh I

Entries:	To Flat 4/3 Church Road, Taradale, Napier 4112 or email:
	pinnyrae@outlook.com by Tuesday 22 <sup>nd</sup> October 2019

**Entry Fee:** Event 1: \$15 per person. Events 2 & 3: \$30.00 per person To be paid to Westpac: 03 1517 0018451-00 Entry fees includes morning and afternoon teas

Venue: Marewa Croquet Club, Whitmore Park, 96A Nuffield Avenue, Napier

#### Events

- 1. Handicap Doubles
- 2. Open Level Singles
- 3. Level Singles handicaps 7+

### Conditions

- 1. 4 entries or no event. Entries may be limited.
- 2. Method of play and divisions will depend on entries.
- 3. Players may enter only one of events 2 & 3.
- 4. Nominal hoop setting of 3<sup>11</sup>/<sub>16</sub> Inches.
- 5. Players on handicaps 11-16 will play as handicap 10

#### Event 2 is a Ranking Event

Current holders:	Event 1. Lynette Grant & Sheila Hurst Event 2. Jace Hobbs
	Event 3. Colleen Reynolds

#### **Dawson International Balls**

Note: Hawkes Bay A&P Show runs from Wednesday 23rd to Friday 25th October.

NZ Women's Golf Croquet Tournament at Heretaunga Club 1-3 November 2019



A Ryman Village

## **Annual Golf Croquet Tournament**

#### Sponsored by

Hawke's Bay Peugeot Suzuki Citroen Great Wall Haval

### Singles and Doubles

from Friday 13<sup>th</sup> to Sunday 15<sup>th</sup> March 2020 at Heretaunga Croquet Club, commencing at 8:30am

Manager:	Doubles - Neil Armitage: Singles - TBA	
Entries:	Entries to be sent to The Manager,	
	PO Box 8239, Havelock North 4157 by Friday 6 <sup>th</sup> March 2020	
Headquarters:	Headquarters: Heretaunga Croquet Club	
-	341 Napier Road, Havelock North	
Entry Fees:	Singles: \$30 per person, morning and afternoon teas included	
	Doubles: \$30 per pair, morning and afternoon teas included.	
	To be paid to Croquet Hawkes Bay by cheque, cash or Internet	
	Banking - Acct: 03 1517 0018865 00	
Catering:	Lunches may be ordered	

#### Events

- 1. **Handicap Doubles:** Friday 13<sup>th</sup> March 2020 Format decided on entries.
- Open Level Singles: to be played Saturday 14<sup>th</sup> and Sunday 15<sup>th</sup> March 2020. Winner to hold Jim Christie Cup for one year. Ranking Tournament.
- 3. **Handicap Singles:** Saturday 14<sup>th</sup> and Sunday 15<sup>th</sup> March 2020. Format decided on entries.

#### Conditions

- 1. Events may be played in divisions.
- 2. Players may enter only one singles event either event 2 or event 3.
- 3. Method of play to be decided by Manager.
- 4. No event unless 4 entries received. Entries may be limited.
- 5. Players on handicaps 11-16 will play as handicap 10.

Current holder of Jim Christie Cup: Tony Stephens

**Dawson International Balls** 

# Hawke's Bay











### Croquet Manawatu-Wanganui

### Marton Croquet Club

## Open Championship Singles

## Saturday 5th and Sunday 6th October 2019

#### Play starts at 8:30am

#### Marton Croquet Club, Tutaenui Road, Marton - 3 full size lawns

- Entry Fee: \$25.00 Morning & afternoon teas provided Some billets available
  - Entries: To Manager, Murray McNae, 6 McIlwaine Place, Marton 4710. Ph: (06) 327 7320 Email: mmcnae@xtra.co.nz

Wanganui-Marton Croquet Clubs

## 86<sup>th</sup> Annual Tournament

### at Wanganui

#### Labour Weekend, Saturday 26<sup>th</sup> and Sunday 27<sup>th</sup> October 2019 Play starts at 8:30am

Manager:	Murray McNae, 6 McIlwaine Ph: (06) 327 7320	e Place, Marton 4710 Email: mmcnae@xtra.co.nz
Handicapper:	David Winmill, 121 Pukepapa Road, Marton 4710 Email: windar@xtra.co.nz	
Headquarters:	Wanganui Croquet Club, Parsons Street, Wanganui. (8 lawns)	
Catering:	Hot and cold drinks provided. Lunches may be ordered	
Entry Fee:	\$25.00. Entries close <b>Monday 21<sup>st</sup> October 2019</b> with the Manager	

#### Events

- 1. Open Championship Singles
- 2. 4 Bisques and over Championship Singles

#### Conditions

- 1. One or both events may be split into divisions according to handicaps so that full tournament play is available to all competitors.
- 2. All events will be run as section play events, see Regulation 27.7.4, with placings decided by the American method (net points) in the event of a tie in the number of wins.

#### **Dawson Balls**

### Rose Gardens Croquet Club

## **Triton Hearing Tournament** 31<sup>st</sup> Annual Tournament at Rose Gardens Saturday 11<sup>th</sup> to Thursday 16<sup>th</sup> January 2020 Starting at 8:30am

Manager & Handicapper:	Michael Hardman, 400 Albert Street, Ph: (06) 353 5980 Email: mjh	Palmerston North 4410 hardman43@icloud.com
Asst Manager:	Melva Jones. Ph: (06) 356 8219 Ema	il: mjj19@inspire.net.nz
Headquarters:	Rose Gardens Croquet Club, Victoria Esplanade, Palmerston North.	
Entries:	Should reach the Manager by end of	Sunday 5 <sup>th</sup> January 2020
Entry Fees:	<ul> <li>\$20.00 per player for Events 1 and 2</li> <li>\$25.00 per player for each of Events 3, 4, 5, 6 and 7</li> <li>Morning and afternoon teas included</li> <li>Cheques payable to Rose Gardens Croquet Club. Fees may be paid directly into the tournament bank account at Westpac 03 0726 0571486 00 (Include entrant's name and Triton)</li> </ul>	

#### Events:

- 1. Open Doubles: Open to all. Played on Saturday & Sunday
- 2. **Handicap Doubles**: Combined HC 10+ at closing date. Limited to 16 pairs. Partners found on request. Played on Saturday & Sunday
- 3. **The Millenniumhotels.com Open Championship Singles**: Open to all. Played on Monday & Tuesday.
- 4. **Scratch and over Championship Singles**: Played on Monday & Tuesday. Events 3 and 4 may be combined if insufficient entries in either.
- 5. 4 bisques and over Championship Singles: Played on Wednesday & Thursday
- 6. 9 bisques and over Championship Singles: Played on Wednesday & Thursday
- 7. 14 bisques and over Handicap Singles: Played on Wednesday & Thursday

#### Conditions:

- 1. Players may enter only one event on each pair of days. Entries limited to 24 players/pairs for each pair of days. For events 3 and 4 the first 24 applicants on handicap 3.5 or below will be given priority.
- 2. All entries will be acknowledged if an email address or stamped addressed envelope is provided.
- 3. Nominal hoop dimensions will be  $3^{11}/_{16}$  inches.

# TOURNAMENT Sponsored by Triton Hearing

Rose Gardens Croquet Club The Esplanade, Palmerston North

# Honda Cars Spring Golf Croquet Tournament

### Saturday 12<sup>th</sup> and Sunday 13<sup>th</sup> October 2019 starting at 9:00am

- Manager: Pam Green, 32 Madison Avenue, Palmerston North 4414 Ph: (06) 355 3227 Email: pam.green@xtra.co.nz
- Entries: Entries should reach the Manager by Tuesday 8<sup>th</sup> October 2019 and should show player's name and handicap.
   All entries acknowledged by email to the address included with entry.
- Entry fees: \$25.00 per player, which includes cost of morning and afternoon teas, payable to Rose Gardens Croquet Club or credit to the club account at Westpac 03 0726 0571486 00 (include entrant's name).

### **Golf Croquet Level Singles**

Event 1. Open to all players

Event 2. Open to all players on a handicap 4 and above.

Event 3. Open to all players on a handicap 8 and above.

Players may enter only one event.

Events 2 and 3 may be combined if insufficient entries received in either.

The method of play will be chosen to give two full days of play

Hoop dimensions will be set at  $3^{11}/_{16}$  inches.

Tournament Sponsored by Honda Cars Manawatu

# Autumn Golf Croquet Tournament

### Saturday 29th February and Sunday 1st March 2020 starting at 9:00am

- Manager:
   Melva Jones, 19 Erin Street, Palmerston North 4410

   Ph: (06) 356 8219
   Email: mjj19@inspire.net.nz
- **Entries:** Entries should reach the manager by **Tuesday 25<sup>th</sup> February 2020** and should show player's name, partner's name and handicaps. All entries acknowledged by email to the address included with the entry.
- **Entry fees:** \$15.00 per player for each event, including cost of morning and afternoon teas. Cheques payable to Rose Gardens Croquet Club or credit to the club account at Westpac 03 0726 0571486 00 (include entrant's name).

### Golf Croquet Events

**Event 1. Handicap Doubles:** Played on Saturday. Minimum combined handicap 8. Partners found by request. May be played in divisions.

Event 2. Level Singles: Played on Sunday. Open to all players

Event 3. Handicap Singles: Played on Sunday. Minimum handicap 5.

Players may enter only one of events 2 & 3, which will be played in divisions if justified by entry numbers.

The method of play will be chosen to give full days of play. Hoop dimensions will be set at  $3^{11}/_{16}$  inches.

## Wanganui Croquet Club

## 19th Annual Golf Croquet Tournament

Sponsored by Jane Winstone Retirement Village

### Levels Singles & Handicap Doubles Saturday 8<sup>th</sup> and Sunday 9<sup>th</sup> February 2020 Parsons Street, Wanganui – 8 Full size lawns

Manager:	ТВА	
Headquarters:	Wanganui Croquet Club, Parsons Street, Wanganui	
Entries:	Entries to the Secretary, by 2 <sup>nd</sup> February 2020	
	Margaret White Email: rowdyandmarg@xtra.co.nz	
Entry Fee:	\$20.00 per person, per event	
Catering:	Hot and cold drinks available (no charge). Bring your own lunch.	
General:	Partners can be arranged for doubles.	

#### Conditions

Play will start at 9:00am each day. **Saturday** 

1. Levels Singles

Played in sections determined when entries are received.

#### Sunday

2. Handicap Doubles 13-point games. Clock will be used.

#### **Dawson Balls**

## Association Croquet Championship Singles Tournament

Saturday 21<sup>st</sup> and Sunday 22<sup>nd</sup> March 2020 Parsons Street, Wanganui – 8 Full size lawns Play starts 8:30am

#### Sponsored by Loaders Wanganui

#### Events:

Open 4 & over 10 & over. Will be handicapped Limited to 32 players

Claire Brown, 5 Landquard	l Road, Wanganui 4501
Ph: (06) 342 7881	Email: rosseeclaire@gmail.com
Malcolm Hutchins	
Ph: 027 548 0015	Email: mally170@yahoo.com
	nd afternoon tea. Bring your own lunch.
Entries to the manager by	16 <sup>th</sup> March 2020
Entries will be accepted by	email and will be confirmed.
Play will be decided on the	number of entries received.
	Ph: (06) 342 7881 Malcolm Hutchins Ph: 027 548 0015 \$20.00 Includes morning a Entries to the manager by Entries will be accepted by

#### **Dawson Balls**

Croquet Marlborough

## Veterans' GC Tournament at Brooklyn Croquet Club, Blenheim

on Saturday 16<sup>th</sup> and Sunday 17<sup>th</sup> November 2019, 8:30am

Manager:	Jeff Sawyer, 11 Kensington Place, Blenheim 7201 Ph: (03) 578 1876 Email: jeffandpam@xtra.co.nz
Venue:	Brooklyn Croquet Club, Brooklyn Drive, Blenheim (6 lawns)
Referee:	Jeff Sawyer
Entries:	Open to players over 60 years of age.
Entry Fee: Catering:	Close with the Manager on <b>Tuesday 12<sup>th</sup> November 2019</b> Golf Croquet Handicap Doubles (Saturday), Singles (Sunday) \$10.00 per player per event Morning and afternoon teas and light lunches available. \$10 per day, all inclusive.

## Veterans' AC Tournament

#### at Blenheim Croquet Club, Blenheim

on Saturday 23<sup>rd</sup> and Sunday 24<sup>th</sup> November 2019, 8:30am

Manager:	Moira Paul, 12 Tereice Street, Blenheim 7201 Ph: (03) 578 9727, or 0274 808272. Email: moiraandstan@xtra.co.nz
Venue:	Blenheim Croquet Club, Parker Street, Blenheim (4 lawns)
Referee:	Erin Ahern, 2 Gaylee Place, Blenheim 7201
	Ph: 021 253 3505
Entries:	Open to players over 60 years of age.
	Close with the Manager on <b>Monday 18<sup>th</sup> November 2019</b>
Entry Fee:	\$10.00 per person
Évent:	2 <sup>1</sup> / <sub>2</sub> hour games will be played.
	Singles Saturday, Doubles Sunday.
	NB: No event if less than 6 entries received.
Catering:	Morning and afternoon teas and light lunches available.
	\$10 per day, all inclusive.

#### Annual GC Doubles Tournament at Blenheim Croquet Club, Blenheim on Saturday 25th January 2020 at 8:30am David Grigg, 117 Marlborough Ridge Drive, RD2, Blenheim 7272 Manager: Ph: (03) 577 7779 or 021 155 1890 Email: griggx2@hotmail.com Referee: David Grigg Handicappers: Jeff Sawyer Email: jeffandpam@xtra.co.nz Allan Hutton Email judalhutton@gmail.com **Headquarters:** Blenheim Croquet Club, Pollard Park, Parker Street, Blenheim (4 Lawns) Close with the Manager on Monday 20th January 2020 Entries: Entry Fees: \$10.00 per person

Catering: Morning and afternoon teas and a light lunch will be available \$10.00 per day. Billets: Some available

Methods of play and divisions will depend on entries.

## Annual Association Croquet Tournament at Blenheim Croquet Club, Blenheim on Saturday 8<sup>th</sup> and Sunday 9<sup>th</sup> February 2020 at 8:30am

Manager:	Moira Paul, 12 Tereice St, Witherlea, Blenheim 7201 Ph: (03) 578 9727 or 0274 808 272 Email: moiraandstan@xtra.co.nz
Referee:	Erin Ahern, 2 Gaylee Place, Redwood, Blenheim 7201 Ph: 021 253 3505
Handicapper:	Erin Ahern
Venue:	Blenheim Croquet Club, Pollard Park, Parker Street, Blenheim (4 Lawns)
Entries:	Close with the Manager on <b>Monday 3<sup>rd</sup> February 2020</b> Cheques payable to Croquet Marlborough
Entry Fees:	\$10.00 per person
Catering:	Morning and afternoon teas and a light lunch will be available \$10.00 per day.
Event:	Billets: Some available AC Handicap Doubles - Saturday and Sunday (No event if less than 6 entries)

#### **Golf Croquet Handicap Event** at Brooklyn Croquet Club, Blenheim Saturday 14<sup>th</sup> and Sunday 15<sup>th</sup> March 2020 at 8:30am Manager: Margaret Campbell, 15 Rosewood Place, 7201 Ph: (03) 579 4616 Email: margjon38@gmail.com Referee: David Grigg, 117 Marlborough Ridge Drive, RD2, Blenheim 7272 Ph: (03) 577 7779 or 021 1551890 Email: griggx2@gmail.com Venue: Brooklyn Croquet Club, Brooklyn Drive, Blenheim (6 lawns) Other Venue: (if needed) Blenheim Croquet Club, Pollard Park, Parker Street, Blenheim (4 lawns) Entry Fees: \$10.00 per person per event. Entries close with the Manager Tuesday 10<sup>th</sup> March 2020 Catering: Morning and afternoon tea and light lunch available. \$10 per day all inclusive.

#### **Events**

- 1. Saturday: Handicap Doubles.
- 2. Sunday: Handicap Singles.

### **Croquet Nelson**

## Golf Croquet Handicap Tournament at Nelson

### Labour Weekend, Saturday 26<sup>th</sup> to Monday 28<sup>th</sup> October 2019 start time 8:45am

Manager:	TBA Ph: (03) 544 7268	Email bwinterburn@xtra.co.nz
Venue:	Nelson Hinemoa Croquet Street, Nelson. (9 lawns). Ph: (03) 548 39	Club, Cnr Haven Road & Halifax 77
Accommodation:	Billets available. Contact A Ph: 022 397 9303	Annie Henry Email: annienz2017@outlook.com
Entries:	Entries on official form (ph by fee. Must be received by Mana Wednesday 23 <sup>rd</sup> October 2	
Entry Fee:	\$20.00 per event or \$30 fo coffee included. BYO lunc	or both events per player. Tea & h.

#### Events

- 1. Handicap Doubles Saturday
- 2. Handicap Singles Sunday

#### Conditions

- 1. Method of play according to entries.
- 2. Grades are possible, depending on number of entries.
- 3. Time limit may be imposed.
- 4. Prizes for all events.
- 5. Dawson Balls.
- 6. Hoops 3<sup>11</sup>/<sub>16</sub>"

## **Croquet Nelson**

## Golf Croquet Grade Championship Tournament at Nelson

on Saturday 1<sup>st</sup> to Monday 3<sup>rd</sup> February 2020 at 8:45am

Manager:	Jan Aberhart 10 Pinnacle Ph: (03) 546 4302	Place, Wakatu, Nelson 7011 Email: janandlloyd12@gmailcom
Venue:	Nelson Hinemoa Croquet Street, Nelson. (9 lawns).	Club, Cnr Haven Road & Halifax Ph: (03) 548 3977
Referee:	Manly Bowater, 103 Princ Ph: (03)548 791	es Drive. Nelson 7010
Accommodation:	Billets available. Contact A Ph: 022 397 9303	Annie Henry Email: annienz2017@outlook.com
Entries:	Entries on official form (ph by fee Must be received by Wedi	notocopy accepted) and accompanied nesday 29 <sup>th</sup> January 2020
Entry Fee:	\$20.00 per event or \$30 fo Tea & coffee included. BY	

#### Events

- 1. Championship Doubles Senior
- 2. Championship Doubles Junior
- 3. Championship Singles Premier
- 4. Championship Singles Senior
- 5. Championship Singles Intermediate
- 6. Championship Singles Primary

#### **Conditions:**

- 1. Doubles: Saturday.
- 2. Singles: Sunday.
- 3. Method of play determined after entries close.
- 4. Time limit may be imposed.
- 5. Trophies and Prizes for all events.
- 6. International Dawson Balls will be used.
- 7. Hoop 3<sup>11</sup>/<sub>16</sub>"

#### **Croquet Nelson** 70<sup>th</sup> Annual Tournament Sponsored by Nelson Building Society at Nelson Saturday 14<sup>th</sup> to Sunday 22<sup>nd</sup> March 2020 Men's and Women's Championship Saturday 21<sup>st</sup> and Sunday 22<sup>nd</sup> March 2020. Report by 8:15am Manager: Manly Bowater, 103 Princes Drive, Nelson 7010 Ph: (03) 548 7971 Email: manlyandsuebo@kinect.co.nz Referee: Manly Bowater, 103 Princes Drive, Nelson 7010. Ph: (03) 548 7971 Nelson Hinemoa Croquet Club, Halifax Street, Nelson 7010 Headquarters: Ph: (03) 548 3977 (9 lawns) Other Venue: Richmond (4 lawns). Ph: (03) 544 2052 Billets available. Contact Annie Henry Accommodation: Ph: 022 397 9303 Email: annienz2017@outlook.com Entries on Official Form (photocopy accepted) and Entries: accompanied by Fee. Must be received by the Manager by Wednesday 11<sup>th</sup> March 2020 Entry Fees: \$20.00 per player for each event Catering: Tea & coffee included. BYO lunches.

#### Events

- 1. Championship Singles.
- 2. Intermediate Championship Singles. 4–9 bisques.
- 3. "B" Championship Singles. 10–16 bisques.
- 4. "C" Championship Singles. 18–24 bisques Events 1, 2, 3 & 4 Saturday 14<sup>th</sup> and Sunday 15<sup>th</sup> March 2020.
- 5. Handicap Singles.
- 6. Championship Doubles.
- 7. Handicap Doubles: one player must be 8 bisques or over.
- 8. Women's Championship, Saturday & Sunday 21<sup>st</sup> & 22<sup>nd</sup> March 2020.
- 9. Men's Championship, Saturday & Sunday 21<sup>st</sup> & 22<sup>nd</sup> March 2020.

### Conditions

- 1. All play will be Block or Section play (American method) according to the number of entries in each event and decided by the Manager prior to play commencing.
- 2.  $2\frac{1}{2}$  hour time limit on all events, Regulation 8, including finals.
- 3. Competitors must be prepared to play 3 games per day.
- 4. Trophies for all events.
- 5. Nominal hoop dimensions will be set at  $3^{11}/_{16}$  inches.

### **Otago Croquet Association**

## Otago Croquet Association (Inc)

## 14<sup>th</sup> Annual Golf Croquet Tournament at Dunedin

### Saturday 23rd and Sunday 24th November 2019 at 8:30am

Manager: TBA

Headquarters: Forbury Park Croquet Club, Victoria Road, Dunedin

Other Venues: Tainui CC, Ph: (03) 455 0090, Leith CC and Punga CC

Entries: On Official Form and accompanied by fees (Cheques payable to Otago Croquet Association)
 EITHER to Mrs Ngaire McKenzie,
 51 Stirling Street, Andersons Bay, Dunedin 9013
 OR by email to ngairemck@xtra.co.nz providing all the information that the official entry form requires. (Internet banking account no. 03 0903 0387330 00). Close Thursday 14<sup>th</sup> November 2019. (If paying by internet please show name in details.)

Entry Fees: Events 1–3 \$10.00 Per Event

Catering: Tea, coffee and cold drinks available - \$2.00 per day.

#### Golf Croquet Events – level singles:

- 1. Otago Championship: -6-4 handicap
- 2. Otago Championship: 5-8 handicap
- 3. Otago Championship: 9–16 handicap

#### Conditions:

- 1. All events commence on Saturday.
- 2. Double banking as necessary. Method of play depends on number of entries.
- 3. Time limit at discretion of Manager.
- 4. Players to report to Manager by 8:15am.
- 5. Players compete in the division corresponding to their handicap at the close of entries but play on current handicap.

#### Hoops set to largest ball plus 1/16 inch

Entry form can be found on Otago Croquet website. www.sporty.co.nz/otagocroquet

## 91<sup>st</sup> Annual Tournament at Dunedin

Saturday 15<sup>th</sup> to Tuesday 18<sup>th</sup> February 2020 at 8:30am

Manager: TBA

- Headquarters: Forbury Park Croquet Club, Victoria Road, Dunedin
- Other venues: Tainui CC, Ph: (03) 455 0090, Leith CC and Punga CC
  - Entries: On Official Form (see below) and accompanied by fees. (Cheques payable to Otago Croquet Association) EITHER to Ngaire McKenzie, 51 Stirling Street, Andersons Bay, Dunedin 9013
     OR by email to ngairemck@xtra.co.nz providing all the information that the official entry form requires. (Internet banking account no. 03 0903 0387330 00). Close Thursday 6<sup>th</sup> February 2020. (If paying by internet please show name in details.)
  - Entry Fees: Events 1-6 \$15.00 Per Event

Catering: Tea, coffee and cold drinks available - \$2.00 per day

#### Events - all Association singles:

- 1. **Otago Championship:** 3 bisques or under. Winner – Walker & Hall Cup; Runner-up – Grimman Cup.
- 2. Peake Tray Championship: 4 to 9 bisques.
- 3. Men's Championship: 9 bisques or under. Trounson Cup.
- 4. Women's Championship: 9 bisques or under. St Clair Rose Bowl.
- 5. Briggs Cup Championship: 10 to 16 bisques.
- 6. Clark Rose Bowl Championship: 18 to 24 bisques.

#### Conditions:

- 1. The Tournament will commence with Senior Events 1 and 2 on the Saturday and Sunday. The Men's and Women's Championships (Events 3 and 4) and the Junior Championships (events 5 and 6) to be played on Monday and Tuesday.
- 2. Double banking as necessary. Method of play depends on number of entries. Entries may be limited.
- 3. Time limit at discretion of Manager.
- 4. Players to report to the Manager on arrival no later than 8:15am.
- 5. Players compete in the division corresponding to their handicap at the close of entries but play on current handicap.

#### Hoops set to largest ball plus 1/16 inch

Entry form can be found on Otago Croquet website. www.sporty.co.nz/otagocroquet Wakatipu Croquet Club Inc.

## 20<sup>th</sup> Annual Tournament

## **Championship Singles & Handicap Doubles**

### at Wakatipu Croquet Lawns,

Jardine Park, Kelvin Heights, Queenstown

from Thursday 20<sup>th</sup> at midday to Sunday 23<sup>rd</sup> February 2020

Manager:	Karen Jamieson, 4b Junip Queenstown 9300 Ph: (03) 441 4175	er Place, Frankton, Email: kjamieson56@hotmail.com
Referee:	Brian Monckton, 16 D R.D Ph: (03) 432 4240	., Oamaru 9492 Email: monckton.brian@gmail.com
Entries:	All entries on photocopied on <b>Wednesday 12<sup>th</sup> Febr</b>	official form close, with the Manager uary 2020
Entry Fee:	\$20.00 singles, \$15.00 do Pay by cash, cheque or to 03 0675 0330921-00 (Incl	bank account Westpac
Catering:	Morning and afternoon tea Light lunches available on	as \$5.00 per person per day. order each day.

#### Events

Championship Singles: 3 or 4 Divisions depending on the number of entries.

Handicap Doubles, beginning Thursday midday

Prizes for Winners in each event.

#### Conditions

- 1. Length of play depending upon entries. (Regulation 8.)
- 2. An American Event, size of block depending upon entries.
- 3. Four full size lawns, or 5 modified lawns (if necessary).
- 4. Double banking.

#### **Dawson International Balls**

## South Canterbury Croquet Association

# AC Handicap Tournament

## at Awamoa Gardens Croquet Club, Oamaru

### on Saturday 26th to Tuesday 29th October 2019 at 8:30am

Manager:Jenny Macnab, 17 Solway Street, Holmes Hill, Oamaru 9401<br/>Ph: (03) 434 5231Headquarters:Email: jrmac@farmside.co.nzHeadquarters:Awamoa Gardens Croquet Club, Awamoa Road, Oamaru<br/>To the Manager by Friday 18th October 2019

#### Events:

- 1. Handicap Singles: Open to all bisquing.
- 2. Combined Handicap Doubles: One player 9 or under, and one player 10 or over

#### Conditions

Tournament will start with Event 1

## 91<sup>st</sup> AC Annual Tournament at Aorangi Croquet Club, Timaru

#### Thursday 23rd to Sunday 26th January 2020 at 8:30am

Manager:	Kevin McGlinchy, 19 Jellicoe St., Timaru 7910	
	Ph: (03) 686 6173 Email: gkmcg@xtra.co.n	z
Headquarters:	Aorangi Croquet Club, Rose Street, Timaru	
Entries:	To the Manager by Thursday 16th January 2020	

#### Events

- 1. South Canterbury Doubles Open Championship:
- 2. South Canterbury Doubles 10–24 Championship:
- 3. South Canterbury 0–3 bisques Championship:
- 4. South Canterbury 4–9 bisques Championship:
- 5. South Canterbury 10–16 bisques Championship:
- 6. South Canterbury 18–24 bisques Championship:

#### Conditions

- 1. Tournament will start with events 1 and 2.
- 2. Players may enter in only one event in 1 or 2.
- 3. Hoop settings will be  $3^{11}/_{16}$  inches.

#### Conditions for both tournaments

- 4. Method of play will be decided after entries have been received.
- 5. Time limit of two and a half hours on all games.
- 6. Double banking if necessary.
- 7. Entry fees \$15 per player (includes tea, coffee and cold drinks)
- 8. Cheques payable to South Canterbury Croquet Association
- 9. Or A/C 010886 0120385 00 with name & tournament

#### **Dawson and Barlow Balls**

South Canterbury Croquet Association

## Golf Croquet Handicap Doubles Tournament at Ashbury, Timaru 2<sup>nd</sup> and 3<sup>rd</sup> November 2019 at 8:30am

Manager:Colleen Woods, 180 Pages Road, Timaru 7910<br/>Ph: (03) 686 1799Email: colleen@woods5.comHeadquarters:Ashbury Croquet Club, Park View Terrace, Timaru<br/>On official entry form to the Manager by Friday 25th October 2019

## **Golf Croquet Doubles Tournament** at Waimate on 23<sup>rd</sup> and 24<sup>th</sup> November 2019 at 8:30am

Manager:Lexia Fox, 45 Molloys Rd., 10 RD, Waimate 7980<br/>Ph: 027 885 5035Email: lexi.foxy@xtra.co.nzHeadquarters:Waimate Croquet Club, 98A Shearman Street, Waimate. (4 lawns)<br/>On Official Entry Form to the Manager by Friday 15th Nov. 2019

## Golf Croquet Singles Grade Championships at Aorangi Croquet Club at Timaru

## Saturday 18th and Sunday 19th January 2020 at 8:30am

Manager:	Ann Weir, 59 Cain St, Timaru 7910	
	Ph: (03) 688 4755 Email: Ann.Tom@xtra.co.nz	
Headquarters:	Aorangi Croquet Club, Rose St., Timaru (4 lawns)	
Entries:	On official entry form, with entry fee, to the Manager by	
	Friday 10 <sup>th</sup> January 2020	

#### Events

- 1. **Premier Grade Singles** -6 4 Landreth Trophy
- 2. Intermediate Grade Singles 5 9 SCC Assn Trophy
- 3. Primary Grade Singles 10 16 Wilson/Landreth Junior Trophy

**Event 1 Ranking Event** 

## Golf Croquet Handicap Singles Tournament at Awamoa Gardens 15<sup>th</sup> and 16<sup>th</sup> February 2020 at 8:30am

 Manager:
 Jenny Macnab, 17 Solway Street, Holmes Hill, Oamaru 9401

 Ph: (03) 434 5231
 Email: jrmac@farmside.co.nz

 Headquarters:
 Oamaru Croquet Club, Awamoa Road, Oamaru (5 lawns)

 Entries:
 On official entry form to the Manager by Friday 31<sup>st</sup> January 2020

Event 1. Singles. Open to all players.

### Conditions

- 1. Entries may be limited.
- 2. Method of play to be determined when all entries are received.
- 3. Double banking if required.
- 4. Time limits may be imposed.

Entry fees: \$15 per player (includes tea, coffee and cold drinks). Cheques payable to the South Canterbury Croquet Association. Or A/C 010886 0120385 00 with name and tournament.

Croquet South Taranaki Inc.

## 92<sup>nd</sup> Annual Tournament

at Hawera Croquet Club

### from Thursday 30<sup>th</sup> January to Sunday 2<sup>nd</sup> February 2020 commencing at 9:00am

Manager:	Mrs Eileen Judd, 107 Warwick Road, RD 21, Stratford 4391	
	Ph: 027 814 6652 Email: judd-hotter@xtra.co.nz	
Referee:	Mrs Eileen Judd, 107 Warwick Road, RD 21, Stratford 4391	
	Ph: 027 814 6652 Email: judd-hotter@xtra.co.nz	
Handicapper:	Peter Filbee	
Headquarters:	Hawera Croquet Club, Albion Street, Hawera (3 lawns)	
Other Venue:	Park Croquet Club and Stratford Croquet Club	
Entry Fee:	\$15.00 per player for handicap doubles,	
-	\$20.00 per player for singles	
Entries:	Entries close Friday 24th January 2020	
Catering:	Morning and Afternoon Tea included in entry fee.	

#### **Events**

- 1. Championship Singles. Divisions will be decided depending on number of entries
- 2. Handicap Doubles: No two minus players may play together.

#### Conditions

- 1. Two-and-a-half-hour time limit on all games. Regulation 8, including finals
- 2. All events are American Events.
- 3. Prizes awarded first and second placings.
- 4. Tournament begins with Handicap Doubles played Thursday and Friday and Singles played Saturday and Sunday.
- 5. Double Banking may be used.

#### **Dawson Balls**

## 9<sup>th</sup> Golf Croquet Tournament

#### Singles: Saturday 7<sup>th</sup> March 2020 Doubles: Sunday 8<sup>th</sup> March 2020 at 9:00am

 

 Manager:
 Mrs Eileen Judd, 107 Warwick Road, RD 21, Stratford 4391 Ph: 027 814 6652

 Headquarters:
 Hawera Croquet Club and Startford Croquet Club

Other Venues: Park Croquet Club, High Street, Hawera

Entries: Singles \$15.00 per player. Doubles \$10.00 per player to the Manager by Monday 2<sup>nd</sup> March 2020

Catering: Morning and Afternoon Tea included in entry fee.

#### Conditions:

- 1. 13-point games.
- 2. Time limits if necessary.
- 3. Championship Singles: Method of play and divisions will depend on entries.
- 4. Doubles: handicap.
- 5. All players must have GC Index cards.

Croquet Southland Inc.

## **93**<sup>rd</sup> **Annual Tournament** At Queens Park Croquet Club Saturday 11<sup>th</sup> to Thursday 16<sup>th</sup> January 2020 starting at 8:30am

Managers:	Ken Dowling, 240 John St Ph: (03) 216 6717	
Referee:	Judith Hamilton, 53 Lodge Ph: (03) 236 8208	e Road, RD 2, Winton 9782 Email: jbfearn@xtra.co.nz
Headquarters:	Queens Park Croquet Club, Gala Street, Invercargill	
Entry Fees:	\$20.00 each singles event. Doubles \$10.00 per player Cheques payable to Croquet Southland Inc. or direct credit to 03 1745 0026381 00	
Catering:	Drinks and light refreshments available. \$5 per person per day.	
Entries:	Entries to the manager. Closing date Saturday 4 <sup>th</sup> January 2020 Email entries welcome	
Prizes:	Monetary prizes for all events	

#### Events

#### Association Croquet Events –11-12 January 2020

- 1. AC Handicap Doubles
- 2. AC Singles.

#### Golf Croquet Events – 13-16 January 2020

- 1. GC Singles
- 2. GC Doubles

#### Conditions

- 1. All AC and GC events methods of play and divisions will depend on entries.
- 2. AC time limit of 2.5 hours. Competitors must be prepared to play 3 games per day.
- 3. Regulation 8 applies for all AC events.
- 4. GC time limit of 45 minutes or at discretion of manager.
- 5. GC entries may be limited.
- 6. Three full-sized lawns and one modified lawn. Barlow GT or Dawson balls.
- C. Double banking if necessary.

All games to start at 8:30am.

### Croquet Taranaki Inc.

## 95<sup>th</sup> Annual Tournament

Sponsored by Jean Sandel Retirement Village

## at New Plymouth, West End, Inglewood & Tasman GOLF CROQUET

#### from Friday 25th to Monday 28th October 2019

Tournament Manager: Tournament Secretary:	Rex Brogden, 29 Ngaio Street, New Plymouth 4312 Ph: (06) 758 1295 Email: mavrex2bs@gmail.com Bruce Robinson, 93 Buller Street, New Plymouth 4312
Referee:	Ph: (06) 758 6555 Email: pabron@xtra.co.nz Mavis Brogden. 29 Ngaio Street, New Plymouth 4312
	Ph: (06) 758 1295 Email: mavrex2bs@gmail.com
Headquarters:	Tasman, Octavius Place
Other Venues:	West End, Churchill Heights, Cutfield Road, Inglewood, James Street, New Plymouth, Baring Terrace
Entries: Must reach the Secretary by Tuesday 15 <sup>th</sup> Oc 2019 on official form accompanied by fees.	
Entry Fees:	Events 1 & 2 \$25.00 per event Events 3 to 5 \$15.00 per event Includes morning and afternoon teas and club fees Cheques payable to Croquet Taranaki or direct credit to 15 3945 0045391 00

#### Events

1. Level Singles	Open	Played Sat 26 <sup>th</sup> & Sun 27 <sup>th</sup> October (Format dependent on entries received.)
2. Level Singles	For handicaps 6–16	Played Sat 26 <sup>th</sup> & Sun 27 <sup>th</sup> October (Format dependent on entries received.)
3. Handicap Singles	See conditions	Played Monday 28 <sup>th</sup> October
4. Open level Doubles		Played Friday 25 <sup>th</sup> October
5. Handicap Doubles	Combined HC 8+	Played Friday 25 <sup>th</sup> October

#### Conditions

- 1. All players participating in a Golf Croquet Tournament must have an official Golf Croquet Handicap prior to entry.
- 2. Play will commence at 8:30am daily.
- 3. Handicap singles sections will be determined when entries received.
- 4. Double banking where necessary.
- 5. Handicap doubles may be divided into sections according to entries.
- 6. Hoop dimensions will be set at  $3^{11}/_{16}$ ".

#### 95<sup>th</sup> Annual Tournament Sponsored by Jean Sandel Retirement Village at New Plymouth Croquet Club ASSOCIATION CROQUET from Saturday 9<sup>th</sup> to Monday 11<sup>th</sup> November 2019 Manager: Margaret Muir, 7 Waimea Street, New Plymouth 4310 Ph: (06) 753 9377 Email: troutpatch@xtra.co.nz Referee: TBA Headquarters: New Plymouth Croquet Club, Baring Terrace Must reach the manager by 4th November 2019 Entries: on official form accompanied by fees. Entry Fees: \$25.00 per player event 1, \$15 per player event 2 Includes morning and afternoon tea club fees Cheques payable to Croquet Taranaki or credit to account 15 3945 0045391 00

#### Events

- Championship Singles Divisions will be decided depending on number of entries. Played Saturday 9<sup>th</sup> and Sunday 10<sup>th</sup> November 2019
- 2. Handicap Doubles: No two minus players may play together. To be played Monday 11<sup>th</sup> November 2019.

#### Conditions

- 1. Play will commence at 8:30am daily.
- 2. Championship events will commence on Saturday 9th November 2019.
- 3. All games will be 21/2 hours. Regulation 8.
- 4. Hoop dimensions will be set at  $3^{11}/_{16}$ ".

### Dawson Balls

### **Thames Valley Croquet Association**

## 67<sup>th</sup> AC Annual Tournament at Waihi

To be held from Monday 17<sup>th</sup> February 2020 at 8:45am daily Start of play 9:00am

Manager:	Gwen Falconer, 5 Christer Ph: (07) 863 8375	nsen Street, Waihi 3610 Email: gwen@waihifalconer.co.nz
Asst Manager:	Liz Jackson, 6 Russell Str Ph: (07) 863 8804	eet, Waihi 3610 Email: lizj@outlook.co.nz
Headquarters:	Waihi Croquet Club, cnr Kenny/Clarke Street, Waihi (4 Lawns)	
Entries:	Entries to the Manager by <b>Thursday 13<sup>th</sup> February 2020.</b> Fees may be paid into TVCA account 03-1572-0004263-000	
Entry Fees:	Doubles Event: \$15.00 per person Singles Events: \$18.00 per person	
Catering:	Tea and coffee available	

#### **Events**

- 1. **Handicap Doubles:** Two Premier players cannot be partners in the Handicap Doubles. Divisions will be decided depending on entries received.
- Championship Singles: Divisions will be decided after entries received except for 'Open' and 'A' grade players which will remain in their sections.

#### Conditions

- 1. American Events. If event consists of 3 sections the winner will be decided by postsection play.
- 2. Double Banking
- 3. If fewer than four entries in doubles, event may be cancelled.
- 4. Two-and-a-half-hour time limit in all events. Regulation 8 will apply.
- 5. Three rounds per day.
- 6. Prizes for all events.
- 7. Tournament starts with Doubles.
- 8. Home phone number and Tournament number, if known, when entering.
- 9. Entries may be limited

## Golf Croquet 8<sup>th</sup> TVCA Annual Tournament At Paeroa

Monday 16<sup>th</sup> and Tuesday 17<sup>th</sup> March 2020 at 8:45am

- Manager:Geoff Young, 81 Stirling Drive, Morrinsville 3300<br/>Ph: (07) 889 1322.Email: geoffyoung@xnet.co.nzAsst Manager:Chris Bird, 6/100 Taylor Avenue, Paeroa 3600<br/>Ph: (07) 889 1322Email: sandtopher@gmail.comHeadquarters:The Domain, King Street, Paeroa (6 Lawns)<br/>Entries:Entries to the Manager by Monday 9th March 2020<br/>Fees may be paid into TVCA account 03 1572 0004263 000Entry Fees:Doubles Event: \$15.00 per person
  - Singles Events: \$20.00 per person
    - Catering: Tea and coffee available at no extra charge

#### Events

- 1. Handicap Doubles 0-12
- 2. Level Singles Open
- 3. Level Singles 4-7
- 4. Level Singles 8-12

Events 3 and 4 may be changed according to the number of entries received.

### Conditions:

- 1. Event 1 will be held on Monday 16<sup>th</sup> March 2020.
- 2. Events 2,3 and 4 will be played on Tuesday 17<sup>th</sup> March 2020.
- 3. Entries will be limited.
- 4. Double banking.
- 5. All players must have an official Golf Croquet Handicap prior to entering.
- 6. Prizes for all events.
- 7. Home phone number with entry and Tournament phone number if possible.

## Morrinsville Croquet Club Inc

## **Annual AC Tournament**

Sponsored by Nicholson Autos

Monday 7 <sup>th</sup> October to Thursday 10 <sup>th</sup> October 2019 at 8:30am		
Manager:	Geoff Young, 81 Stirling Drive, Morrinsville 3300 Ph: (07) 889 1322. Mob: 021 111 4579 Email: geoffyoung@xnet.co.nz	
Asst Manager:	Phyllis Young, 81 Stirling Drive, Morrinsville 3300 Ph: 021 111 4579	
Headquarters:	Morrinsville Croquet Club Inc., Linden Street, Morrinsville (4 lawns)	
Entries:	Entries close with the Manager on Monday 30th September 2019	
Entry Fees:	\$12.00 per person Doubles \$15.00 per person Singles	

#### Events

- 1. Handicap Doubles
- 2. Championship Singles

#### Conditions

- 1. American event.
- 2. All games to be limited to two and a half hours.
- 3. Competitions will be based on providing a full tournament's play for competitors.

## Morrinsville Croquet Club Inc.

# 14<sup>th</sup> Golf Croquet Annual Tournament

Sponsored by Laser Electrical

### Friday 11th to Sunday 13th October 2019 at 9:00am

- Manager:
   Joan Jenkin, 110A Studholme Street, Morrinsville 3300
   Ph: (07) 889 6789
   Email: joanjenkin@gmail.com
  - Entries: Entries close with the Manager on Sunday 6<sup>th</sup> October 2019.

Catering: Morning and afternoon tea available.

#### Events

- 1. Handicap Doubles
- 2. Open Singles

#### Conditions

- 1. All events are open to any player with a GC Index Card and will be played in divisions decided upon after entries have been received.
- 2. Order of play: Friday Handicap Doubles, followed by Singles Saturday and Sunday.
- 3. Method of play will be decided on by the manager.
- 4. Entry fee: \$15.00 Handicap Doubles, \$20.00 Open Singles.
- 5. Entries may be limited.

### Croquet Waikato-King Country

## Association Croquet Championship Singles Tournament Sponsored by RYMAN HEATHCARE Te Awamutu Croquet Club 390 Bank Street, Te Awamutu Thursday 14<sup>th</sup> and Friday 15<sup>th</sup> November 2019 Cup of tea 8am and 8:30am start

- Manager: Jean Fisher 132 Dalton Avenue, Te Awamutu Ph: (07) 871 4427 Email: jean.fisher@xtra.co.nz
  - Entries: \$20 per person to the manager by Saturday 9<sup>th</sup> November 2019. Cheques payable to Croquet Waikato-King Country or paid directly to account number: 03-1556-0040387-00

#### **Conditions:**

- 1. Divisions according to entries
- 2. All games 21/2 hours with regulation 8
- 3. Double banking if necessary
- 4. No event if less than 6 entries

Croquet Waikato King-Country

## Annual Golf Croquet Tournament Sponsored by RYMAN HEATHCARE

To be played at the Matamata Croquet Club, Pohlen Park, 47 Smith Street, Matamata

Level Singles: Saturday 21<sup>st</sup> September 2019 Handicap Doubles: Sunday 22<sup>nd</sup> September 2019 Commencing at 9am

- Manager: Allister McGregor. Email: amcg@xtra.co.nz
- Entries to: To be received by Monday 16th September
- Entry fee: Each event \$15 per person. Payable to Croquet Waikato King Country or credit to account: 03 1556 0040387 00

#### Conditions:

- 1. 13-point games.
- 2. Method of play and divisions will be determined when all entries received.
- 3. Players must have AHS card.

## Golf Croquet Spring Doubles Tournament Sponsored by RYMAN HEATHCARE

To be held at the Claudelands Croquet Club 44 Oxford Street, Hamilton Saturday 26<sup>th</sup> October 2019

### **Commencing at 9am**

- Manager: Mary Kennedy Email: mandnken@xtra.co.nz Ph: 027 224 4604 or (07) 855 0112
- Entries: Must be received by the Manager by Saturday 19th October

Entry fee: Each event \$15 per person. Payable to Croquet Waikato King Country or credit to account: 03 1556 0040387 00

#### **Conditions:**

- 1. 13-point games.
- 2. Method of play and divisions will be determined when all entries received.
- 3. Players must have AHS card.

## Te Awamutu Croquet Club (Inc)

## Association Croquet Championship Singles Tournament

At Te Awamutu Croquet Club (390 Bank Street, Te Awamutu) Saturday 28<sup>th</sup> and Sunday 29<sup>th</sup> September 2019 at 9am

Manager:	Mrs Jean Fisher, 132 Dalte Ph: (07) 871 4427	on Avenue, Te Awamutu 3800 Email: jean.fisher@xtra.co.nz
Assistant Manager:	Doug Scott, 142 Pokuru R Ph: (07) 871 1944	oad, Te Awamutu 3875 Email: d.d.scott@xtra.co.nz
Entries:	To Manager in writing by Friday 20 <sup>th</sup> September 2019	
Entry fee:	\$20.00 per person (tea and coffee included)	

#### **Conditions:**

- 1. Championship Singles (divisions decided by entries)
- 2. Time limit 3 hours with Regulation 8
- 3. Two games per day

#### Dawson balls

## Men's & Women's Open Championship Singles

## Saturday 12<sup>th</sup> and Sunday 13<sup>th</sup> October 2019 at Wellington Municipal Club (Men's) and Petone Central Croquet Club (Women's)

Manager:	Paul Skinley, 12 Normanby Street, Newtown, Wellington 6021		
	Ph: 027 570 0259 Email: paul.skinley344@gmail.com		
Entries:	On Official Form and with fees (cheques payable to Wellington		
	Croquet Assn.) to the Manager by Friday 4 <sup>th</sup> October 2019		
	Internet Payment: 03 0543 0209978 00 ('M&W Open' as		
	Reference)		
Entry Fees:	\$20.00 per player		
Method of	Will depend on number of entries. The decision will be based on		
play:	providing full tournament play for all competitors. Hoops will be set		
	to largest ball plus $1/32$ ".		
• •			

Conditions: See below

# 95<sup>th</sup> Annual Tournament Open Championship Singles

Thursday 26<sup>th</sup> to Sunday 29<sup>th</sup> December 2019

### at Waimarie Hutt Valley Croquet Club

- Manager:Kevin Fellows, 2 Dowling Grove, Silverstream, Upper Hutt 5019<br/>Ph: 027 421 3828Email: kevin.fellows@xtra.co.nzEntries:On Official Form and with fees (cheque payable to Wellington<br/>Croquet Assn.) to the Manager by: Sunday 15<sup>th</sup> December 2019
- Internet Payment: 03 0543 0209978 00 ('Opens' as Reference) \$30.00 per player
  - Method of<br/>play:Best-of-three games will be played throughout if possible<br/>depending on number of entries. Hoops will be set to largest ball<br/>plus 1/32"

#### Conditions

- 1. No event if less than 6 entries. Entries may be limited.
- 2. Play starts at 8:30am each day.
- 3. Time limits and Regulation 8 will apply.
- 4. Players may practice on the lawns for up to 10 minutes before each day's play.
- 5. Double banking where necessary.
- 6. Morning and afternoon tea only.

## 95<sup>th</sup> Annual Tournament Championships Doubles & Singles Saturday 1<sup>st</sup> to Tuesday 4<sup>th</sup> February 2020 at Waikanae Croquet Club

Manager:	Francie Vagg, Ph: (04) 297 2698, Mob: 021 0276 5898 Email: francie.vagg@hotmail.com
Entries:	On official form and with fees (cheques payable to Wellington Croquet Assn.) to the Manager by <b>Wednesday 22<sup>nd</sup> January 2020</b> Internet Payment: 03 0543 0209978 00 (95th as Reference)
Programme:	Doubles (All handicap groups) will be played Saturday & Sunday Singles (0–24) will be played Monday & Tuesday
Divisions:	Handicap divisions will be made according to entries. This decision will be based on providing full tournament play for all competitors.
Catering:	Morning and afternoon teas, lunches available.

#### Conditions:

- 1. Entry Fee \$20.00 per player for singles and \$12.50 per player for doubles.
- 2. The method of play for each event will be determined by the number of entries.
- 3. No event if less than 6 entries.
- 4. Play starts at 8:30am each day.
- 5.  $2\frac{1}{2}$  hour time limits, plus Regulation 8.
- 6. Players may practice on the lawns for up to 10 mins before each day's play.
- 7. Double banking when necessary.
- 8. Hoops will be  $3^{11}/_{16}$  inches.

#### **Dawson Balls**

Wellington Croquet Association

# **Golf Croquet Handicap Singles**

Thursday 7<sup>th</sup> and Friday 8<sup>th</sup> November 2019

### at Plimmerton Croquet Club

Manager:	Sue Dewsnap, Ph 236 7445, 027 279 3379		
	Email : snaps@opal.net.nz		
Entries:	On official form and with fees		
	(cheques payable to Wellington Croquet Assn.)		
	to the Manager by Wednesday 30 <sup>th</sup> October 2019		
	Internet Payment: 03 0543 0209978 00 ('GCHcap' as Reference)		
Game Length:	13-point games, time limits may apply		
Catering:	Morning and afternoon tea		
Conditions:	See below		

## Veterans'

## Association Croquet Advanced Handicap Singles

Monday 9<sup>th</sup> to Thursday 12<sup>th</sup> March 2020

at Petone Central & Plimmerton Croquet Clubs

 

 Managers:
 Petone: Bruce Manuge, 7 Willis Grove, Wainuiomata, Lower Hutt 5014.

 Ph: (04) 564 4682
 Email: bruce.manuge@xtra.co.nz

 Plimmerton: Carolyn Rait, 021 121 0218, carolyn.rait@gmail.com

 Entries:
 Open to all over 60 years. Entrants may choose either venue and must specify that venue on their entry forms. Entries, on official form and with fees (cheques payable to Wellington Croquet Assn.), to the Manager, Bruce Manuge by Friday 28<sup>th</sup> February 2020 Internet Payment: 03 0543 0209978 00 ('Vets' as Reference)

Time Limit:3-hour time limit, plus Regulation 8. Maximum of 2 rounds per dayCatering:Petone, full catering; Plimmerton, morning and afternoon teas

#### Conditions:

- 1. Entry Fee is \$20.00 per player for each event.
- 2. The method of play for each event will be determined by the number of entries.
- 3. No event if less than 6 entries.
- 4. Play starts at 8:30am for all Tournaments except the Veterans' which will start at 9:30am.
- 5. Players may practice on the lawns for up to 10 minutes before each day's play.

. Double banking when necessary.

## Waikanae Croquet Club

## The Waikanae Capital City Ford/Mazda Golf Croquet Open Doubles and Singles Saturday 5<sup>th</sup> and Sunday 6<sup>th</sup> October 2019

Manager:	Jennifer Komar, 6B Alexander Place, Otaki 5512		
-	Ph: (06) 364 5400 Email: j.komar44@gmail.com		
	Mobile: 027 726 4671		
Entry Fee:	\$20 per event which includes refreshments.		
	Limited entries. Good cash prizes to be won. Entrants must		
	provide email address, phone number and handicap with entries.		
Entries:	Close 1 <sup>st</sup> October 2019		
Method of	Method of play for each event will be determined by the number of		
play:	entries received.		

## Waikanae Association Open Singles

Saturday 16<sup>th</sup> and Sunday 17<sup>th</sup> November 2019

### Park Avenue Waikanae (5 Courts)

Ranking Event

Manager:	Derek Cavanagh 36 Kohekohe Rd, Waikanae Ph (04) 905 3823 Email: brenderek2@gmail.com Mobile : 021 08642820	
Entries:	Entry fee \$30.00, includes refreshments First 16 entries accepted Please include your email address and other contact details	
Entries Close	Tuesday 12 <sup>th</sup> November 2019	
Programme:	8.30am starting time 2.5-hour games plus Regulation 8	

Hoop settings will be 3<sup>11</sup>/<sub>16</sub>"

### Waikanae Croquet Club

## 4+ Championship Saturday 25<sup>th</sup> and Sunday 26<sup>th</sup> January 2020

Entry Fee:	\$30.00 includes refreshm First 16 applicants accep	ents. Lunches available. ted. Please include email address.	
Entries close:	Tuesday 21 <sup>st</sup> January 2020		
Manager:	Yvonne Fraser, 21 Rosebank Grove, Waikanae 5036		
•	Ph: (04) 293 7416	Email: yfraser98@gmail.com	
	Mobile: 027 250 0758		

## The Waikanae Health Golf Croquet Open Doubles and Singles Saturday 15<sup>th</sup> and Sunday 16<sup>th</sup> February 2020

Entry Fee:	\$20.00 per event includes refreshments. Limited entries. Doubles will be held on the Saturday and singles on Sunday. Entrants must provide email address, contact phone number and handicap with entries. Cash prizes
Entries close:	Tuesday 11 <sup>th</sup> February 2020 Method of Play for each event will be determined by the number of entries received.
Manager:	Jennifer Komar, 6B Alexander Place, Otaki 5512 Ph: (06) 364 5400 Email: j.komar44@gmail.com

All events - Dawson balls Hoops 3<sup>11</sup>/<sub>16</sub>"

## Waimarie Hutt Valley Croquet Club

## The Shona McFarlane Waimarie Hutt Valley Golf Croquet Open Singles Saturday 30<sup>th</sup> November 2019

#### 110A Reynolds Street, Taita, Lower Hutt

Entry Fee:	\$20.00 - which includes morning and afternoon teas. Lunches can be ordered
Entries:	
	Double banking may be necessary. Prize money of \$200 courtesy of Shona McFarlane Retirement Village
Entries to:	Trevor Ballantine, 15 Sherwood Street, Lower Hutt 5010
	Ph: (04) 569 7756 Email: tdballant@gmail.com
	Entrants must provide email address, phone numbers and handicap with entries.
Entries close:	5:00pm Thursday 21 <sup>st</sup> November 2019
Method of	The method of play will be determined after the entries have been
Play:	accepted, and will aim to ensure that each competitor can have a
-	full day's play
Manager:	Trevor Ballantine

3<sup>11</sup>/<sub>16</sub>" hoops **Dawson Balls** 

## The Shona McFarlane Waimarie Hutt Valley Association Croquet Open Singles

Saturday 28th and Sunday 29th March 2020 110A Reynolds Street, Taita, Lower Hutt

- Entry Fee: \$30.00 - which includes morning and afternoon teas. Lunches can be ordered Entries: The first 16 entries received, and confirmed by email will be
  - accepted. Prize money of \$200 courtesy of Shona McFarlane Retirement Village
- Entries to: Sue Lea, 25 Poto Road, Normandale, Lower Hutt 5010 Ph: (04) 586 5500 Email: lenandsuelea@gmail.com Entrants must provide email address, and phone numbers, and handicap with entries.

Entries close: 5:00pm Friday 20th March 2020

Hoop Settings: Hoops will be set to the diameter of the largest ball to be used on the court plus  $\frac{1}{16}$  inch, with an upwards tolerance of 0 and a downward tolerance of 1/32 inch.

Manager: Sue Lea

> Dawson Balls Ranking Event

99

Croquet West Coast

## **Annual Tournaments**

## West Coast Golf Croquet Open Saturday 16<sup>th</sup> and Sunday 17<sup>th</sup> November 2019

Hosted by the Rangimarie Croquet Club, Westport

Handicap Doubles: Saturday 16<sup>th</sup> November 2019. Open to all.
 Handicap Singles: Sunday 17<sup>th</sup> November 2019. Open to all.

## West Coast Association Croquet Open Saturday 7<sup>th</sup> and Sunday 8<sup>th</sup> March 2020

Hosted by the Makura Croquet Club, Greymouth

- 1. Handicap Singles: Open to all but recommended handicap range 4 and above
- 2. Open Singles: Open to all but recommended handicap range 3 & below.

Players may enter only one AC Singles event (Handicap or Open).

#### **Conditions:**

- 1. Minimum of 4 players per event.
- 2. Entries may be limited to 12 players per venue, first in basis.
- 3. Entries close with the manager 1 week prior to the start date. Payment due on the first day of the event.
- 4. All Singles event entries \$15 per player. All Doubles event entries \$10 per player
- 5. Players will be advised of the method of play, draws and event information by email after closing date.
- 6. All players must present their handicap cards prior to commencing play.
- 7. CNZ Tournament Conditions apply.

## Information and entries:

Tournament Manager: Greg Bryant

Email: gregbryant@xtra.co.nz

Mobile: 027 481 8152

## **Croquet New Zealand Code of Conduct**

Foreword: In an attempt to ensure and regulate acceptable behaviour on the lawns and in club houses, Croquet New Zealand's Executive has formally adopted this Code. This Code of Conduct is binding on all players playing in Croquet New Zealand sanctioned tournaments and events. Players participating in Croquet New Zealand invitation events have received a copy of the Code and those entering national tournaments will be provided with a copy to sign and return upon receipt of their entry. Should a player's behaviour contravene this Code and a formal complaint is received by the National Office, that player may be sanctioned by the Executive of Croquet New Zealand under paragraph 19 of the Constitution, following a hearing.

### 1. PURPOSES

The purposes of this Code are:

- 1.1 to ensure and maintain an orderly and fair administration and conduct for Croquet NZ sanctioned events, and to protect the players' rights and the respective rights of Croquet NZ, sponsors, and the public;
- 1.2 to uphold the good name of Croquet NZ and the integrity of the sport of croquet worldwide.

#### 2. APPLICABILITY

- 2.1 This Code is applicable to all Croquet NZ events and the players participating in them.
- 2.2 All players, at all times, shall be subject to the Code, Laws, Rules and Etiquette of Croquet. Each player who is entered or nominated to participate in a Croquet NZ sanctioned event shall accept this Code, the CNZ Tournament Regulations and the Laws of Association Croquet and the Rules of Golf Croquet and then, in effect, is bound by them.
- 2.3 Any player who commits any offence defined in clauses 3 and 4 shall be deemed to have breached this Code. Breaches of the Code constitute the basis for disciplinary action against the player in accordance with the Croquet NZ Policy on Misconduct (see CNZ website) and Disciplinary Procedures as outlined in the Constitution and Appendix.

### 3. PLAYER ON-SITE OFFENCES

The following are examples of breaches of this code:

#### 3.1 Inappropriate conduct

During any match or at any time while within the precincts of the site of a Croquet NZ sanctioned event, a player will be deemed to have breached the code if he/she does not behave in an honourable and sportsmanlike manner.

#### 3.2 Dress violations

Failing to dress and/or failing to present oneself for play in a manner that meets the event regulations. The definition of "croquet sport clothing" is as follows: "clothing suitable for playing sport - it should not show any slogans, cartoons or other types of image or wording that are liable to cause offense in any manner. Shoes should be such as to avoid potential damage to the lawn." Players are encouraged to dress smartly and appropriately when competing in tournaments.

#### 3.3 Failure to complete a match

Except with the manager's permission, failing to complete a match in progress unless reasonably unable to complete the match.

#### 3.4 Late arrival for match

- 3.4.1 Arriving late for a match, resulting in disqualification.
- 3.4.2 Withdrawing from any event in a tournament whilst still fit enough to compete on the same day in another event in that said tournament, i.e., players may not default without good reason from one event to concentrate their efforts in another during the same tournament.

#### 3.5 Failure to use best efforts

Not using one's best efforts to win a match unless there are genuine medical or valid sporting tactical reasons. Players should also be aware that they are subject to the Anti-Match-Fixing and Sports Betting Policy of Croquet New Zealand. (See CNZ website.)

#### 3.6 Trying to Influence Officials

Trying to influence the decision of officials by arm, hand, mallet or verbal gestures.

#### 3.7 Seeking coaching

Seeking coaching during play except as permitted under the Laws. Communication of any kind, audible or visible, between a player and a coach may be construed as coaching.

#### 3.8 Audible obscenity

Using words commonly known and understood in any language to be profane or indecent and uttered clearly and loudly enough to be heard by other players, officials or spectators.

#### 3.9 Visible obscenity

Making of gestures or signs with the hands and/or croquet equipment or clothing that commonly have an obscene or offensive meaning.

#### 3.10 Abuse of equipment

Intentionally hitting any croquet equipment being used in the game dangerously or recklessly within or out of the court, hitting any equipment with negligent disregard for the consequences, or deliberately damaging equipment.

#### 3.11 Verbal abuse

Making a statement directed at an official, opponent, spectator or other person that implies dishonesty or is derogatory, insulting or otherwise abusive. For clarity, making any statement in good faith, and in a reasonable manner, while discharging one's duty as a joint-referee is unlikely in itself to be considered Verbal Abuse.

#### 3.12 Physical abuse

Physically abusing an official, opponent, spectator or other person. Even the unauthorised touching of such persons may be regarded as physical abuse.

#### 3.13 Conduct that is not good sportsmanship

Conducting oneself in a manner that is clearly abusive or detrimental to the sport.

### 4. PLAYER MAJOR OFFENCES

#### 4.1 Conduct contrary to the integrity of the game

Engaging in conduct contrary to the integrity of the game of croquet. If a player is convicted of serious or multiple violation/s of a criminal law, the punishment for

which includes possible imprisonment, that player may be deemed by virtue of such conviction to have engaged in conduct contrary to the integrity of the game of croquet. In addition, if a player has at any time behaved in a manner severely damaging to the reputation of the sport, that player may be deemed by virtue of such behaviour to have engaged in conduct contrary to the integrity of the game of croquet.

## The Affiliated Associations: Officers and Clubs

### **Croquet Auckland**

#### Total Membership – 541

President:	Anne Mortimer, Appt PA/175 Hurstmere Road, Takapuna, Auckland 0622 Ph: (09) 478 9956; 021 134 6313
Vice President:	Email: themorts@orcon.net.nz Bets Blake, 13a Carol Leon Ave, Kaukapakapa , Auckland 0871 Ph: (09) 420 4157; 027 244 3001 Email: betsblake29@gmail.com
Secretary:	Sue Brodziak, 934 Sandspit Road, Sandspit, Warkworth, Auckland 0982 Ph: (09) 422 2352; 021 039 5921
	Email: secretary@aucklandcroquet.org Neil Bendall, 8B Beacholm Road, Takapuna, Auckland 0622 Ph: (09) 486 9779 021 063 8637 Email: neil@bendall.net.nz
AC Referee:	Jim Wardle, 24 Byron Avenue, Takapuna, Auckland 0622 Ph: (09) 489 7729 022 649 6646 Email: pukekojim@gmail.com
	Jan Butcher, PO Box 18-337, Glen Innes, Auckland, 1743 Ph: (09) 528 9095 022 528 9037 Email: jbutcher@xtra.co.nz
AC	Nelson Morrow, 18 Kanuka Road, Sandspit, Warkworth, Auckland 0982
Handicapper:	Ph: 021 107 7787 Email: nelson_morrow@btinternet.com David Butcher, PO Box 18-337, Glen Innes, Auckland 1743
	David Dutcher, PO Dox 10-337, Glen Innes, Auckland 1743
	Ph: (09) 528 9095 027-528 9095 Email: dbutcher@xtra.co.nz Jim Wardle, 24 Byron Avenue, Takapuna, Auckland 0622
Convenor:	Ph: (09) 489 7729 022 649 6646 Email: pukekojim@gmail.com
AC Match	Marion Taylor, 20 Arabella Lane, Snells Beach, Warkworth, Auckland 0920
Convenor:	Ph: (09) 425 7764; 021 078 4691 Email: warkworthcroquetclub@gmail.com
GC Match	Sally Cole, Unit Five 19 Epsom Avenue, Epsom, Auckland 1023
	Ph: (09) 630 4292; 021 733 474, Email: sr.cole@xtra.co.nz
Publicity Officer:	John Wood, 53 Evelyn Road, Howick, Auckland 2010
•	Ph: (09) 535 9286 Email: woodtarpey@yahoo.com.au
CNZ Delegate:	Nelson Morrow, 18 Kanuka Road, Sandspit, Warkworth, Auckland 0982Ph: 021 107 7787Email: nelson_morrow@btinternet.com
Association Life M	lambara
Association Life W	
	Mrs S. Edwards, Epsom/Remuera Mr L. Edwards, Epsom/Remuera Mrs P Fisher, Epsom/Remuera
Clubs	
Carlton	333 Manukau Road, Epsom, Auckland 1023 <i>(40)</i> , (4 lawns) Ph: 021 0279 4116
Epsom/Remuera	Karen Andersen Yates, 333 Manukau Road, Epsom, Auckland 1023Ph: 021 770 559Email: carltoncroquetclub@gmail.com259 Gillies Avenue, Epsom, Auckland 1023 (78), (5 lawns)Ph: 021 062 3734
Henderson	Mrs Patricia Ellis, 17 Rutherford Tce, Meadowbank, Auckland 1072Ph: (09) 528 5250Email: secretary.ercc@outlook.comCranwell Park, 19 Alderman Drive, Henderson 0612 (16), (3 lawns)Mrs Pauline Ereckson, 28 Vermeer Place, West Harbour, Auckland 0618Ph: (09) 416 5377Email: pede@xtra.co.nz
Mt Albert	50 Lloyd Avenue, Mt Albert, Auckland 1025 ( <i>36</i> ) ( <i>2 lawns</i> ) Olga Saran, 50/267 Glengarry Road, Oratia, Auckland 0602 Ph: (09) 818 7772 027 872 8609 Email: olganallan2@gmail.com

North Shore	1 Wairoa Road, Devonport, Auckland 0624 <i>(52),</i> (4 lawns)
	Ph: (09) 445 6896
	John Robertson
	Email: captain@northshorecroquet.co.nz
Orowa	43 Hatton Road, Orewa 0931 (77), (4 lawns) Ph: (09) 426 3506
Olewa	
	Jan Watson,31A Elizabeth Street, Orewa, Auckland 0931
	Ph: (09) 426 2612 norm.jan.watson@xtra.co.nz
Pakuranga	Lloyd Elsmore Park, Pakuranga Highway, Manukau 2143 (49), (4 lawns)
	Ph: (09) 534 9370
	Colleen Muir, 2/67 Nelson Street, Howick, Auckland 2014
	Ph: (09) 537 4314. 021 135 6377 Email: colleenmuir@hotmail.com
Pt Chovalior	25 Dignan Street, Pt Chevalier, Auckland 1022 (32), (3 lawns)
i t onevaller	Ph: 022 646 2129
	Julie Baverstock, 45 Baildon Road, Grey Lynn, Auckland 1021
	Ph: (09) 360 7983; 021 124 6233
	Email: ptchevcroquet@gmail.com
St Heliers Bay	20 The Parade, St Heliers, Auckland 1071 (76), (2 lawns) Ph: (09) 575 6480
	Jan Ritchie, 148/221 Abbotts Way, Remuera, Auckland 1050
	Ph: (09) 570 5733 021 0252 2059 Email: janr@actrix.co.nz
Takapuna	8 Auburn Street, Takapuna, Auckland 0622 (61), (4 lawns) Ph: 022 468 804
	Toni McKee, 43A Napier Street, Freemans Bay, Auckland 1011
	Ph: (09) 378 8944 Email: tonimckee1951@gmail.com
\A/a ala a a atta	
warkworth	Point Wells Reserve, Point Wells Reserve, 5 Point Wells Road,
	Warkworth (24), (2 lawns)
	Jo Haswell, 7 Lysnar Road Warkworth 0985
	Ph: (09) 422 9306 Email:warkworthcroquetclub@gmail.com

# **Bay of Plenty Association**

Total Membership – 330

Association email: steveolivia@xtra.co.nz

President:	Gretchen Benvie, 6 Ranui Street, N	latua, Tauranga 3110
	Ph: (07) 576 7169	Email: whiskers910@outlook.com
Secretary:	Olivia Locke, 378B Otumoetai Roa	
ooolotaiji	Ph: (07) 576 9781	Email: steveolivia@xtra.co.nz
	FII. (07) 570 9701	0
		Email: bopcroquet1@gmail.com
Referee:	ТВА	
Treasurer:	Sue Roberts 33/644 Grenada Stree	et, Papamoa Beach, Papamoa 3118
		Email: sueroberts957@gmail.com
Handicapper:	Steve Clarke, 37 Victoria Avenue, V	60
nanaioappon		Emails: sandcclarke@hotmail.co.nz
Clubs		
Katikati	HUNTER Reserve Vynarawnara Roa	d Katikati (71) (5 lawns)
Katikati	Hunter Reserve, Wharawhara Roa	
Katikati	Heather Taylor, 100E Park Rd. Kat	ikati 3129
	Heather Taylor, 100E Park Rd. Kat Ph: (07) 549 4893	ikati 3129 Email: croquetkatikati@gmail.com
Croquet Mt	Heather Taylor, 100E Park Rd. Kat Ph: (07) 549 4893 Kawaka Street, Mt Maunganui (79)	ikati 3129 Email: croquetkatikati@gmail.com , (6 lawns)
Croquet Mt	Heather Taylor, 100E Park Rd. Kat Ph: (07) 549 4893	ikati 3129 Email: croquetkatikati@gmail.com , (6 lawns)
Croquet Mt	Heather Taylor, 100E Park Rd. Kat Ph: (07) 549 4893 Kawaka Street, Mt Maunganui (79)	ikati 3129 Email: croquetkatikati@gmail.com , (6 lawns) , Ph: (07) 574 1889
Croquet Mt	Heather Taylor, 100E Park Rd. Kat Ph: (07) 549 4893 Kawaka Street, Mt Maunganui (79) PO Box 5070, Mt Maunganui 3150	ikati 3129 Email: croquetkatikati@gmail.com , (6 lawns) , Ph: (07) 574 1889
Croquet Mt Maunganui	Heather Taylor, 100E Park Rd. Kat Ph: (07) 549 4893 Kawaka Street, Mt Maunganui (79) PO Box 5070, Mt Maunganui 3150 Linda Kattner, #2/87 Fraser Street, Ph: 022 040 9989	ikati 3129 Email: croquetkatikati@gmail.com , (6 lawns) , Ph: (07) 574 1889 Tauranga, 3110 Email: croquet@clubmount.co.nz
Croquet Mt Maunganui	Heather Taylor, 100E Park Rd. Kat Ph: (07) 549 4893 Kawaka Street, Mt Maunganui (79) PO Box 5070, Mt Maunganui 3150 Linda Kattner, #2/87 Fraser Street, Ph: 022 040 9989 Government Gardens, Arawa Street	ikati 3129 Email: croquetkatikati@gmail.com , (6 lawns) , Ph: (07) 574 1889 Tauranga, 3110 Email: croquet@clubmount.co.nz
Croquet Mt Maunganui	Heather Taylor, 100E Park Rd. Kat Ph: (07) 549 4893 Kawaka Street, Mt Maunganui (79) PO Box 5070, Mt Maunganui 3150 Linda Kattner, #2/87 Fraser Street, Ph: 022 040 9989 Government Gardens, Arawa Street 1 modified) Ph: 022 467 5149	ikati 3129 Email: croquetkatikati@gmail.com , (6 lawns) , Ph: (07) 574 1889 Tauranga, 3110 Email: croquet@clubmount.co.nz et, Rotorua (36), (5 lawns plus
Croquet Mt Maunganui	Heather Taylor, 100E Park Rd. Kat Ph: (07) 549 4893 Kawaka Street, Mt Maunganui (79) PO Box 5070, Mt Maunganui 3150 Linda Kattner, #2/87 Fraser Street, Ph: 022 040 9989 Government Gardens, Arawa Street 1 modified) Ph: 022 467 5149 Sylvia McKenna, 35 Glenroy Place	ikati 3129 Email: croquetkatikati@gmail.com , (6 lawns) , Ph: (07) 574 1889 Tauranga, 3110 Email: croquet@clubmount.co.nz et, Rotorua (36), (5 lawns plus , Brunswick, RD 4, Roturua 3074
Croquet Mt Maunganui	Heather Taylor, 100E Park Rd. Kat Ph: (07) 549 4893 Kawaka Street, Mt Maunganui (79) PO Box 5070, Mt Maunganui 3150 Linda Kattner, #2/87 Fraser Street, Ph: 022 040 9989 Government Gardens, Arawa Street 1 modified) Ph: 022 467 5149	ikati 3129 Email: croquetkatikati@gmail.com , (6 lawns) , Ph: (07) 574 1889 Tauranga, 3110 Email: croquet@clubmount.co.nz et, Rotorua (36), (5 lawns plus

Taupo	3 Rokino Road, Taupo (24), 2 lawns	
	Noeline Fage, 52A Harvey Street, Taupo 3330	
	Ph: (07) 378 8058 Email: peterfage@xtra.co.nz	
Tauranga	The Domain, Cameron Road, Tauranga (62), (4 lawns) Ph: 021 171 6282	
	Olivia Locke, 378B Otumoetai Road, Otumoetai, Tauranga 3110	
	Ph: (07) 576 9781 Email:steveolivia@xtra.co.nz	
Whakatane	Francis Street, Whakatane (58), (5 lawns, 1 modified) Ph: (07) 307 1926	
	Carol Ainsworth, 5 Rambler Drive, Whakatane 3120	
	Ph: (07) 3071332 Email: carolainsworth123@gmail.com	

# **Canterbury Association**

Total Membership – 550

Website: croquetcanterbury.com

President:	Owen Evans, 4 John Campbell Cresc Ph: (03) 338 8294 E	cent, Christchurch 8024 mail: ogevans@xtra.co.nz
Secretary:	Marion Bishop, 33a Hackthorne Road	d, Christchurch 8022
Referee:	Mr Tony O'Donnell, 5 Banff Place, Av	mail: marion.bishop@xtra.co.nz /onhead, Christchurch 8042 mail: evonne_tony@hotmail.com
AC Coach:	Chris Clarke, 9 Sanctuary Gardens, S	
GC Coach:	Mr Tony O'Donnell, 5 Banff Place, Av	
Handicapper:	Jonathan Hart	mail: Jono.h75@gmail.com
Treasurer:	Vilna Gough-Jones, 1/51 Staveley St	
Association Life M	embers	
	Mr John Prince, United	Mr Roger Murfitt, United
	Mr Rodger Lane, St James Park Mr Chris Clarke, United	Mr Tony O'Donnell, United Dr Jenny Clarke, United
Clubs		
	Rue Jolie, Akaroa, Banks Peninsula ( Evelyn Oliver, PO Box 34, Duvauche	
Barrington Park		mail: oliverj@xtra.co.nz
	Ann Miller, PO Box 33438, Barringtor	Christchurch 8244
Cashmere	Ph: (03) 322 7989 E Valley Road, Cashmere, Christchurch Judith Beach, 19 Pahau Place, Christ	mail: lizannmiller49@gmail.com h 8022 <i>(80)</i> , (2 lawns) tchurch 8025
Diamond	Ph: (03) 980 3616 E Purau Avenue, Diamond Harbour, Ch	mail: judithbeach59@gmail.com
	Euan Godfrey, 57 Reserve Terrace, L	
	Ph: 0800 21 22 27 N	1ob: 021 395 779
Edgeware	Email: casapropertymanagement@xt Forfar Street, Christchurch 8013 (29), Club Ph: 027 419 9861	, (3 lawns)
	Jan Cooney, 35 Gresford St, Edgewa jancoone@gmail.com	are, Christchurch 8013

Elmwood Park		e, Christchurch 8052 <i>(26),</i> (4 lawns)
		ons Road, Parklands, Chch 8083
	Ph: (03) 383 0568	Email: gkbenton@xtra.co.nz
Fendalton Park	28 Makora Street, Fendalton, Ch	nristchurch 8041 <i>(60)</i> , (4 lawns)
	Club Ph: 022 693 9956	
		aveley Street, Christchurch 8042
	Ph: 027 804 5784	Email: fendaltonparkcroquet@gmail.com
Holmes Park	36 English Street, Christchurch	
	Janet Slack, 11B Inglewood Pla	ce, Christchurch 8042
	Ph: (03) 354 5688	Email: janet.c.slack@gmail.com
Hornby	531 Main South Road, Hornby,	Christchurch 8042 (30), (2 lawns)
-	Helen Webber, 38 Barters Road	l, RD 8, Templeton, Christchurch 7678
	Ph: (03) 349 8272	Email: helen.harry.webber@xtra.co.nz
Kaiapoi	Revell Street, Kaiapoi 8025 (23)	
•	Jack Chisnall, 152 Ashworths R	
	Ph: (03) 314 7435	Email: jackchisnall@gmail.com
Rangiora	River Road, Rangiora (46), (2 la	wns)
Ū	Anne Barnes, 185 West Belt, Rangiora 7400	
	Ph: (03) 310 8240	Email: huanuinz@gmail.com
St James Park	St James Avenue, Papanui, Chr	
		renue, Papanui, Christchurch 8053
	Ph: (03) 352 8174	Email: laners141@gmail.com
St Martins		022 (49), (4 lawns) Club Ph: 021 2658 5596
ot martino	Adrienne Pavelka, 1 Crossland	
	Ph: (03) 328 9598	Email: adriennepav@gmail.com
United		venue, Christchurch 8011 (60), (6 lawns)
United	Club Ph: 028 414 5730. Websi	
		•
	John Yarrall, 14 Ashgrove Court Ph: (03) 325 7855	
	FII. (03) 323 7033	Email: jyarrall@xtra.co.nz

# **Counties-Manukau Association**

Total Membership – 191

President:	Graeme Norton	
	Ph: (09) 298 1941	Email: graeme.norton@vector.co.nz
Secretary:	John Powell, 11 Cathcart Close, Pu	ikekohe 2120
	Ph: (09) 238 8159	Email: dnf_dns11@actrix.co.nz
Referee:	Association Croquet: Alex Begg, 70	) O'Connor Drive, Pukekohe 2120
	Ph: (09) 238 5843	Email:glencairn@maxnet.co.nz
	Golf Croquet: Ngaire Newdick,	
	Villa 16, Summerset Village, 7 Flat	Bush School Road, Auckland 2016
	Ph: (09) 273 6311	Email: snnewdick@xtra.co.nz
Coach:	Jenny Begg, 70 O'Connor Drive, P	ukekohe 2120
	Ph: (09) 238 5843	Email: glencairn@maxnet.co.nz
Treasurer:	Eleanor Gauld, 25 Waimai Avenue	, Weymouth, Auckland 2103
	Ph: (09) 268 2245	Email: didic00lum@xtra.co.nz

#### Association Life Member

Glen Posselt

#### Clubs

Howick	Millhouse Reserve, 67 Millhouse D	rive, Howick <i>(55),</i> (4 lawns)
	Club Phone: 021 039 0430	
	Vanessa Baddock, 38 Elsmore Cre	escent, Sunnyhills 2010
	Ph: (09) 577 4689	Email: vanessab@xtra.co.nz
Manurewa	31 Russell Road, Manurewa (24), (	4 lawns)
	Club Phone: 021 0811 5040	
	Lyn Bell, 2 Linicro Place, Wattle Do	wns, Manurewa 2103
	Ph: (09) 268 1105	Email: llynray@xtra.co.nz
Papakura	1 Chapel Street, Papakura (40), (4	lawns)
	Ph: 021 0246 5255 (Tournaments of	only)
	Maureen Selkirk	
	Ph: (09) 294 8096	Email: deknmoselkirk@gmail.com
Pukekohe	79 Harris Street, Pukekohe 2120, (	72), (5 lawns)
	Club Phone: 027 605 0856	
	Jill Hill, 133E Seddon Street, Pukekohe 2120	
	Ph: (09) 238 3564	Email: hill.jillian.m@gmail.com

# **Croquet Hawkes Bay Inc**

Total Membership – 251

President:	Geoff Vautier, 96 Beach Road, Hau	umoana 4102
	Ph: 021 245 9014	
Secretary:	Jenny Greig, PO Box 8228, Havelo	
		Email: patjen04@gmail.com
Referee:	Helen Reeves, PO Box 8239, Have	
		Email: hreeves@orcon.net.nz
Handicapper:	Lynette Grant, 14 Grant Place, Gre	enmeadows, Napier 4112
	Ph: (06) 844 7998	Email: lynettergrant@gmail.com
Treasurer:	Isobel O'Brien, 14B Waterhouse St	treet, Taradale, Napier 4112
	Ph: (06) 844 8252	Email: isobeltob@gmail.com
Association Life M	embers	
	Mrs G.M. Appleman (Marewa)	D. Reyland (Heretaunga)
Clubs		
Barry Memorial	530 Aberdeen Road, Gisborne (23)	), (4 lawns)
-	Christine Newton, 19 Joanne Street, Gisborne 4010	
	Ph: 021 775 968	
Heretaunga	341 Napier Road, Havelock North	(136), (9 lawns)
U U	Roger Walker, PO Box 8239, Havelock North 4157	
	Ph: (06) 877 3172	Email: rwalker05@slingshot.co.nz
Marewa	Whitmore Park, 96B Nuffield Avenu	ue, Napier (92), (6 lawns)
	Judy McKelvie, PO Box 4307, Marewa 4143	
	Ph: (06) 844 6336	Email: judy.mck180@gmail.com

# Croquet Manawatu-Wanganui Inc

Jean McIntyre, Marton

President:	Vince Neall, 18 Hughes Avenue, P	almerston North 4410
	Ph: (06) 356 9836	Email: vandaneall@inspire.net.nz
Secretary:	Neil Coates, 12 Fraser Court, Palm	nerston North 4414
-	Ph: (06) 212 0701	Email: neiljacqui@gmail.com
AC Referee:	Monica Huisman, 17 Sandstrom G	Fove, Feilding 4702
	Ph: (06) 323 3365	Email monica.huisman@xtra.co.nz
GC Referee:	Micki Tyler, 11 Parkland Crescent,	Palmerston North 4410
	Ph: (06) 358 9555	Email: micki.tyler@xtra.co.nz
AC	David Winmill, 121 Pukepapa Roa	d, Marton 4710
Handicapper:	Ph: (06) 327 6877	Email: windar@xtra.co.nz
GC	Micki Tyler, 11 Parkland Crescent,	Palmerston North, 4410
Handicapper:	Ph: (06) 358 9555	Email: micki.tyler@xtra.co.nz
Treasurer:	Penny Carrington, 3 Stonebridge H	leights, Feilding 4702
	Ph: (06) 323 7537	Email: penny.carrington@xtra.co.nz
Association Life M	embers	
	Mrs Marie Power, Rangatira	Gordon Smith, Rose Gardens
	James Carver, Wanganui	John Wall, Rose Gardens

ubb		
Feilding	Drake Street, Feilding (34), (4 lawns)	
-	Shirley Birchall, Forlong Road, RD	5, Feilding 4775
	Ph: 022 061 9961	Email: Shirley.birchall@xtra.co.nz
Levin	Speldhurst Estate, Kimberley Roa	d, Levin <i>(34)</i> , (4 new lawns)
	Lyn Elliott, 91 Makamako Road, Lo	evin
	Ph: (06) 368 8997	Email: mikeandlyn@outlook.co.nz
Marton	Tutaenui Road, Marton (25), (3 lav	
	Selwyn Johnson: 8 Dalrymple Plac	ce, Marton 4710
	Ph: (06) 327 8318,	
Rangatira	McPhee Street, Dannevirke (25), (	(6 lawns)
	Marie Power, 77 Barraud Street, D	Dannevirke 4930
		Email: marieandian@xtra.co.nz
Rose Gardens	The Esplanade, Palmerston North	
	Monica Huisman, 17 Sandstrom G	, 0
	Ph: (06) 323 3365	
Wanganui	Parsons Street, Wanganui (84), (8	
	Margaret White, 11 Essex Place, S	
	Ph: (06) 344 7353	Email: rowdyandmarg@xtra.co.nz

# **Croquet Marlborough**

Total Membership – 101

President:	Dale Simpson, 296 Scott Street, Bl	enheim 7201
		E mail: dale.simpson@slingshot.co.nz
Vice president:	David Grigg, 117 Marlborough Ridg	
	Ph: (03) 577 7779 or 0211551890	
Treasurer:	Peter Burt, 9 Evesham Lane, Blenk	neim 7201
	Ph: 027 285 3167	Email: nzburt01@gmail.com
Secretary:	Roz Bridges, 20 Tavera Street, Ble	nheim 7201
	Ph: (03) 578 2471	Email: EB.RE.Bridges@xtra.co.nz
Referees:	David Grigg	
	Jeff Sawyer	
Handicapper:	GC: Jeff Sawyer, 11 Kensington Place, Blenheim 7201	
	Ph: (03) 578 1876	Email: jeffandpam@xtra.co.nz
	AC: Ron Erikson, 2 Gaylee Place,	Blenheim 7201
	Ph: 021 536 375	Email ronerin@outlook.co.nz

#### Association Life Members:

Mr Robert Chetwin, Blenheim

#### Clubs

Blenheim	Parker Street, Pollard Park, Blenheim (44)	
	Judith Hutton,24 Lansdown Street, Blenheim 7201	
	Ph: (03) 578 3747	Email: judalhutton@gmail.com
Brooklyn	15 Brooklyn Drive, Blenheim (45)	
	Jeff Sawyer,, 11Kensington Pl, Springlands, Blenheim 7201	
	Ph: (03) 578 1876	Email: jeffandpam@xtra.co.nz
Kaikoura	The Esplanade, Kaikoura (12)	
	Doreen Tomlin, 61 Ludstone Road, Kaikoura 7300	
	Ph: (03) 3195912	Email: d.tomlin@xtra.co.nz

# **Croquet Nelson Inc**

Total Membership – 180

President	Mrs Betty Winterburn, 41 Croucher Street, Richmond, Nelson 7020		
	Ph: (03) 544 7268	Email: bwinterburn@xtra.co.nz	
Secretary:	Jackie Tye, 2 Covent Drive, Stoke,	Nelson 7011	
	Ph (03) 540 3461	Email: jackietye1@gmail.com	
Referee:	Mr Manly Bowater, 103 Princes Dri	ve, Nelson 7010	
	Ph: (03) 548 7971	Email:manlyandsuebo@kinect.co.nz	
Handicapper:	Association Croquet: Mrs Sue Bowater, 103 Princes Drive, Nelson 7010		
	Ph: (03) 548 7971	Email:manlyandsuebo@kinect.co.nz	
	Golf Croquet: D. Annie Henry		
	Ph: 022 397 9303	Email: annienz2017@outlook.com	
Treasurer:	Mrs Bev Worrall, 14 North Road, Nelson 7010		
	Ph: (03) 548 2190	Email: bev.worrall@xtra.co.nz	

#### **Association Life Members**

Betty Winterburn, Richmond Manly Bowater, Nelson Hinemoa

#### Clubs

Heather Courtier, 10 Ngawhatu Road, Nelson 7011 Ph (03) 538 0122Ph (03) 538 0122Email: nhcc.secretary@gmail.comRichmond348 Queen Street, Richmond (59) Mrs Mary North, 57b Cambria Street, Nelson 7010 Ph: (03) 545 7290RiwakaMain Road, Riwaka (35) Alison McRae, 308 Aporo Road, Upper Moutere 7173 Ph: (03) 526 6842CompositionEmail: ali@snap.net.nz	Nelson Hinemoa	Cnr. Haven & Halifax Streets, Nelson (86)		
Richmond       348 Queen Street, Richmond (59)         Mrs Mary North, 57b Cambria Street, Nelson 7010         Ph: (03) 545 7290         Email: mapua.mary@xtra.co.nz         Riwaka         Main Road, Riwaka (35)         Alison McRae, 308 Aporo Road, Upper Moutere 7173		Heather Courtier, 10 Ngawhatu Ro	ad, Nelson 7011	
Mrs Mary North, 57b Cambria Street, Nelson 7010 Ph: (03) 545 7290 Email: mapua.mary@xtra.co.nz <b>Riwaka</b> Main Road, Riwaka (35) Alison McRae, 308 Aporo Road, Upper Moutere 7173		Ph (03) 538 0122 Email: nhcc.secretary@gmail.com		
Ph: (03) 545 7290 Émail: mapua.mary@xtra.co.nz <b>Riwaka</b> Main Road, Riwaka (35) Alison McRae, 308 Aporo Road, Upper Moutere 7173	Richmond	348 Queen Street, Richmond (59)		
<b>Riwaka</b> Main Road, Riwaka (35) Alison McRae, 308 Aporo Road, Upper Moutere 7173		Mrs Mary North, 57b Cambria Street, Nelson 7010		
Alison McRae, 308 Aporo Road, Upper Moutere 7173		Ph: (03) 545 7290	Email: mapua.mary@xtra.co.nz	
	Riwaka	Main Road, Riwaka (35)		
Ph: (03) 526 6842 Email: ali@snap.net.nz		Alison McRae, 308 Aporo Road, Upper Moutere 7173		
		Ph: (03) 526 6842	Email: ali@snap.net.nz	

# **Northland Association**

#### Total Membership – 186

President:	Mr John Schollum	Email: northlandcroquet@gmail.com	
	255 Tangihua Road, Maungakaramea, RD8, Whangarei 0178		
		Cell: 021 120 8391	
Secretary:	Mrs Wendy Schollum	Email: northlandcroquet@gmail.com	
	255 Tangihua Road, Maungakaran	nea, RD8, Whangarei 0178	
	Ph: (09) 432 3091	Cell: 021 110 7318	
Treasurer:	Mrs Jean Kent	Email: jeanandgarykent@hotmail.com	
	8 Somners Way, Waipu 0510		
	Ph: (09) 432 0010	Mobile: 027 688 5985	
Handicapper:	Mrs Wendy Schollum	Email: jm_schollum@xtra.co.nz	
	255 Tangihua Road, Maungakaramea, RD 8, Whangarei 0178		
	Ph: (09) 432 3091	Mobile: 021 110 7318	
Coach:	Rod Templeman	Email: rodtempleman@me.com	
	11 Rattray Street, Devonport, Auckland 0624		
	Ph: 021 0284 5649		
GC Referee:	Mrs Jean Tafa	Email: jeantafa@hotmail.com	
	15 Braemar Lane, Waipu 0510		
	Ph: (09) 432 0591	Mobile: 027 442 4096	
AC Umpire:	Mrs Trisha McGowan, 33 Murdoch		
	Ph: (09) 438 3287	Email: mac.pat@xtra.co.nz	
Publicity:	Tom Drummond 4 Sierra Avenue		
	Ph: (09) 777 0185	Mobile: 021 0840 0102	

#### **Association Life Members**

Mrs Kathleen Laybourn, Whangarei Mrs Verna Williscroft, Whangarei

Doubtless Bay	State Highway 10, Cable Bay, Mangonui <i>(23),</i> (4 lawns)	
-	Margaret Stewart	Email: rbme-stewart@gmail.com
	, 263 St Highway 10, 0420	
	Ph: 021 423 383	
Kaitaia	Matthews Avenue, Kaitaia (28), (3	lawns)
	Mrs Lesley Hoggard	Email: lesleyah76@gmail.com
	9/53 South Road, Kaitaia 0410	
	Ph: (09) 408 4199	
Kensington	41 Mill Road, Whangarei (35), (3 la	iwns)
	Janis Langman	Email: langman@xtra.co.nz
	18 Waiotoi Rd, RD 3, Whangarei	
	Ph: (09) 434 3124	

Kerikeri	Cherry Park Reserve, Landing Road, Kerikeri (35), (2 lawns)		
	Ms Chris Lancaster	Email: chris.lancaster@xtra.co.nz	
	34 Ironbark Road, RD 2, Kerikeri, 0	295	
	Ph: (09) 407 9495		
Maungakaramea	Tangihua Road, Maungakaramea	<i>(12),</i> (2 lawns)	
	Mrs Gillian Drummond	Email: drummondtg@kinect.co.nz	
	4 Sierra Avenue, Kamo, Whangarei 0112		
	Ph: (09) 777 0185	Mobile; 021 0840 0102	
Waipu	South Road, Waipu <i>(34),</i> (2 lawns)		
	Judy Grey	Email: greygj456@gmail.com	
	18 Cullen Road, Waipu 0582		
	Ph: (09) 432 1211	Mobile: 027 293 4483	
Whangarei	i 2 Third Avenue, Whangarei (19), (4 lawns)		
	Roslyn Eades	Email: wandreades@xtra.co.nz	
	Ph: (09) 438 6598		

# **Otago Association**

Total Membership – 194

President:	Shirley Ungemuth, 47 Glendevon F	Place, Vauxhall, Dunedin 9013	
	Ph: (03) 454 4705	Email:shirleyvu@xtra.co.nz	
Secretary:	Daphne Hannagan, 217a Helensbi	urgh Road, Wakari, Dunedin 9010	
	Ph: (03) 476 3718	Email: dhannagan1@kinect.co.nz	
Referee:	Mr Naim Smith, 65 Walton Park Av	enue, Fairfield, Dunedin 9018	
	Ph: (03) 488 3993	Email: nairnandkathy@xtra.co.nz	
Handicapper:	Ngaire McKenzie, 51 Stirling Street, Dunedin 9013		
	Ph: (03) 454 3936	Email: ngairemck@xtra.co.nz	
Publicity:	John Morgan, 4 Doon St, Vauxhall	, Dunedin 9013	
	Ph: 021 437 524	Email: rigby17@gmail.com	
Treasurer:	Mr Ernie Byars, 284 York Place, Dr	unedin 9016	
		Email: byarsed@gmail.com	
Website:	www.sporty.co.nz/otagocroquet		
Association Life Members			

Mrs J. Frood, Leith Mrs L Browne, Forbury Park

Alexandra	2 Kenmare Street, Alexandra (29), (4 modified lawns)		
	Mrs Joan Annan, 29B Station Street, Alexandra 9340		
	Ph: (03) 448 8906	Email: joanannan@xtra.co,nz	
Forbury Park	Victoria Road, Dunedin (23), (4	lawns)	
	Mrs Lynley Browne, 95 Moana	Crescent, Musselburgh, Dunedin 9013	
	Ph: (03) 455 3819	Email: lynleyb43@gmail.com	
Leith	9 Quentin Avenue, Dunedin (21	), (4 lawns)	
	Mrs Anne Coup, 43 Patrick Street, Mornington, Dunedin 9011		
	Ph: (03) 453 1306	Email: coupanne@gmail.com	
Punga	Cnr. Lawson & Ross Streets, Dunedin <i>(13),</i> (3 lawns)		
	Marion Ellis 520 Pine Hill Road, Pine Hill, Dunedin 9010		
	Ph: (03 467 9629 E-mail: marionellis47@gmail.com		
Tainui	24 Tahuna Road, Dunedin (37) (3 lawns)		
	PO Box 11001, Musselburgh 9049. Club Ph: (03) 455 0090		
	Pam Bardsley, 1 Sutcliffe Street, St Clair, Dunedin 9012		
	Ph: (03) 487 8866 Email: pambardsley1@gmail.com		

Wakatipu	Jardine Park, Kelvin Heights, Queenstown (16), (4 lawns) Interim contact: Karen 4B Juniper Place, Frankton, Queenstown 9300		
Wanaka	Ph: (03) 441 4175 Cell: 027 600 6329 (a Warren Street (West), Wanaka (55) (4 lawns)		
	Mrs Sue Greenwood, 17 Pe Ph: (03) 443 4044	enrith Park Drive, Wanaka 9305 Email: tnandsmg@xnet.co.nz	

# **South Canterbury Association**

Total Membership – 351

President:	Audrey Leath, 11 Parkdale Close, Ashburton 7700	
	Ph: (03) 308 5570	Email: abjleath@gmail.com
Secretary:	Gail Benseman, 5 Thomas Street,	Ashburton 7700
-	Ph: 027 310 3012	Email: sccroquet@ gmail.com
AC Referee:	Barbara Field, 29 Friendship Lane,	Ashburton 7700
	Ph: (03) 908 1756 or 021 051 6881	Email: barbarafield67@gmail.com
GC Referee:	Suzanne Cleveland, RD 21, Gerald	dine 7991
	Ph: (03) 692 2791	Email: suz126@ruralnet.co.nz
Handicapper:	Karyn Close, 2 Cascade Place, Geraldine 7930	
	Ph: 027 433 1363	Email: duo@organiseit.nz
	Lexia Fox, 45 Molloys Rd, 10 RD, \	
Coordinator:	Ph: 027 885 5035	Email: lexi.foxy@ xtra.co.nz
Publicity:	Jenny Macnab, 17 Solway Street, 0	Damaru 9401
	Ph: (03) 434 5231	
Treasurer:	Brian Maxwell, 18 Aviemore Street	, Timaru 7910
	Ph: (03) 686 3028	Email: bmaxwell@orcon.net.nz
South Canterbury Email: sccroquet@gmail.com		

#### **Association Life Members**

Liz Ballantyne, Aorangi	Raylene Phillips, Waireka
Brian Monckton, Awamoa Gardens	

Allenton	14 Cavendish Street, Ashburton (24), (3 lawns)		
	Yvonne Lister, 23 Burnett Street, Ashburton 7740		
		Email: chips232@xtra.co.nz	
Aorangi	Anzac Park, Rose Street, Timaru (		
	Glenys Black, 206 Beaconsfield Ro		
	Ph: (03) 688 0483	Email: glenysrae.ed@xtra.co.nz	
Ashbury	Park View Terrace, Ashbury Park,	Timaru <i>(30),</i> (4 lawns)	
	Pam Donaldson, 17 Ascot Street, 7	Гimaru 7910	
	Ph: 027 488 2604	Email: pjdonaldson@xtra.co.nz	
	Awamoa Road, Oamaru <i>(56),</i> (5 lawns)		
Gardens	Chris Heywood, 12 Lune St, Oamaru 9400		
	Ph: 021 178 2644	Email: cheywood1957@gmail.com	
Geraldine	Huffey Street, Geraldine (24), (4 lav	wns)	
	Suzanne Cleveland, 349 Main North Road, RD 21, Geraldine 7991		
		Email: suz126@ruralnet.co.nz	
Methven	The Domain, Chertsey Road, Methven (14), (3 lawns)		
	Heather Santy, 33 Lochhead Crescent, Methven 7730		
	Ph: (03) 302 8565	Email: ghsanty@xtra.co.nz	
Waimate	98A Shearman Street, Waimate (3	0,0	
	Jeanette Paul, 11A Exeter Street, V	, · · · ·	
	Ph: (03) 689 6234	Email: jeanettepaul@xtra.co.nz	
	(,=		

Waireka	Philip Street, Ashburton (74), (6 lawns)		
	Gail Benseman, 5 Thomas Street, Ashburton 7700		
	Ph: (03) 308 7838	027 301 3012	Email: gail.b@xtra.co.nz
West End	West End Park, Malth	y Avenue, Timaru (4	46), (4 lawns)
	Shirley Abraham, 1 Fisher Place, Timaru 7910		
	Ph: (03) 686 1830	Email	abr.shirl@gmail.com

## **Southland Association**

Total Membership – 98

President:	Fran Gibson, 185 Paterson Street, Invercargill 9810	
	Ph: (03) 215 7272	Email: clangibbos@gmail.com
Secretary:	Ray Donaldson, 5 Kerwood Place,	Gore 9710
	Ph: (03) 208 1975	Email: edrsdonaldson@gmail.com
Treasurer:	Dianne Donaldson, 5 Kerwood Place, Gore 9710	
	Ph: (03) 208 1975	Email: edrsdonaldson@gmail.com
Referee:	Judith Hamilton, 53 Lodge Road, F	RD 2, Winton 9782
	Ph: (03) 236 8208	Email: jbfearn@xtra.co.nz
Handicapper:	James Telfer, 127 Coutts Road, Gore 9710	
	Ph: (03) 208 0200	Email: telferfamily@xtra.co.nz

#### **Association Life Members**

Joyce Millow, Queens Park Wendy Baker, Queens Park

#### Clubs

James Telfer, 127 Coutts Road, Gore 9710	
tra.co.nz	
mail.com	
co.nz	
Barbara Miller, 110 Eglinton Street, Winton	

# Croquet South Taranaki Inc.

Total Membership – 97

President:	Mr Peter Filbee, 19 Cameron Street, Hawera 4610	
	Ph: (06) 278 8755	Email: peter@agricomacc.co.nz
Secretary:	Gary Engelen, 9 Kegworth Street,	Eltham 4322
	Ph: 027 751 0404	Email: garyengelen@gmail.com
Referee:	Mrs Eileen Judd, 107 Warwick Roa	ad, RD 21, Stratford 4391
	Ph: (06) 765 5436, Mob: 027 814 6	6652, Email: judd-hotter@xtra.co.nz
Handicapper:		
Treasurer:	Judith Jones 16 Ramanui Avenue,	, Hawera 4610. Ph: (06) 278 4013

#### Association Life Member

Mrs I. Caddick

#### Clubs

Hawera	Albion Street, Hawera (32), (3 lawns)	
	Mrs Heather Sturgeon, 150A Lowe	r Glenn Road, RD 28, Hawera 4678
	Ph: 027 313 4126	Email: mh.sturgeon@xtra.co.nz
Park	James Campbell Memorial Park, H	ligh Street, Hawera (41), (4 lawns)
	Mrs. Raewyn Keech, 287 Ngawhini Road, RD 14, Hawera 4674	
	Ph: (06) 278 4867	Email: Raewyn.keech@gmail.com
Stratford	Regan Street, Stratford (24), (2 law	ins)
	Mrs Eileen Judd, 107 Warwick Roa	ad, RD 21, Stratford 4391
	Ph: (06) 765 5436	Email: judd-hotter@xtra.co.nz

# Croquet Taranaki Inc.

# Total Membership – 154

Susan Burgess, 24 Riversdal	e Drive, New Plymouth 4312
Ph: (06) 758 8487	Email: susan@netmail.co.nz
Bruce Carter, 54 Wallace Pla	ce, Westown, New Plymouth 4310
Ph: (06) 758 8732	Email: croquettaranaki@gmail.com
Margaret Muir, 7 Waimea Street, New Plymouth 4310	
Ph: (06) 753 9377	Email: troutpatch@xtra.co.nz
Moya Lewis, 54A Whiteley Street, New Plymouth 4310	
Ph: (06) 751 4522	Email: lewisfamilynp@xtra.co.nz
Audrey Leach, 16 Karaka Street, Inglewood 4330	
Ph: (06) 756 6493	Email: heat-2@live.com.au
James Street, Inglewood (15)	) (3 lawns)
	Ph: (06) 758 8487 Bruce Carter, 54 Wallace Pla Ph: (06) 758 8732 Margaret Muir, 7 Waimea Str Ph: (06) 753 9377 Moya Lewis, 54A Whiteley St Ph: (06) 751 4522 Audrey Leach, 16 Karaka Str Ph: (06) 756 6493

#### Clubs

Inglewood	James Street, Inglewood <i>(15) (3 lawns)</i>	
	Alison Paterson, 6 Puka Place, Inglewood 4330	
	Ph: (06) 756 7905	Email: heat-2@live.com.au
New Plymouth	Watson Street, New Plymouth (61)	(4 lawns)
	Bronwyn Donaldson, 391 Frankley	Road, RD1 New Plymouth 4371
	Ph: (06) 753 7597	Email: npcroquetclub@gmail.com
Tasman	Octavius Place, New Plymouth (27	') (2 lawns)
	Judy Donnelly, 35 Barrett Road, New Plymouth 4310	
	Ph: (06) 751 4227	Email: judyrdon49@gmail.com
West End	Churchill Heights, New Plymouth (51) (3 lawns)	
	Bruce Carter, 54 Wallace Place, New Plymouth 4310	
	Ph: (06) 758 8732	Email: carterbg1@gmail.com

## **Thames Valley Association**

Total Membership – 245

President:	Maree Burt, 221 Tukere Dve, Whangamata 3620	
	(07)865 8924	Email: malmarb50@gmail.com
Secretary:	Mr Paul Warner, 18 Deanna Ave	nue, Morrinsville 3300
	Ph: (07) 889 7897	Email: tvcroquet@outlook.com
Referee:	AC. John Christie RD 4, Morrinsv	rille
	Ph: (07) 889 7251	Email: johnchristie8@gmail.com
	GC. Geoff Young, 81 Stirling Drive, Morrinsville 3300	
	Ph: (07) 889 1332	Email: geoffyoung@xnet.co.nz
Handicapper:	Geoff Young, 81 Stirling Drive, M	orrinsville 3300
	Ph: (07) 889 1332	Email: geoffyoung@xnet.co.nz
Coach:	AC: Phyllis Young GC: Joe Be	eattie
Treasurer:	Gwen Falconer, 5 Christensen Street, Waihi 3610	
	Ph: (07) 863 8375	Email: gwen@waihifalconer.co.nz

Total Membership – 310

Association Life M	embers	
	Zelma Duggan, Waihi	Claire Twentyman, Thames
	Geoff Young, Morrinsville	Gwen Falconer, Waihi
Clubs		
Morrinsville	Linden Street, Morrinsville (61), (4	awns)
	Mrs Sandra Warner, 18 Deanna Av	venue, Morrinsville 3300
	Ph: (07) 889 7897	Email: tvcroquet@outlook.com
Paeroa	The Domain, King Street (33), (6 la	wns)
	Mrs Heather Prince, Waitekauri Ro	ad, Waikino 3682
	Ph: (07) 889 7897 Em	ail: morrinsvillecroquet@gmail.com
Te Aroha	Te Aroha Domain, Te Aroha (30), (	5 lawns)
	Helen Joines, 9 Hamilton Street, Te	e Aroha 3320
	Ph: 027 532 9255 Ema	il: Te.Aroha.croquetclub@gmail.com
Thames	Beach Road, Thames (34), (5 lawr	is)
	Carol Liddy PO Box 653. Thame	
		Email: thamescroquet@gmail.com
Waihi	Morgan Park, Kenny Street, Waihi <i>(36),</i> (4 lawns)	
	Helen Heywood, 50 Kent Crescent	•
		Email: helen.j.heywood@gmail.com
Whangamata	Bond Street, Whangamata (51), (2	lawns)
	Chris Conroy	
	Ph: (07) 865 7228	Email: whangamatacroquet@gmail.com

# Croquet Waikato-King Country

President: Pam Fisher Ph: (07) 823 4412 Email: pamandpetefisher@gmail.com Vice President: Bryan Lesley Ph: (07) 883 7426 Email: blesley29@gmail.com Secretary: Margaret Wiffin, 28/11 Manuka Street, Matamata 3400 Email: silky28@xtra.co.nz Ph: (07) 888 8493 AC Mrs Jean Fisher, 132 Dalton Avenue, Te Awamutu 3800 Handicapper: Ph: (07) 871 4427 Email: jean.fisher@xtra.co.nz GC Bryan Lesley, 14 Rangiura Place, Putaruru 3411 Handicapper: Ph (07) 883 7426 Email: blesley29@gmail.com **Treasurer:** Brian Richardson Ph: (07) 877 8486 Email: charley.oskar@yahoo.co.nz

#### **Association Life Members**

Madeline Hadwin, Hamilton East Dawn Taylor, Te Awamutu

#### Clubs

Claudelands	44 Oxford Street, Hamilton (64), (6 lawns)	
	Mrs Amanda Smith, 56 Hillcrest Ro	bad, Hamilton 3216
	Ph: (07) 856 4603 Email: sec	retary.claudelandscroquet@gmail.com
Hamilton East	86 Galloway Street, Hamilton (40),	(5 lawns)
	Heather Nisbet	
	Ph: (07) 850 1840	Email: heathernisbet@xtra.co.nz
Leamington	Scott Street, Cambridge (29), (3 lawns)	
	Pam Fisher	
	Ph: (07) 823 4412	Email: pamandpetefisher@gmail.com

. . . . . .

. ..

Matamata	Pohlen Park, 47 Smith Street, Matamata <i>(73)</i> , (6 lawns) Club email: matamatacroquet@gmail.com	
	Anne Anderson	Email: anne.boba@slingshot.co.nz
	Ph: (07) 888 7204	Cell: 027 372 7666
Otorohanga:	Te Kawa Street, Otorohanga (13) ( Jillian Greening	2 small lawns)
	Ph: 027 773 4885	Email: jillian.greening@yahoo.co.nz
Putaruru	82 Arapuni Street, Putaruru (35), (3	lawns)
	Elaine Mitchell	
	Ph: (07) 883 7134	Email: ELAINZANDEE@xtra.co.nz
Te Awamutu	Bank Street, Te Awamutu (43), (4 la	awns)
	Jocelyn Dawkins, 484 Turere Lane, Te Awamutu, 3800	
	Ph: (07) 870 6275	Email: joce.nev@gmail.com
Te Kuiti	Centennial Park, Te Kuiti Road, Te	Kuiti (13), (2 lawns)
	Bev Punch	
	Ph: (07) 878 7598	Email: bevpunch64@gmail.com

### Wairarapa Association

Total Membership – 92

President:	Mr. Ian Wyeth, 23 Queen Alexandra Street, Masterton 5810	
	Ph: (06) 378 6425, 027 9	960 0513
Secretary:	Grant Poulton, 1250B Te	Whiti Road, RD4, Masterton 5884
	Ph: 021 664 249	Email: grant.poulton@me.com
Handicapper:	Stefan Horrer, 1250B Te \	Whiti Road, RD4 Masterton 5884
	Ph: 021 664 246	Email: stefan.horrer@mac.com
Treasurer:	Grant Poulton, 1250B Te	Whiti Road, RD4, Masterton 5884
	Ph: 021 664 249	Email: grant.poulton@me.com

#### Clubs

Masterton	Queen Elizabeth Park, Masterton (75) (3 lawns)	
	Grant Poulton, 1250B Te Whiti Roa	ad, RD4, Masterton 5884
	Ph: 021 664 249	Email: grant.poulton@me.com
Carrington	High Street, Carterton (17) (1 lawn)	)
	David Richards, 40 Armstrong Avenue, Carterton 5713	
	Ph: (06) 379 7258	Email: davem.richards@xtra.co.nz

# Wellington Association

Total Membership – 530

President: Alison Robinson, 15 Grenfell Drive, Karori, Wellington 6012 Ph: (04) 938 4742 Email: agrobinson@outlook.co.nz Vice-President: Jacqueline Owen, 9/111 Coromandel Street, Newtown, Wellington 6021 Ph: (04) 389 9998 or 021 851 889 Email: jaxowen@gmail.com Secretary: Gaylia Powell, 2/33 Box Hill, Khandallah, Wellington 6035 Ph: (04) 479 4212 Email: pgaylia@gmail.com Treasurer: Susan Leuchars, 136 Maupuia Road, Miramar, Wellington 6022 Ph: (04) 970 8900 Email: seleuchars@gmail.com Tournament Kelvin Watson, 20 Newhaven Way, Whitby, Porirua 5024 Convenor: Ph: 021 328 071 Email: kelvinscroquet@gmail.com Assn. Referee: Wayne Gair, 2 Wright Street, Titahi Bay, Porirua 5022 Ph: (04) 236 7541 Email: wayne.gair@kapiticoast.govt.nz

#### Association Life Members

Mrs Nancy McDonald Dennis Kerr Paul J Skinley

Clubs					
Kelburn	Kelburn Park, Salamanca Road, Kelburn, Wellington (63), (5 lawns)				
	Toni Potter, 37 Lucknow Terrace, Khandallah, Wellington 6035				
	Ph: 021 123 9247 Email: potternz99@gmail.com				
Khandallah	18-20 Woodmancote Road, Khandallah, Wellington (38), (1 lawn)				
	Sandi (Sandra) Hurnard, 1 Nicholson Road, Khandallah, Wellington 6035 Ph: (04) 970 6809 or 021 498 361 Email: khandallahcroquet@gmail.com				
Muritai	Oroua Street, Eastbourne (27), (1 lawn)				
wuntar	Sharon Lawson, 32 Ferry Road, Days Bay, Lower Hutt 5013				
	Ph: (04) 562 7799 Email: sharonlouiselawson45@gmail.com				
Paraparaumu	Mazengarb Reserve, Scaife Drive, Paraparaumu (75), (4 lawns)				
	Joy Saker, 4 Karaka Grove, Raumati Beach 5032				
	Ph: (04) 902 1256 Email: jnsaker36@gmail.com				
Petone Central	26 Tennyson Street, Petone, Lower Hutt (21), (2 lawns)				
	Errol McCutcheon, 37 Tennyson Street, Petone, Lower Hutt 5012				
	Ph: (04) 938 1937 Email: errolmc@actrix.co.nz				
Plimmerton	Plimmerton Drive, Plimmerton (82), (5 lawns)				
<b>14</b> /- 11	lan Stuart Email: plimmertoncroquetclub@gmail.com				
Waikanae	60 Park Avenue, Waikanae <i>(76),</i> (5 lawns)				
	Ken Geenty Ph: 027 900 3679 Email: waikanaecroguetclub@gmail.com				
Waimario Hutt	Walter Nash Park, 110A Reynolds Street, Taita, Lower Hutt (63), (5.5 lawns)				
	<i>v</i> Dawn Dorresteijn, 26 De Menech Grove, Avalon, Lower Hutt 5011				
· •	Ph: (04) 938 2378 Email: dawn.dorresteijn@gmail.com				
Wainuiomata	Bryan Heath Annex, Heath Street, Wainuiomata, Lower Hutt (16), (4 lawns)				
	Barbara Hartley, 66 Wainuiomata Road, Wainuiomata, Lower Hutt 5014 Ph: (04) 939 0854 or 027 426 1068 Email: croquetwainui@gmail.com				
Wellington	Alexander Road, Newtown, Wellington (69), (3 lawns)				
	Jacqueline Owen, 9/111 Coromandel Street, Newtown, Wellington 6021				
	Ph: (04) 389 9998, Mob: 021 851 889. Email: jaxowen@gmail.com				

# **Croquet West Coast**

Total Membership – 66

President:	Mr Greg Bryant, 63 Wakefield Street, Westport 7825				
	Ph: 027 4818 152	Email: gregbryant@xtra.co.nz			
	Mr Greg Bryant, 63 Wakefield Street, Westport 7825				
Treasurer:	Ph: 027 4818 152	Email: gregbryant@xtra.co.nz			
Handicapper:	Mr Andy Rae, 46 Romilly Street, Westport 7805				
	Ph: (03) 789 8075	Email: andyrae@xtra.co.nz			
Referee:	Mr Conrad Petersen, 51 Derby Street, Westport 7825				
	Ph: (03) 789 8263	Email: viv.con@xtra.co.nz			
Coach:	Mr Greg Bryant, 63 Wakefield Street, Westport 7825				
	Ph: 027 4818 152	Email: gregbryant@xtra.co.nz			
Clubs					
Makura	High Street, Greymouth (46) (3 lawns)				
	Mrs Aileen Morris, 83c Cowper, Street, Greymouth 7805				
	Ph: 027 978 0832	Email: perpetuallight@xtra.co.nz			
Rangimarie	Brougham Street, Westport (20) (3 lawns)				
•	Mr David Orchard, Powerhouse Road, RD 1, Westport 7891				
	Ph: (03) 789 9754	Email: adorchard @gmail.com			

# Equipment Sold by Croquet New Zealand Price List 2019/2020

#### THE PRICES OF THESE ITEMS INCLUDE GST. BUT DO NOT INCLUDE POSTAGE AND PACKAGING.

Equipment Sold by Croquet New Zealand Price List 2019/2020	Croq		
The price of equipment may be different from that shown below depending, among other things, on the costs of importation (if applicable), or to reflect price increases/decreases from the suppliers. We are happy to provide quotes			
Croquet New Zealand both endorses and is the sole New Zealand agency for the following equipment. By purchasing through us, associations, clubs and individuals provide concr help for the sport of croquet in New Zealand.	ding, ect quotes. New Zeala		
THE PRICES OF THESE ITEMS INCLUDE GST, BUT DO <u>NOT</u> INCLUDE POSTAGE AND PACKAGING.	ala.		
Set of Dawson International Balls (first or second colours)	\$700.00		
George Wood Championship Hoops (3 <sup>11</sup> / <sub>16</sub> inches)	\$350.00		
Centre Pegs	\$25.00		
Mallet Cover	\$60.00		
Metal Clips Set of 4	\$25.00		
Corner Pegs Set of 8	\$40.00		
Corner Flags Set of 4	\$35.00		
Line Marking Paint	\$150.00		

### Attention Croquet Clubs

#### USE DRY SPHAGNUM MOSS

- To tighten hoops in soft ground
- To prevent mounding around hoop areas

(continued use of soil in hoop holes causes mounding around hoop areas)

### Dry Sphagnum Moss solves this problem

For dry moss prices contact Fred McKee fredandpam52@gmail.com (03) 544 8595

# **Publications Sold by Croquet New Zealand**

#### <u>ALL</u> PRICES INCLUDE GST, BUT DO <u>NOT</u> INCLUDE POSTAGE AND PACKAGING.

Golf Croquet Coaching-Mavis Brogden	\$25.00
Peel Appeal <i>Steve Jones</i>	\$30.00
Yearbook 2019/2020 Full: Perfect binding	\$20.00
Yearbook 2019/2020 Full: Spiral binding	\$20.00
Yearbook 2019/2020 Fixtures Book	\$15.00
Yearbook 2019/2020 GC Rules	\$7.50

# **Croquet New Zealand Tournaments**

Code	Start	Host	Tournament	Tier	Page
GC	Sat 7 Sep	Canterbury CA	National Secondary Schools		13
GC	Thu 17 Oct	C. Waikato-King Country	CNZ North Island GC Champs	1	15
GC	Thu 17 Oct	Canterbury CA	CNZ South Island GC Champs	1	16
AC	Sat 26 Oct	Epsom-Remuera CC	CNZ AC Club Championship		17
GC	Sat 2 Nov	• C. Hawkes Bay	CNZ Women's GC Tournament	2	18
AC	Wed 13 Nov	South Canterbury CA	CNZ South Island AC Championship	1	19
AC	Wed 20 Nov	Bay of Plenty CA	CNZ North Island AC Champs	1	21
GC	Sat 30 Nov	Croquet Auckland	CNZ Golf Croquet Nationals	1	23
GC	Fri 6 Dec	Counties-Manukau CA	CNZ 3+ GC Championship	2	25
AC	Sat 18 Jan	Wellington CA	CNZ Open Championships	1	26
AC	Wed 5 Feb	C. Manawatu-Wanganui	CNZ Men's and Women's Champs	1	28
AC	Fri 21 Feb	C Manawatu-Wanganui 🛦	CNZ Women's Invitation	2	29
AC	Fri 28 Feb	Otago CA	CNZ Arthur Ross Memorial	2	30
GC	Sat 14 Mar	C Manawatu-Wanganui	CNZ Don Reyland Stars	2	31
AC	Wed 18 Mar	Wellington CA	Miss Edwina Thompson Invitation	2	33
AC	Wed 18 Mar	Wellington CA	Roger Murfitt Invitation	2	34
AC	Thu 19 Mar	Wellington CA	The CA Silver Tray Invitation	1	32
AC	Fri 20 Mar	Otago CA	Mrs RA Clarke Copper Tray	2	35
AC	Fri 20 Mar	Croquet Auckland	The CA Gold Cup Invitation	2	36
GC	Fri 3 Apr	Croquet Nelson	Yvonne Yeates GC Invitation	1	37
GC	Fri 3 Apr	Croquet Nelson	Duncan Dixon GC Invitation	2	38
GC	Fri 3 Apr	Croquet Nelson	Geoff Young GC Invitation	2	39
GC	Fri 3 Apr	C. Taranaki	Gordon Smith GC Invitation	2	40
GC	Fri 10 Apr	C. Hawkes Bay	Under 21 Golf Croquet	1	41



Michael McClure.... Terminator Central 4~30 Echodale Place, Stoke Nelson Ph +64 (0) 21 665 672 Michael @TerminatorMallets.co.nz www.TerminatorMallets.co.nz

Terminator<sup>®</sup>









Coming to a lawn near you

# Easy Set

The *Quadway*<sup>®</sup> **Dibber** makes the precision holes in your lawn. It is cut from solid tensile steel AND designed to take the hammering with a big maul or sledge-hammer.

# Easy adjust

Quadway<sup>®</sup> legs are off-centre in the Crowns and Carrots. In one minute you can change From club size to competition size by rotating the legs. Re-tighten the cap screw/s and drop the hoop back into

the SAME HOLES !!!

# Easy care

Quadway<sup>®</sup> legs and Crowns are stainless steel. Zero maintenance. The Carrots are solid tensile steel

for strength (and to save my accountant having a heart attack). Carrots are zinc plated and the carrot tops are paint sealed.

Forget about sand blasting and Powder coating the legs every 2 years. .....





Quadway<sup>®</sup> SABOT

Supports the legs and 40mm of steel in the top protects the crown.

